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_Monday, June the 23rd, Tuesday, June the 24th,_wednesday, June 25, 1975.

'SECRETARY:

79TH GEMERAL ASSEHMBLY
REGULAR SLCSSION

JUNE 27, 1975 -

PRESIDENT: ]
The hour of .nine having arrived; the Senaté will come- to order.
The prayer will be by...will our guests in £he gallery please rise
as we ﬁave the prayer by Father Edward H. Westermann, St. Mary's
Church, Lincoln, Illinois.
FATHER EDWARD H. WESTERMANN:
{Prayer by Father Edward H. Westermann)
PRESIDENT:
Reading of the Journal,
SECRETARY :
June 13th, 1975.
DPRESIDENT:
_SenatorlJohns.
SENATOR JOHNS:
I mové that further reading of the Journal of Friday, June the 13th,
1975 be dispensed wifh énd unless some Senator has co;rections to offer,
the Journal stand approved. '

]
PRESIDENT:

You heard the motion. All in favor will say Aye. Opposed Nay.
The Ayes have it. The motion carries. Senator Johns.
SENATOR JOHNS:

Mr, President, I move that reading and approval of thé Journals of
Monday, June the 16th, Tuesday, June the 17th, Wednesday, June the 18th,

Thursday, June the 19th, Friday, June the 20th, Saturday, June the 2lst,

be postponed pending arrival of the printed Journals.
PkESIDENT:
You heard the motion, All in favor will say Aye. Opposed Nay.

The Ayes have it. The motion carries. Resolutions.

Senate Resolution 122. Senate Resolution offered by Senators
Kenneth Hall Partee, Donnewald and others. -

Senate Resolution 123 offered by Senator Carroll.

Senate Resolution 124 offered by Senator liynes and Senate
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Resolution 125 offered by Senator Hynes. Thesé are all death reso-

1utions.
PRESIDENT:

. Senator Johns'moves to suspend fhe rules for the immediate con-
sideration of these resolutions. All in favor say Ayé._ Opposed Nay.

The Ayes have it. The rules are suspended. Senator Johns now moves

" for the immediate adoption of those resolutions. All in favor say Aye.

Opposed Nay. The resolutions are adopted. House Bills on lst reading.

Page 6 of your Calendar. House Bill 3664, Senator Buzbee.

SECRETARY:
House Bill 3064.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
1st reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

House Bill 3088.

House Bill 3088.
(Secretary reads title of bill) :
1st reading of the bill. ' : \
PRESIDENT:

Is there leave to move House Bill 3088 to the order of 2nd
reading without reference to committee? Leave is gragfed.' The bill
is on 2nd reading. House Bill 3086, Senator Kenneth Hall.

SECRETARY :
House Bill 3086.

‘(Seéretary reads- title of bill)

. 1st reading of the bill.

PRESIDENT:
Messages from the House.
SECRETARY:
A Message from the House by Mr. O”Brién, Clerk.
‘ Mr. President - I am dirééted to inform the Senate that

the House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the’
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passage of the following bills along with House amendments.

Senate‘Bill 649 with House Amendment‘No. 1 and 3. Senator Don
Moore is the-chief sponsor. .
Senate Bill No. 751 with House Amendment No. 2. Senator Glass
is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 957 with House Amendments No. 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7,
8 ‘and 9. Senator Glass is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 986 Qith House Amendment No. 1. Senator Graham
is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 992 with House Amendment No. 2. ' Senator Hynes
is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 1018 with House Amendment No, 1. Senafor Harris
is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 1021 with House Amendment No. 1. Senator Romano
is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill Mo. 1022 with House Amcndments No. 1,
Senator Romano is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill. No. 1031 with House BAmendments No. 1, 4 and 5.
Senator Buzﬁee is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill. No. 1036 with House Amendment No. 3. Senator
Wooten is the chief sponsor.
Sénate Bill. No. 1057 with House Amendment No. 2. Senator
Shapiro is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 1170 with House Amendments 2 and 3. Senator
Bruce is the chief sponsor.
V Senate Bill No. 1247 with House Amendment No. 1. Senator Rock
is the chief sponsor. '
' Senate Bill No. 1395 with House Amendment No. 1. Senator Nudel-
man is the chief sponsor. '
‘Senate Bill No. 1258 with House Amendments No. 1 and 2. Senator
Kosinski is the chief sponsor.
éenéte Bill ﬁo. 1493.with House Bmendments No. 2,~3.and 4, ft's..:.

Committee on Education. Senator Buzbee is the chief sponsor.




PRESIDENT: _
~ All of the bilis réad”fo the Seéfetéry's Désk. On the order.

of nonconcurrence, page 11, House Bill...1303, Senator Kenneth Hall.
}305 on page 11 in your Calendar on-the~order,of nonconcurrence
in the Department of Personnel bill.
SENATOR HALL:

I...I must get the file. Would you hold that a minute for me
please, Mr. President,unéil I...
PRESIDENT:

All right. House Bill 1443, Sénator Schaffer.
SEﬁATOR SCHAFFER: )

Mr. President, I believe, the propef motion is to refuse to
recede from Senate Amendment No. 3 and request a Conference Committee.

PRESIDENT:

Senatér Schaffer.moyes to refuse to recede from Senate Amendment
No. 3 on House Bill 1442 and moves that a Conference Committee
be appointed. All in favor sa?IAye. Opposed Nay. The motion carries,
and the Secretary shall so inform the House. House Bill 1881, Senator
Rock. A
SENATOR ROCK: , . -
I've been requested by the House sponsor to request a Conference

Committee.

‘PRESIDENT: : .

Senator Rock moves that the Senate #efuse to recede from the
adoption of Senate Amendments No. 2 and’ 3 to House Bill 1881 and
further moves that a Conference Committee be appointed. Those in favor
say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion carries and the
Secretary shall so inform the Hoﬁse. Senator Schaffer, Senator Glass
is not here. fou are cosponsors. Are we prepéred to deal with House
Bill 287672 Senaﬁor kenneth Hall, are you ready on 1303? Fine. Senator
Glass, on the order of bills on the order of nonconcurrence on Page 11
of your Calendar, there appears a bill, House Bill 2876.  If we're

going to nonconcur, I wanted to do it so we can get it over there




ana get é Conference Committee appéinteé.
SENATOR GLASS: ' “

Mr. Ptes;dent,.l...now...as I understand it, that is a Senate
Amendment with which the...with which the House did not concur, and 1
believe my...I will make the motion then that the Senate refuse to
recede from that amendment and a.Conference Committee bé appointed.
PRESIDENT: ‘

On the order of bills on nonconcurrence on House Bill 2876,

Senator Glass moves that the Senate refuse to recede from Senate Amend-

ment No. 1 to House Bill 2876 and further moves that a Conference

Committee be apgointed. All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. . The Ayes

have it. The ﬁotion cacries, and the Secretary shall so inform the
House. A Message from the House.
SECRETARY :

A Message from the Hoﬁse by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

Mr. President ~ I am directed to inform the Senate that
the House of Reﬁresentatives has refused to recede from their Amend-
ment No. 1 to a bill with the following title:

Senate Bill 208. And they request a Conference Committee and
have named the Representatives on the part of the House. Senator
Nimrod is the chief sponsor.

PRESIDENT:
Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Yes, Mr. President, I'd like to accede to the Conference Committee.

Request for Conference Committee.

PRESIDENT:

.fsenator Nimrod moves that the Senate refuse to recede from the

adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 208...to Senate Bill 208 and

that a-Conferencé Committee be apbointed. All in favor say Aye.

Opposed Nay. The Aves have it. The motion carries and the Secretary

shall so inform the House. . House Bills on 2nd reading. House Bill

3118. 1Is there leave to re-refer House Bill...2118 to committee? Just
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hold it. Take it out of the record. Take it out of tﬁe record.

'House Bills on 2nd reading. House Bill 3118.

SECRETARY :

House Bill 3118.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
PRESIDENT: '

Any ‘amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. The Chair wants
to explain that 3118 - the description on the Calendar is incorrect.
3118 is a House counterpart to 1505. Now, I want to...everybody to
understand that the bill can be and will be brougﬁt back>fo£ amendments.
But, I wanted to get it on 3rd reading for that purpose. On the order of
..»Resolutions. Senator Don Moore, you have a resolution on the Desk.
Do you want to deal with it? Senator an Moore.
SENATOR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. fresident.< This resolution does require a two-
‘thirds vote, and I don't...
PRESIDENT:

Well, let's hold it. Take it out...let’s hold it.
SENATOR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Take it out of the record. On the order of nonconcurrence, page
11 of your Calendar, House Bill 1303, Sgnator Kenneth Hall.
SENATOR HALL: -
7 Thank you, Mr.‘President and fellow members of the Senate. Oﬁ
House Bill 1303 on nonconcurrence, i refuse to. recede and ask that a
Conference Committee be appointéd. .
PRESIDENT:

Senator Kenheth Hall moves that thé Senate refuse to recede. from the
adoption of Senaﬁe Amendments numbered 1, 2, 3 and 4 to House Bill 1303
énd further.moves that a Conference Committee be appointed.‘ All those

in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The motion carries and the Secretary
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shall so inform the House. House Bill'BlG,lsenator Rock for Senator

f >

SENATOR ROCK: -
Thank you, Mr. President. I think the dppropriate motion is that
we wiil refuse to recede from Senate Amendment No. 1 and ask that a

Conference Committee be appointed.

-PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock moves that the Senate refuse to recede from the
adoption of Senate Amendment No. 1 to House Bill. 816 and further moves
that a Confer;nce Committee be appointed. BAll those in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion carries and the Secretary
shall so inform the House. On the order of ﬁonconcurrence, House Bill
2065, Senator Nimrod for Senator Mohr.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Yes, Mr. President, thank you. 'I would. ..speaking for Senator
Mohr, he‘wbuld refuse to recede and call for é Conference Committee.
PRESID#NT:

Senator Nimrod moves that the Senate refuse to recede from the
adoption of Séﬁate Amendments Numbered 1 and 2 to Housé Bill 2065 and
further moves that a Conference Committee be appointed. BAll those in
favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion is carried
and the Secretary shall so inform the Hbusé. Senator McCarthy, would
you come to the podium a moment. -
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)}

) For what...for what purpose does Senator Daley arise?
SENATOR DALEY: B

Mr. President, fellow Senators. The Senate Judiciary Committee
‘will hold a meeting sometime this afternoon in regards to House Bill 3062
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCéARTHY) .

You have heard the announcement. The Senate Judiciary Committee
will hold a meeting. The subject matter will be House Bill 3062.

The Chairman of the Committee will ﬁptify the members again the time

and blacé, but mark that. Is that the Insurance proposal?

\
\
\

L
\



3 ~ PRESIDING OFFICER: = (SENATOR MCéARTHY)

4 . fhank yoﬁ. Senator Netsch}

5 SENATbR NETSCH:

6 Are there copies of the bill available?

7 PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR MCCARTHY)

8 The answer is yés. The Secretary's Office. For what purpose

9 does Senator Partee arise?

10 SENATOR PARTEE:
il well, I was going to move the adoption of Senate Joint Resolution
12 34, so that we could get over té the Houée. »

13 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)

14 All right. Is there leave of the Body to go to the order of the
15 Secretary's Desk for the-call of Senate Joint Resolution No. 34? Leave.

|
|
\
|
| 1 . SENATOR DALEY: - : —_— : R
"2 ...Yes, that's the No-Fault, the Cdnsumer No-Fault Bill. — ;V" 2
16 Senator Partee. We have arrived at that point of business. Senate Joint
17 Resolution 34. 'Will the Secretary read the resolution?
18 SENATOR.PARTEE:
19 Well, it's quite a long resolution.
- 20 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)
21 Yeah, just the title.
22 SENATOR PARTEE:.
23 Might be able to explain it.
24 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)
25 i Yes.
26  SENATOR PARTEE:
27 It's simply a resolution that commends the Board.of Trustees of the
28 Uniyg“sity of Illinois for its willingnéss to participate in the financing
28 of a proposed five hundred bed replacemént hospital in the Medical Center
30 Campus in Chicago. So; we areijust comﬁending them for their parﬁici—
31 pation ha&ing worked outxwhat is a very intricate and technical deal
32 situatioﬁ,»accommodation fo; the construction of this five.hundred bed
N 33 replaceﬁent hospital. And I'dvmove adoption\of the resolution.

34 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)
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Any further discussion on the resolution? Mopion'before the
Body that the rgsélution be adoptgd} Those»in‘favor éf the adoption
signify by saying Aye. Aye. Contrary Nay.. The resolution is adopted.
For what purpose does Senator Welsh ariée?

SENATOR WELSH:

Mr; President, while you're on the order of Secretary's Desk, I
would like to talk about Senate Bill 98. .

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)

On the order of the Secretary's Desk, Senate Bill 98. You're
recognized, Senator Welsh.
SENATOR WELSH:

Thank you, Mr. President. I would move, Mr. President, that the
Senate do not recede with House Amendments Nos. 3 and 4 and suggest
that a Conference Committee be appointed.

PRESIDINd OFFICER: {SENATOR MCCARTHY)

The motion is that.the Senate refuse to recede, do...do not concur
‘with House Amendments No. 3 an& 4 on senate Bill 98 énd that a Confer-
ence Committee and that the House be so informed. Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

A question of the sponsor. My uﬁderstanding was that those amend-
ments that adopted in the House gave words, you mean, to the bill.

Is there a reason for not concurring?

" PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR.MCCARTHY)

Senator Welsh.
SENATOR WELSH:
i They're techniéally incorrect, John.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:'
Okay. Thank you.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR MCCARTHY)
The motion is that the Senate refuse to adopt House Amendments

3 and 4 to Senate Bill 98. Those in favor of the motion signify by

saying Aye. Aye. Contrary Nay. Motion carries. nouse'wiil be so

informed.
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PRESIDENT :

.Senator Shapiro.
SENATOR SHAPIRO:

Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemeﬁ of the Senate. On the
Secretéry's Desk is Senate Bill...
PRESIDENT:

We aré in Session,
SENATOR SHAPIRO:

On the Secretary‘s Desk is Senate Bill 236 with House Amendments .
No. i, 4 and g. I wish to move that the Senate concur with House
Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 236. This is a further clarification
of the reduction of: cost of living social seéurity increases as it

relates to the State pensions from the Illinois Municipal Retirement

Fund and State Employees Fund. It was requested by both funds and I

. now move that the Senate concur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate

Bill 236.
PRESIDE&T:

The question is, shall the Senate...any discussion? The question
is, shall the‘éenate concur in Amendment No._l to Housé...to Senate
Bill 236. Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting
is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question,
the- Ayes are 39, the'Nays are none, with none Voting Present. The
Senate concurs in Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 236. " Senator Shapiro.
SENATOR SHAPIRO: A

Mr. President, I now move that the Senate nonconcur in Amendments
No. 4 and 5 to Senaﬁe Bill 236.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Shapiro moves to nonconcur in Hduse Amendments 4 and'54
to Senate Bill 236. All in favér say Aye. .Opposed Nay. The motion
carries and the Secretary shall so inform the House. Are there Senators
with bills on the Secretary's Desk which you-degire to move? Oh,
Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

10
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I think we've read in Senate Bill 986 today with House Amendment...

PRESIDENT: ’ : - h S

Mr. Secretary, can we have the bill?

SENATOR GRAHAM:

There was some bill read in and I thought it was mine when I
came in the Chambers.
PRESIDENT:

Well, we'll have to make up a supplemental Secretary's Desk
Calendar and we'll have all that before us. That'll be done very
shortly. Senator Clarke.

SENATOR CLARKE:

l298>is on the Speaker's...President's Desk too, and I'd . like
to move a concurrence with House Amendment No. 2. 1298,

PRESIDENT:

Senator Clarke on the order of Secretary's Desk ~ Senate Bill 1298.
Senator Clarke is recognized.

SENATOR CLARKE:

This is the Travel Control Boards for the Legislature, the
Governor and -all this amendment does is to insert the language -
that the rate shall not be at -more than the Internal Revenue allowancg.
Previously, it said they should:be comparable too, and I move that
we concur in this amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The question is, shall the Senate concur
in House Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 1298. Those.in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed will vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted
who wish? On that question; the Ayes a;e...take the record. On that
quest{on, the Ayes are 40, the Nays are none, with none Voting Preéent.
One...one moment, Senator, I want to finish this. The Senate concurs
in House Amendment No.l2 to House Bill 12...to Senate Bill 1298. .And
the bill ﬁaving received the reguired constitutional majority is declared
passed. .Senator Hickey.

SENATOR HICKEY:
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and other transplants. The bill as it came in and left the Senate

Mr. President, on Senate Bill 1325, I'd like to move to nonconcur

the'House Amendment that was put on in erro&. Tﬁe original bil¥ was
drafted right, but when the House copy was prinfed a linéYWas omitted,
and- they put this amendmént on to insert that line and that isn't
necessary inasmuch ﬁhe ofiginal Senate Bill was accurate, and they
will later recede in the House. So, I move'to nonconcur in House
Amendment No. 1.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Hickey moves to nonconcur in House Amendment No. 1 to
Senate Bill 1325. All those in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The
motion carries and the Secretary shall so inform the House. Senator
Netsch.

SENATOR NETSCH:

Mr. President, I have a Senate Bill 968 on the Secretary's Desk.
House Amendment No. 1, which was added in the House, and I would like
to move to concur with it. If...if you have found that I will explain
what it does. .

PRESIDENT:
You may, Senator.
SENATOR NETSCH:
Thank ydd. This is a bill which involves the repeal of the ...

repeal of the limited liability for those who are involved in bloodbanks

extended this limited liability in efféct for two years, or two and a
half years, actually, the Héuse did not like that and reduced the
period of time to one year. What it means is simply that the Legis-
lature will have.a chance to review.its decision again in the next
Session. On that basis, I would move concurrence with House Amendment
No. 1 to Senate Bill 968.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The question is, shall the .Senate concur in

House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 968. .Those in favor vote Aye.

Tﬁose opposed Nay. The voting is open.~.Have all voted who wish?

12




Take the recor@.. On-that questignAthe'Ayes aie'44, the Nays are

none[/with none Voting Present. The Senate concurs in Amendment

No. 1 to Senate Bill 968. And the bili having received a constitu-

tional majority is declared passed. Senator Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

On the Secretary's Desk I have Senate Bill...
PRESIDENT:

Just a moment, Senator. I have a list here.
SENATOR HALL? ‘

Oh, I'm sorry.

 PRESIDENT:

Senator Sommer.
SﬁNTOR SOMMER:

Mr. President, I have two bills. Could we go with 669 first?
PRESIDENT: A .

669, Senate Bill 669, sénator Sommer .
SENATdR SOMMER:

Mr. President, I move to concur with House Amendment No. 1.
What this does, it makes clear that a bérson attending an educational
facility would otherwise be under the control of his parentS.is not
...the parents are not then removed from the responsibility for him ~
under the Public Aid Code.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The question is. shall the Senate Foncur in
House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 669. Those in favor vote Ayé.
Those opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?

Take the record. On this question the Ayes are 406, the Nays are none,

“with none Voting Present. Senate...the Senate does concur in Amend-

ment No. 1 to Senate Bill 669 and the bill having received the re-
guired constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator Sommer.

SENATOR SOMMER:
Mr. President, now, to Senate Bill 248. I move to concur with

House Amendments No. 1 and 2'on Senate Bill 248, and here is what

13
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- one hundred and fifty-seven'to nothing.  What it does is, that it says,

they do. House Amendment No. 1 is language.that was suggested by the

Depértment of Labor to acéomplish-the same énd aé the bill passed out
of here. House Amendment No. 2 is the new one,jthat provides that teach-
ers may not receive uneﬁployment compensation if they're on a
valid contract from &ear.to year, or on a sabbatical. This puts this
into the State law.
PRESIDENT:
Any>further discussion? Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Senator Sommer, could I ask you for further explanatipg of that
second one. It seems to me that was a hotly disputed issue, here, and
the question...the division of the quesﬁion was between whether teachers
during their regular summer sabbatical should be entitled to unemploy-
ment compensation which...and I think there is obviously justification
that they.should not be in that case and a total prohibition which
would mean that even when a teacher was indeed laid off, he or she
would not be entitlea to unempioyment compensation, and I...I think it's
probably a rather significant difference, and I'm not quite clear. As
I understood you, you really were sayiag tﬁat the amendment that we
would be concurring with did the latter. Would you explain?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Sommer.

SENATOR SOMMER: :

Senator Netsch, this was so controversial, it passed the House

that if you're teaching and...school ends in June and you're going to
go back in Septeﬁber, you cannot reéeive unemploymept for that period
of time based upon your school. -So, also, if you're on a sabbatical
leave from the’university or high school, let'g say, you cannot receive
unemployment. Iﬁ other words, YOu're still an employee at that point
and time.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.
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SENATOR BRUCE: g
. “That's exactly what the amendment does, but I want you to know
that I don't think that will stand the'test'bf constitutionality.

Billy Page, Director of the Unemployment Compénsation'Division in this

‘State, has ruled that if a teacher works during the summer for a con-

tractor, then teaches school, then is let out of school and seeks

employment with the same contractor, or another contractor, he or she is,

in fact, unemployed and entitled to benefits. I don't know what we've
got to hang up on teachers about unemployment comp. Evefy person who
worké as a laborer in this State works about six months and then draws
unemployment comp for about six months. Now( folks, teachers aren't
any different. If they seek employment during the summer and cannot
find it, they are, in fact, unemployed. ...This bill just won't stand a
test of constitutionality. You cannot take a class of people and
compleﬁely exclude them from unemployment comp.
PRESIDENT: '

Senator Somme;.
SENATOR SOMME R.: )
. Senator'bruce, I suggest to you that you let Billy Page take this
to court. I think it's constitutional, and I think this is what the
people want. There was nothing in my(distxict that caused more trouble
in the last six months than the...than the congressional.law which
said the teachers could receive urnemployment. People ‘simply did not
like that.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod;
SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. Presideﬂt, I have not seen this amendment, and one probiem'
that existed, because I was the.one that spénsored this bill last time
when we had the‘extended discussion on it, was that, in fact, by what

we were doing, we were bringing the teachers under the Unemployment

Compensation Act when they were not covered and, in fact, by prohibiting

‘them that we were going to require them to be péid. I wonder if




16,

17.

18.
19.
20.

21.

22.

23.
24.

25.

27.

28.

- 29,

30.

"32.

33:

i

you might just take this from the recérd just.for a minute, Senator
Sommer, so we can take a look at this and then we can get right back

to it.

* PRESIDENT:

Senator Sommer.

" SENATOR SOMMER:

No.
PRESIDENT:

He indicates he does.not S0 desi?e. Senator Nimrod.
SENATOR NIMROD:

Well, Mr. President, I havé not seen this and I know there was
a great deal of complication and I've not even talked to anyone that
has, and I think that just jumping into something without giving us an
opportunity to look at it is certainly not the way we've proceeded
here. Unless I know wha£ we're doing I just-have to étand up and say
that we ougﬁﬁ not'sﬁppoxt this movement until we have a chance to

look at ft.

"PRESIDENT:

Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:
Thank you, Mr. President. For what it may be worth in the way

of helping to come to a conclusion I have been advised by various

members of our Illinois Delegation in Washington that Legislation has

now passed the House to do the same thing. . They, also, recognize as

most of us do that a teacher on contract is actually not unemployed.

So, I'm sure that the Federal Government is going to-enact Legislation

. almost the same as this. So, there should be no hesitation in passing

this.
PRESIDENT:

Bny further discussion? Senator Bruce.

'SENATOR BRUCE:

I just had a chance to talk to the Representative from the Depart-

ment of Labor. Mr. Walsh tells me that they never were paid unemploymen
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compensation, they were paid out of a special assistgnce fund"Q§011§ h .
funded by thg Federal Government. The.Preéident, last week, sig;ed )
legislation which banned those payments. This bill, as they explain
"it to me, is completely superfluous at £his éoint.' It's a useless

Act.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Sommer.
SENATOR SOMMER: '

Senator Bruce, I'm not so sure it's useless. The Federal Govern-
ment may change their mind and we'll have a state law on the topic,
then, won't we.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

If it's as superfluous as Senator Bruce says it is and it's
as necessary as Senator Scrmmer thinks
Bruce's advisors say, I think it's a good bill and we ought to go on
and pass it. I think a sponsor has a right to make up his mind. I
don't think.that Senator Bruce can be the Attorney for the Department
of Labor and the United Stateé of America all at the same time and
the IEA. I think he's got his hands full.

PRESIDENT: . R i

The question is shall the Senate concur in House Amerdments No.
1 and 2 to Senate Bill 248, Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposéd
vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the
record. On this question the Ayes are 31, the Nays are 7, Wwith none
Voting Present. The Senaté does concur in Amendments No. 1 and 2 .to
Hou;e_Bill 248. And the bill having received the required constitu-
tional majority is declared passed. Sénator Bruce has fequested'a
verification. Yes, it takes 30 votes. The Secretary will read the

affirmative vote.
SECRETARY:

The following voted in the affirmative: Bell, Berning, Bloom,
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Clarke, Course, Daley, Davidson, Egan,'élasé,_craham, Harber Hali,
Harris, Knuppel, Kosinski, ;atherow,'ﬁéfritt, M;tchler,.Howard Mohr,
Don Moaré; Nudelman; bziﬁga, Philip, Reéne£,'Roe, Romano; Schaffer,
Shapiro, Sommer, Sopér, Weaver, Mr. Preéident;,

PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Is Senator Glass on the Floor?
PRESIDENT:
'Senator Glass is in the Chamber.
SENATOR BRUCE:
Senator Bloom.
PRESIDENT:
Is Senator Bloom in the Chamber? 1Is Senator Bloom here? Strike
him from the roll call.
SENATOR BRUCE:
Sehator koe.
PRESIDENT:
Is_Senatdf Roe here? Strike him from the roll cail.
SENATOR BRUCE:
" Don Moore.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Don Moore is here.
SENATOR BRUCE:
I think that's it.

PRESIDENT:

Request has been...request has been made to verify the negative.

‘Senator, we could verify the negative, it would not change the results

of the bill., It would be a futile act. | Thé...Postpone Consideration - has
been requested. 'Postpone Consideration has been requested. Senator
Rock. 632, l

sENATOR ROCK:

Senate.Bill 632 is the annual appropriation for the Bureau of
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the Budget. House Amendments 1, 2. and 3, I wish to nonconéur in and

request a Conference Committee. . - - o

© PRESIDENT:.

Senator Rock moves that the Senate refuse to recede from the
adopfion of Amendments No. 1, 2 and 3 to Senate Bill 632 and further...
and further request that a Conference Committee be appointed. All those
in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. They Ayes have it. The motion carries
and the SecretaryAshéll so inform the House. Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:

Thank you, Mr. President. Senate Bill 665 is on the Secretary's
Desk. I'd like to concur with House Amendment No. 1. The subject is
industrial bond. It simply chaﬂges a few words. It changes the word,
does not applyy to)is not a limit. And I move the adoption of...I

move the concurrence of House Amendment No. 1.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The question is shall the Senate concur
in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 665. Those in favor vote Aye;
Opposed.Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the
record. On this question, the Ayes are 42, the Nays are none, with
1 Voting Present. And the Senate does ndt concur in House Amendment No.
1 to Senate Bill 665. And the bill having received the constitutional
majority requiréd is declared péssed. Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

Thank you, Mr. President and membe;s of the Senate. I wish to concur
in the House Amendment to Senate Bill 829. Now, let's see that...the
amendment is Amendment No. 1. And what it does is spell out in aetail

what is inherent in the Mutual Trust Investment Plan, that’ the shares are

‘redeemable and that further insists that they're redeemable at least

four times a year, requires further tha§ each shareholde; must approve
any chgnge in the plan. This is inherent but this speils it out and
recites all the rules and regulations of the bank commissioner must
be consistent with the Federal Investment Cémpany Act and, also, has

a separate class of stock for each separate plan. This is totally
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consistent with the intention of the legislétion, and I move for its

concurrence. . ’ -
PRESIDENT:

The question is, shéll the Senate concur in House Amendment No.

1 to Senate Bill 825. Tﬁose in favor vote Aye. Opposed Nay. The
voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this
question, the Ayes are 44, the Nays are 3, with 1 Voting Present. And
the Senaﬁe does concur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 829.
And the bill having received the required constitutional majority is
declared passed. Senator Regner.

SENATOR REGNER:

Yes, Mr. President, on Senate Bill.858,there are two aﬁendments
that I wish to concur in. This is one of the Illinois Economic and
Fiscal Commissions bills regarding controls of day-care facilities and
Feporting.for the Department of Children and Fémily Services. Amendment
No. 1 just adds a section that gives the director a little more leeway
and the person he does appoint'as the chief of that particular division,
and Amendment No. 2 changes one word. We're requesting a six month
report. The original bill said 1 six monéh report and this amendment
changes it to a six month report. I'd move to concur in House Amendment
ments No. 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 858,
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

I wonder, Senator Regnér, if we might hold this a minute. It has
been ihdicated that.the proper course of procedure might be to nonconcur
in 1 and I'4 jusﬁ state...okay, canvwe just take thgt out of the record
for a minute. -

PRESIDENT:

Take it oﬁt.of fhe'record.‘ Senator Kenneth Hall. Senator Don
Moore.

SENATOR DON MOORE:

N

On the Secretary's Desk; I beiieve, there is a Senate Bill 649.
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PRESIDENT:

_'649?A
SENATOR MOORE:

I believe that was...
PRESIDENT: '

That would be on that Supplemental Calendar. Let's hold that
till we get that printed. Senator Ozinga. '

SENATOR OZINGA:

...6. Senate Bill 786.
PRESIDENT:

Senate Bill 786, Senator Ozinga.
SENATOR OZINGA:

Move to concur in the Amendment No. 1, which does nothing more
than defines the vehicle to WHith the yellow lamp could be attached.
PRESIDENT:

Any'discussion? The gquestion is, shall the Sena£e concur in House
Amendment Né. 1 to Senate Bill 786. Those in favor will vote Aye.

Opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the

" yecord. On that.question, the Ayes are 48, the Nays are none, with

none Voting Present. And the Senate does concur in Amendment No. 1 to
Senate Bill 786. And the bill having received the required constitu-
tional majority is declared passed. Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS: : . . R

Thank you, Mr. President. On thé Secretary's Desk in the order
of concurrence is a Sena£e Bill 965 with House Amendment No. 1 énd I
would move that thé Senate do not concur with that amendment.
PRESIDENT:

ﬁould or would not?
SENATOR GLASS:

Not.
PRESIDENT:

Nonconcur.

SENATOR GLASS:

2].
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Nonconcur.

PRESIDENT:

All right. Senator Glass moves to noncbncur:in House Amen@ment No.

1 to Senate Bill 965, All thosé in_favér say Aye. Opposed May. The
motion garries and the Secretary shall so inform the House. Senator
Berning.

SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Mr. President. On the Senate...Secretary's Desk is
Senate Bill 739. With House Amendmentsl, 2 and 3. And T move to concur.
House Amendment Mo ... these were agreed amendments; incidentally, worked
out with the Héuse sponsor. Amendment No.lprovides for the éxemptibn of
@he Illinois Optometric Practice Act. And Amendment No. 2 is a technical
correction making the wording cbnform to the tense and adding clinical
prabtice in public health and community facilities. And.Amendment No, 3
is ﬂust a’'change in the effective date making the effective date July
instead of January to aflow greater time for gearing up for this program.
TRESIDENT: '

Any discussion? The question is ... Senator Smith.

SENATOR SMITH:

Our task fprce gave considerable aﬁﬁention to this particular measure
an§ their ﬁi;st recqmmendétionvwas that we concur in the first two amend-
ments., After having gone over the matter again, they recdmmepd that we
concur in all three amendménts.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion?. The questién is shali the Senate concur in
Amendments Numbered'l, 2 and 3 to Senate Bill 739, Those in favor vote
Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take
the record. 6n that question, the Ayes are 42; the Nays are none, with
2 Voting Present. The Senate does concur in House Amendments Numbered 1,
2 and 3 to Senate Bill 739, And the bill having received...having re-
ceived a required constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator
Schaffer.

SENATOR SCHAFFER:
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I -have two bills here. Senate Bill‘703'with House Amendment No. 2

changes one word. It changes the word ‘voucher and inserts in lieu thereof

. the word warrant. This relates to the ppstége_bulk rate...use of bulk rat

postage by members oﬁ the General Assembly an@;this’word change is neces-
sary to clarify which appropriation that postage money would come out of.
It is requested by the Department of General Services énd it's very much
in order.

PRESIDENT:

The question is, shall the Senate concur in House Amendment No. 2 to
Senate Bill 703. Those in févor will Véte Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting
is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that éuestion,
the Ayes are 38, the Nays are 3, with none Voting Present. Aand the Sehat
does concur in House Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 703. And the bill
having received the required constitutional majority is declared passed.
Senator Schaffer.

SENATOR SCHAFFER:

senate Bill 706 with House amendment No. 1. House Amendment No. 1 is
clarifying language. It...this involves reinstated certificates and in-
serts in one other location the word reinstated and theh it adds the
language in courses related to the holder's contractual teaching duties.
It's clarifying language totally in concert with the concept of the bill,

and I move to concur.

© PRESIDENT: . S .

Any discussion? The question is, shall the Senate concur in House
Aﬁendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 706. Those in favor vote Aye. Opposed Na
The voting is open. .Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this
question, the Ayes are 47, the Nays are none, with none Voting Present.
And thé Senate does concur in House Amendﬁent No. 1. And the bill having
received the constitutional majority is aecléred passed. Senator Fawell.
SENATOR FAWELL: '

Mr. President, on the Secretary's Degk is Senafe Bill 882. And I
would move to.concur in reggrd to both the House Amendments 1 and 2.
Amendment No. 1 is the House Rule Améndment and BAmendment No. 2 is a

technical amendment that was suggested by the Reference Bureau.
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" PRESIDENT:

Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. -Have all voted who wish?

‘with none Voting Present. Aand the Senate does concur in House Amendrents

'PRESIDENT:

PRESIDENT:

" Apparently, the llouse can't decide what they want to do with my bills.

any discussion? The gquestion-is, shall the Senate concur in.House

Amendments Numbered 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 882. ‘Those in favor vote Aye.
Take the record. On thié question, the Ayes are 46, the Nays are none,

No. 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 882, And the bill having received the required
constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator Johns.
SENATOR JOHNS: )

...Let's see...882. I was looking for it, Mr. President, Just give
me one second here., Go ahead and move it. Wait a minute, I'm sorry, I
WasS..s ' .
PRESIDENT:

I think he wants Senate Bill 314 on the Secretary's Desk, Senator.
SENATOR JOHNS:

oh...oh, that's right. Yes, that's a different subject...

Right,
SENATOR JOHNS:
I'm sorry, Mr. President. Listen, Mr. President, I would like to movg

to concur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 314. Forgive me for...

Any discﬁssion? The question is, shall the Senate concur in House
Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 314. prse in favor vote Aye. Opposed
Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the reco;d. On
this question, the Ayes are 35, the Nays are 6, with 2 Voting Present.
And the Senate does concur in House.Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 315.
And the bill having received thé required constitutional majority is
declared passea. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President. I have a number of bills on the Calendar.

I'd like to go to the order of Senate Bill 486.

PRESIDENT:
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Senate Bill 486. Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK: - o -

Senate Bill 486 is tﬁat amendment which made the Administrative
Review Act applicable to‘units of local government if, in fact, they
adopted the proper 6rdin5nce. Two amendments were added at the House at
the request of the House sponsor. They're Qery brief and I think they're
beneficial. I'm going to move to concur with House Amendments Nos. 1 and
2. Amenament No. 1 says this Act shali, also, apply and govern every
action to review judicially a final administrative decision of any ad-
miniétrativé agency of a unit of local government, school district,
community college district where the governing board of the uﬁit of local
government provides by ordinance that such decisions are reviewable. 1In
effect is the same as the bill was passed out, they justjchanged the
wording around. Amendment No. 2 with which I also concur says that the
administrative agency shall inform the parties to the proceeding that the
review shall be pursuant to this Act, namely the Administrative Review
Act. I think the amendments are good, and I would urge concurrence in
House Amendments 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 486.

PRESIDENT: .

Any discussion? Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President, I'd like to ask the sponsor a guestion if I may.
PRESIDENT: :

He indicates he'll yield.

SENATOR GLASS: ‘

Senator Rock, is the effect of the bill as amended to make the
Administrative Réview Act applicablé only if the unité of local govern-
ment pass an ordinance adopting it?

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.

- SENATOR ROCK:

That is correct and that...that is exactly the -language of that

Supreme Court Case.
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PRESIDENT:
_Senatar Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:
Well, I...maybe you could elaborate on that a little more. I was
under the impression that the Administrative Review Act wés broadly

applicable and covered all administrative hearingé unless somehow the

statute exempted them.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

As a matter of fact, I was under the same impression pridr to that
Supreme Court decision. Now...there was a case litigated which arose

out of an ordinance in the City of Chicago and the Supreme Court said,

very definitely, that unless the local ordinance specifically provides

- that the Administrative Review Act is applicable it is not. I was

under thé same impression as...as were you prior to that Supreme Court
case. fhis iﬁ in response to that case and it specifically points out
that the Administrative Review Act is applicable, but only if the
ordinance is a&opted calling for it. ' ' '
PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS: .

Well, I suppose then if...well, I guess what I'm sayiﬁg is, I
question whether you need the bill. I.;.I would think that any...any
unit of local government could adopt such an ordinance if they wished

and so you're....you're stating what probably can be done anyway.

Is that right?

"PRESIDENT:

The question is, shall the.Senate.qoncﬁr in House Amendments
numbered 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 486. Those in favor vote Aye. Those
opﬁosed Nay. The voting is oben. Have all voted who wish? Take the .
fecopd. On this question, the Ayes are 46, the Nays are none, with none

Voting Present. And the Senate does concur in House Amendments nuﬁbered
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.1 and 2. "And the bill having received a-constitutional majority is .

declared passed. Senator Rock. _. . - o
‘'SENATOR ROCK: . .

fhank yoﬁ, Mr. President. I'd like. to move to the 6rder of Senate
Bill 4i7. There are four amendments. T wish to concur in two and
nonconcur in two.
PRESIDENT.

Senator Rock, oﬁr Calendar showsHouse Amendments l...you're
correct, there are four. Senator Rock is recognized.
SENATOR ROCK:

Senate Bill 417 is that bill which I picked up after Senator
Saperstein'left.' This is the biil that provides for notice when a
patient is being transferred from one institution to another. Amendment
No. 1, I'm going to move. There are four amendments that the House
_placed on, two of them I Qish to concur and two I wish to nonconcur
in. Amendment Wo ... I will move for concurrence in Amendments No.
1 and 3. Amendment No. 1l is ... is merely a technical amendment. It
picked ué off the computer language that was inadvertently left out.
It's a Reference Bureau Amendmént, and I'm going to move to concur in
No. 1. Amendment‘No. 3, I ... I think is a good idea. It requires that..
that the testimony given during a.proposed transfer hearing be held in the
central files of the facility. fhe purpose of the amendment is to
prevent the patients hearing record from going to the ward of the
facility and being made available to ward personnel. This... this
again insures the confidentiality that we all feel is in the best interest
of the patient. SO,.I would move, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen,
that the Senate concur with.House Amendments 1 and 3 to Senéte Bill 417.
PRES II?T’NT : ‘ . ‘

The guestion is, shall the Senate éoncur in Amendments numbered 1
and 3 to Senate Bill 417. Those in favor vote Aye. Opposed Nay. "The
voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this

qguestion, the Ayes are 44, the Nays are 1, with none Voting Present.

27




10
11
12
13
14
15
16

" 17

18

19

20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27

- 28

29
30
31
32
33

"And the Senate does concur in Amendments numbered 1 and 3 to Senate

Bill 417. Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

Amendments No. 2 and 5 I move to nonconcur, and I will explain
them if .necessary. I ... I would just move to nonconcur unless some-
body requires an explanation.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock moves to nonconcur in House Amendments numbered 2 and
3 ... pardon me, 2 and 5 to Senate Bill 417. All those in favor say
Aye. Opposed Nay. The motion cafries and the Secretary shall so
inform the House. ... You can go to the order of Messages ffom the
House. Leave is granted.

SECRETARY:

A Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

-Mr. President -~ I am directed to inform the Senate that
the House of Represen£atives ha; concurred with the Senate in the
passage of the following bills along with House Amendments.

- Senate Bill 207 with House Amendment No. 1. Senator Philip is
the chief sponsor. _

Senate Bill 1297 with House Amendment No. 1. Senator Bruce is
the chief sponsor.

Senate Bill 1384 with House Amendment No. 1. Senatof Lemke is
the chief sponsor. . ‘ .

PRESIDENT:

All to the Secretary's Desk. Senator Rock, have you other bills?
SENATOR ROCK: ‘

I have on the Secretary's Desk, Seﬁate Bill 379 with two House
Amendments with which both...both-amendments I wish £o concur in.
PRESIDENT: '

Senator‘Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:
fhank you,er. President, Ladies and Gehtlemen,of the Sénate.

These two amendments were put on in the House Executive Committee while
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I was atteﬁdiﬁg and presenting Senate Bill 379, This is the bill

which mandates the;Illinois Office of ﬁdﬁcation.to provide the ... a
school for the deaf/blind children. Hod;e Amendment No. 1 allows
the Advisory Council,.which is set up unaer the provisions of this
bill, to indicate to the Illinois Office of Education and the Depart-
ment. It allows them someinput as to who, in fadt; is going to run
apd manage the school. House Amendment No. 2 was put on again in the
House Executive Committee and I think it relates to Senator Fawell's
prior question., It restricts the amendment to the Capital Bond Act
to this project so that it is not a...an open-ended kind of authorization.
It'§ restricted only to this project. Both amendments, I think; are
good, and I would move to concur in House Amendments 1 and 2.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The gquestion is, shall the Senate concur in
House Amendments numbered 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 379. Those in favor will
vote Aye. ‘Opppsed Nay. The voting is open. dave all voted who wish?
Take the_record. Oﬂ this question, the Ayes are 51, the Nays are none,
with none Voting Present. And the Senate does concur in the adoption of
Aﬁendments...Hohse Amendments Numbered 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 379. And
the bill having received the required constitutional majority is declared
passed. Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK: .

I, also, have Senate Bill 162, Mr ;..
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock. Senate Bill 162, on the order of the Secretary's Desk.
SENATOR ROCK: ‘ .

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of‘the Senate.
Senate Bill 162 is that bill which provides for ﬁhe creation of thé
Illinois Municipal Financing Authérity. Amendment No. 1 was offered in thdg
House by Representétive Shea, the House*Spqnsor, at the request of certain
members. And what it provides for, it makes three changes all of which’

I wish.to concur in. One, it says that the bond shall be offered at

a public offering. Two,‘that the interest rate shall not exceed -
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" the maximum interest rate bermitted to be paid on the bonds by public

corpérations. And, thiee,>there is..lthere Qas a;provisidn that no
single municipality could, in fact, apply for or receive more than twenty-
five percent of the total'bonded authority. That, of course, was with
reference to the larée muﬁicipalities in our State. That percentage,
twenty-five percent, has been reduced down to fifteen percent to make it
quite clear that this authority is intended for the use of the small
municipalities in our State. I think Amendment No. 1 is a good one and
I would urge concurrence in Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 162.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The question is, shall the Senate concuf in
House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 162; Those in favor will vote
Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take
the record. On this question, the Ayes are 42, the Nays are 8, with
none Votiné Present. _The Senate does concur in the adoption of House
Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 162. And the bill having received the
constitutional majority as required is declared passed. (Machine cut-
off)...could you hold it a minute. I want to take Senator Kosinski.
He has to go to the doctor. Senator Kosinéki.
SENATOR KOSINSKI:

Mr. President and members of the Senate. A very good morning
to you. Senate Bill 985, the...the House has put on a...an amendment.'
One amendment'cutting down the salary of the court reporters from twenty
thousand to nineteen thousand. And, Mr;_President and members of the
Senate, I do concur with.this amendment.
PRESIDENT: .

The'questioﬁ'is, shall the Senéte concur in Hogse Amendment No.
1 to Senate Bill 985. Those in f;vor will vote Aye. Opposed Nay.
The voting is oéen. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On
this question, thé Ayés are 52 and the Nays are none. The Senate does
concur‘in the adqption of amendment...House Amendment No. 1 to Senate
Bill 985. And the bill having received the constitutional majority

is declared passed. éenator.Rock.
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PRESIDENT:

SENATOR ROCK:

‘Senate Bill 461, Mr. President.v On thé Sécretary's Desk is
Senate Bill 461, which is the appropriafion fér the ordinary expenses
of the Illinois Legislative Investigatirg Commission. vI move to non-
concur in House Amendment No. 1. It is the infamops Catania Amendment.
And we wish_to have that removed. I move to nonconcur.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock moves to nonconcur in House Amendment No. 1 to
Senate Bill 461. Those in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The motion
carries and the Secretary shall so inform the House. Further bills,
Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:
Well, I...I want to point out ﬁo the membership I do have two

others on the Calendar. One is the appropriation for the Department

‘of Children and Family Services. Now, a number of members have indicated

interest iﬁ this, so I wish to hold that until everybody has a chance
to look at it. The other, of course, is Senaﬁe Bill 37, which came
over with a number of House amendhents, I think nineteeq or twenty as
a matter: of faét. And I, also, will hold that until I'm assured we
are in...in the process of preparing an explanation with respect to all
of the amendments, and when we're sure that the membership is .well
aware of this, I will, at that point, cail it for concurrence.
Senator Kenneth Hall. Senator Carroll. Senator Hall.
SENATOR HALL:
Yés, are we still on concurrences?
PRESIDENT:
- Yes, Sir.
SENATOR HALL:
Well, I have on the Secretary's Désk Senate Bill 463. That...
PRESIDENT:
‘Proceed. . .
SENATOR HALL:

... I wish to concur with Amendments No. 2 and 3 to Senate
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-Bill 463.V Amendment No. 1 was Tabled in" the House and this was, also,.

'increasing the inclusive population figure from five hundred thousand

a House amendment. No. 2 compensates for potential county growfﬁ by"

to three million. Aan example would be DuPage County, currently has a
population of four hundred and ninety-one thousand, eight hundred and
eighty~-two. It includes county board members as well as’ county com-
missioners as an office, which may in case of Qacancy, be filled by
appointments 6f the County Central Committee. A - It stipulates that in
those cases where a vacancy occurs on a county board, which has been
divided into districts for election purposes, the appointee must be a
resident. of and appointment made by the appropriate district éentral
committee.l Thréé, it modifies the bill to be applicable only to the
counties which do not contain a Home Rule Unit. This would exclude Cook.
It provides that in any county which is a Home Rule Unit vacancies in
elected offices other than the office of chief executive office shall be
filled by the county board. Amendment No. 3, it deletes Section 11 of‘
Section 9 in the bill. Section 11 as amended .and Senate Bill 463 would
require that a vacancy in the office of commissioner of a board of appeais,
that would be the Revenue Department in counties of one million or more, b
filled by appointment by the county board. Deletion of this Section would
have continued the present policy or appointment by the county court. I
move to concur with these amendments to Senate Bill 463.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) :

Is there any discussion?
SENATOR HALL: )

I ask that the Senate do likewise.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR-CARROLL)

:fs there any discussion? Senator Hall moves ‘that the Senate do coﬁ—
cur with House Amendments No. 2 and 3 to:Senate Bill 463. Those in favor
vote-Aye. Those 6pposeé Nay. The‘votiné is open. Have all voted.who wisH
Take the récord. On that question the Ayes ére 44, the Nays are 0, No

Voting Present. The Senate does concur in Amendments 2 and. 3 to Senate Bi{

463 and the bill having received the required constitutional majority is
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" hereby declared passed. Senator Joyce, did you want Senate Bill 7312

" Senate Bill 662 ask...allows...an municipal official a limited time to

SENATOR JOYCE:

Mr. President, I would move to concur with Senate Bill 731. It's
a...it defines more clearly the language in the meat and poultry products,
and I would just move.to concur. It's just a definition.
PRJ‘:Z‘SIDINGVOFFICER: '(SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there any discussion? The quéstion is, shall the Senate concur

with HousévAmendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 731. All those in favor vote
Aye. The opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who‘wish?
Take the record. On that question, the Ayes are 43, the Nays are 0.
No Voting present. The Senate does concur with House Amendmené No. 1
te Senate Bill 731 and the bill having réceived the required constitu-
tional majority is declared passed. Senator Roe. On Senate Bill 978.
SENATOR ROE:

Mr. fresident agd members of the Senate, I move that we concur
on House Amendﬁent No. 1. This is a constructive amendment that was
Qbrked on in subcommittee and I think this is a better bill in the
form that it is. 1It's to deal with the hostage situation where a person
is taken hostage by a éerson armed with a déngeroué weapon, or a
correctional employee is taken hostage in a prison situation.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)}

Is there any discussiqn? The question is, shall £he Senate concﬁr
with House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 978. Those in favor vote
Aye. The opposed Nay. The voting is oﬁen. Have all voted who wish?
Senator McCarthy, would you get me, pleFSe? Would you get mine, please?
Take the record. On that question, the Ayes are 44, the Nays are none,
with none Voting Present. The Senate does concur with House Amendment No.
1 to Senate Bill 978. Ana that bill having received the constitutional
majority is heréby declared passed. Senator Mcéarthy on Senate Bill 662.
SENATOR MCCARTHY: '

Yes, Mr. President and members of the Body. This amendment to
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U pick up ad&itional credit in the Municipal Rétirement Fund. It would

allow .the person to go back for a perlod of nlnety—51x months to

pick up back credit at hlS own expense, but it provides that the official
must pick this credit. up within six months of ‘the effective date of the
bill. This amendment was requested by the Illinois Municipal League.
I'd move that we would concur in the adoption of'the amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) .
Is there any discussion? Senator Berning, for what purpose
do you arise? Discussion...?Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:
Well, I think it’s appropriate to point out that this améndment
is a rather serious diversion from normal practice. Simply what it

does is affect that part of the bill which permitted an émployee who

could have, but for some reason didn‘t, become a participant in IMRF

.on the...that pension plan, or the one that superseded it...or that

preceded it} to buy up to fifty months of credit. BAnd the amendment
provideg that if the application is made within six months of the
effective date the individual could buy up to ninety-six months of .
credit instead of fifty. I submit that this is a highly unusual and
certainly an unwarranted grant of pension credit in a situation where
a person has been in default already. 1It's only if he doesn't apply

within the six months of the effective date that he then is limited of

"that fifty months, and if you stop to realize that fifty months is

already four years, ninety-six months is eight years. That's enough
to qualify or ... and become vested in IMRF all by itself without ever
serving a day. This is absolutely contréry to the tenets of good pension
funding and actuarial principles and I would seriouslyland earnestly
suggest that this amendment- be rejected and the Senate do not concur.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there any further discussion? Senator Fawell.
SENATOR FAWELL:

Senator McCarthy, would you yié;d to another -question?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
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He ihdicatés he will yield to the'first queﬁéion.

SENATOR FAWELL: V -

How does the Pension Laws Cémmission react to this, if at ail?
PRESIDING OFFIéER: (SENATOR CARROLL) -

Senator McCarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

The information furnished to me by the Illinois Municipal League
does not indicate any reference to that matter.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

My...hy feeiing is to certainly support Senator Berning in his
reaction unless there was some more information. This does sound like
a tremendous departure from...from the accepted norm as Senator Berning
has poin; out. And I think unless we were to have other information I
would...would hope that we would not concur with such a late hour amend-
ment that, apparéntly, only the Municipal League wants and I can under-
stand whf the Municipal League would want it.

PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR CARROLL)

Any further discussion? Senator McCarthy to close the debate.
SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Well, I don't understand this particular area, because I've never
specialized in it except to tell you that this is an amendment that the
Municipal League sponsored which allows very few peéple within a six
months period from the effective date of this Act to go back and pick
up as much as ninety~-six months of credit at their own expense. And
that's what it does and the sponsor in the House, Representative Yourell,
askedf“e that we concur in this amendment and I'm communicating this
to the Body. 1It's a self-destruct clausé after six months.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CAﬁROLL) .

The qdestion is shall the Senate concur in House Amendment No. 1

to Senate Bill 662. Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed Nay. The

voting is open. Have all voted who wish? I guess so. Téke the




record. On that -question the Ayes are 23, the Nays are 24 and No

2. Voting Present: The Senate fails to concur witﬁ House Amendmenf No.

3. 1 to Senate Bill 662, and the.Secretary will so inform the Hoﬁse.

4. Senator Regner on B858.

5 SENATOR REGNER:

6. Yes, Mr. President this...

7 PRESIDING OFFICEk: (SENATOR CARROLL)

8. Senate Bill 858...

8- SENATOR REGNER:

10. ...was under discussion earlier and I would like to concur in
11. House Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 858, and what it does it allows
12. 'the Department of Children and Family Services to issue a six month
RER permit rather than one, so I would move to concur in House Amendment
14. 1...No. 2, but I want to noncur in House Amendment No. 1.

15' PRESIDING OFFICER: ~ (SENATOR CARROLL)

;6; Is there any discussion on the motion to concur with House

17. Amendment No. 22 The question is shall the Senate concur with House
18. Amendment No.VZ to Senate Bill 858. Those in favor vote Aye. The
19. opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take
20. the record. On that question the Ayes are 45, the Nays are 0, with
21. none Voting Presént.. And the Senate by record vote does concur with.
22. House Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 858. Senator Regner onAHouse
3. Amendment No. 1.

24.  SENATOR REGNER:

25. I...
- 26. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
27. Senator Regner moves that-we nonconcur...

<~ . 28.  SENATOR REGNER:
. 29. ...Nonconcur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 858.
30.  PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
3. Is there ‘any discussion? The motion is that the Senate non-

- 32.  concur with House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 858. All those in

3. favor say Aye. The opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion carries
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and the Secretary shall so inform thevﬁouse. Anyone else have a...

whag numbér have we. Senate.Bill 942;75enatof-harber Hall.
SENATOR HALL: o -

Thank you, Mr. President. Senatqr.,.mygcousin, Senator Kenneth
Hall 'and I keep having probléms with our mail and our constituents
getting us mixed up and even our colleagues, here and I want to point
out this morning that one identifying means that you can use is that
Ken is wearing a little more conservative jacket than I would normally
wear. I...I like louder clothes.

PRESIDING OF%ICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

942. Was that germane to the bill?
SENATOR HALL:

Yes, that was germane. That was germane. 942 involves permit-
ting young people to work certain hours so they can get out in the :
world of work and make a little money, fourteen and fifteen year olds,
that is. - And House Amenément 1 restricts the hours a.little bit during
the school Year and broadens them a littie bit in the summertime .so

they can work as late as nine o'clock in the summer and...and only

‘seven o'clock'during the rest of the year. I move for concurrence of

House Amendment No. 1. I think it's a good amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
Is there any discussion? The question is shall the Senate con-

cur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 942. Those in ‘favor vote

Aye. Those opposed Nay. The voting is open. Frank, do you want to

catch me. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that ques-
tion the Ayes are 48, the Nays are none, with none Voting Present.

And the Senate does concur with House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill

- 942. That bill having received the constitutional...the required

constitutional majority is hereéby declared passed. Is there any other
member of the Body that has a bill on the Secretary's Desk that they

wish called.

 SECRETARY:

Senator Johns.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: ($ENATOR CARROLL).

On what bill, please?

SENATOR JOHNS:

Let's see,that's Senate Bill 910 and i move -t0 nonconcur...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

One second. Senate Bill 910, Mr. Secretary. Senator Johns.
SENATOR JOHNS:

Mr. President, I mové that we nonconcur with the amendments
offered by the House. I believe it's...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senate...House Amendment No. 2.
SENATOR JOHNS:

No. 2 and that it be given a Conference Committee...I mean just
move to nonconcur... -

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Right. Scnatcr Jcohns moves that the Senatce neoncencur with Heu
Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 910. Is there any discussion? Senator
Nimrod. .

SENATOR NIMRbD:

Could we have an explanétion of the amendment, Mr. President?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CAﬁROLL)

Senator Johns, would you iike to explain what House Amendment
No. 2 attempted to do.

SENATOR JOHNS:

Okay. Now, the Amendment No. 2 takes the appointment awéy from
the Governor and gives it to the Hardin County...Chairman of the
County Board of Hardin Couﬁty,'and I just disagrée with the intent of -
the‘bill...I mean the amendment. And,therefore, I ask for a Conference
Committee. Perhaps we can work it out.

PRESIbING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Any further discussion? Senator Johns moves that the Senate
nonconcur with House Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 910.- All those |
|

in favor say Aye. The opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion
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carries, and the Secretary éhall so,iﬁformgthelﬂouse. * Is there any
other member who wishes’to‘have a billion'the éecretary's Desk called?
Aré we ready to adjourn...Senator Fawell, what bill number?
SENATOR FAWELL:

Yes. Senate Bill 425,
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

One moment, please. Senate Bill 425, Senator Fawell with House
Amendment No. 1.
SENATOR FAWELL: .

Yes, the House Amendment No. 1 was simply a technical amendment
in regard to the amortization schedule which did not, in anyway.
change any substance and I move for a concurrence to the same.
PRESIbING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there any discussion? The question is shall the Senate con-
cur with House Amendment'No. 1 to Senate Bill 425. Tﬁose in favor
vote Aye. Those opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted whé
wish? Have all voted who wish?. Take the record. On that gquestion
‘the Ayes are .32, the Nays are 2, with 2 Voting Present. The Senate
does concur with House Amendment No. 1 to Sénate Bill 425. The bill
having received the required constitutional majority is hereby de-~
clared passed. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Senate Bill 820, Mr. President.
‘PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR CARROLL)

Senate Bill 820. Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

‘Thank you, Mr. President. The Hoﬁse put four amendments, House
Amendments 1, 2, 3 and 4. This is the:Watér Resource Commission Bill.
These four amendments were put on to conform the bill, or make the
bill identical to House Bi11'l795, which qut 1as£ week passed out of
‘here unaniﬁously. House Amendment No. 1 increased the size of the
commission. No. 2 deleted the provisions that officers shall be

elected by the Legislative members, only. Three deletes the provision
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that a public member who does not.attend at least six meefings a year

shall be terminated, and four says thaﬁ the commission shall attehpt

to hold a meeting per month...one meeting per month. They say those.

_four amendmeﬁts conform it, or put it in the shape that 1795 was

passed out of here. I would move to concur it, Hoﬁse Amendments 1,
2, 3 and 4 to Senate Bill 820.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Rock moves to. concur with House Amendments No. 1, 2, 3
and 4 to Senate Bill 820. JIs there any discussion? The question is
shall the Senate concur with House Amendments No. 1, 2, 3 and 4 to-
Senate Bill 820. Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed Naf. The
voting is open: Have all votea who wish? Take the record. On that
guestion the Ayes are 41, the Nays are 2, with 3 Voting Present. The
Senate does concur with House Amendments No. 1, 2, 3 and 4 to Senate
Bill 820. And Senate ﬁill 820 having received the required constitu-
tional majority is hereby declared passed. Senate Bill 248, Senator
Sommer.

SENATOﬁ SOMMER:

Mr. President, I move to -concur with House Amendments No. 1 and 2:
House Amendment No. 1 is the Department of Labor suggested language for
the same thing that the bill has already passed...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CA-RROLL)

One moment, Senator Sommer, I believe that that's on Postponed
Consideration.
SENATOR SOMMER:

Yeah, well, so what.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

E'So we have to move to take it froﬁ the ordef and get leave of =~

the Body...
SENMATOR SOMMER: -

Oh,‘I see.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATQR CARROLL)

Okay. Is there leave to‘move to the order of Secfefary's Desk

Postponed Consideration. There is objection. There is a request for
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a roll -call on the motion to move out of the ordinary'course of busi-
ness to move to éhe order of Postpﬁned‘Consideration to .consider, a bill
‘'on the Secretary's Desk on Postponed Consi&eration. The question is...
Senator Graham. One moment, Senator..
SENATOR GRAHAM:

Now...now, Mr. President...we have been...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

May we get some order.
SENATOR GRAHAM: ,

We have been doing this fof three or four days and all at once

we have somebody that wants to start playing games. I thiﬁk.it's‘an
,unfortunate thing to do at this late hour and time. If we want to
play games, so why don't we tell the public that we're going to play
games and forget the Legislation. This is a lot of monkey business.
PRESIDINC OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
Any further digcuésion? Senator Bruce.
- SENATOR BRUCE:

It always seems to me that it's monkey business, Senator Graham,
when we play by the rules. If I object, 'if you object then it's com-
pletely appropriate. I‘just say that i have the right if he wants to

. go out of the ordinary business of this Body. He's had one crack al-

- ready this morning at 2:48. Now, there are a lot of spoﬁsors here on
Sécretary's Desk that havé other business. If we're going to afford.
him the right to go twice in the courSg of less than one hour I think
I have the right to object.

V &RESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

One moment} Senator Graham, before we allow you to speak twice
under the rules is there any other Senator who wisﬁes to speak. '
Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

All I wanted to remind Senator Bruce, long before he got here

there was such‘a thiﬁg around here known as'courtésy to,the'other

Senators.
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' PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there any further ﬁiscussion§ 'The“quéstion ié shall the
Senate go out of the ordinary order ofibusihess to go to the order of
Secretary's Desk postpone consideratioh. This motion requires
thirty votes. The voting is open. Those in favor vote Aye. Those
opposed Nay. Senator Rock, for what purpose do &ou arise?

SENATOR ROCK: ‘

Parliamentary inguiry. I didn't know there was such a thing as
postponed consideration on the Secretary's Desk. I thought if we
movéd if...if, in fact, by record_vote or otherwise . we did not con-
cur that the House would be so informed. '
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Except that the sponsor moves to postpone consideration and
that motion was accepted by the Chair at that time. Have all voted
who wish? Take the record. ‘Senatof Bruce, for what purpose do you
arise? ‘

SENATdR BRUCE:

I'd like to verify the roll call.

There's been a request to verify the roll call to go out of the
ordinary course of business. If we could wait for the machine. The
verification is always in order. That does not take thirty votes,
Senator Don Moore. Senator Nudelman, for what purpose do‘you arise?
SENATOR NUDELMAN:

I have an inquiry, Mr. President. Would we not in the ordinary
course of events get back to this matter of business?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) ‘
Yes, we would, Senator Nudelman...
SENATOR NUDELMAN: .
Well, I would point oué to Senator Bruce that he's just using

everybody's time and I for one resent it. We're here, we're at the

point of voting. I would ask him that he...he...take back his motion

and permit us to vote one way or another and get this over with
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instead of taking all the time of. the members of this Chamber and

~causing an additional delay, because, as you stated, we would event-

ually get back to it and it would be a duplication.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)-~

' He made a request of Senator Bruce. I don't know if Seﬁator
Bruce wishes to respond ot not.' Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

I'm sorry, I wés talking to Senator Dougherty about the merits
of the bill. If Senator Nudelman woulq‘please repeat his comments.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Nudelman.

SENATOR NUDELMAN:

Thank you, Mr. President. Yes, Senator Bruce, I will repeat
that on the basis that ultimately we would get back to this matter of
business today and we Qill get back to it. If you insist on your
motion you will have used up additicnal valuable time of this Body, and
I xespectfully'suggest and request of you that you withdraw your motion
and pefmit the voting to go ahead, so that we will save some time.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, thaf's exactly my péint to Senator Sommer. He had one shot
at this less than an hour ago and I persist in my motion for a verifi-
cation.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CAﬁROLL)'

The Secretary will verify the roll call. I assume you wanted a
verification of the affirmative, Senator Bruce. Proceed with the
verf?ication.

SECRETARY:

The following vdted in the affirmative: Bell, Berning, Bloém,
Brady,Clérke, Course, Davidson, Fawell, Gléss, Graham, Harber Hall,
Harris,Kosinski, Lane, Latherow, Merritt, Mitchler, Moorg...Don Moore,

Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Regner, Roe, Romano, Schaffef,.Shapiro, Sommefj




| _ _ | _i
B Soper, Weaver and Welsh. : ) _Jf
o2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATaR CARROLL) :
3. Any...Sehator Bruce.
4. SENATOR BRUCE: ‘ |
5. (Machine cut-off)...Palmer. ‘ o . . {
6. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
7 Is Senator Palmer within the bar? Strike his...no, I don't think |
8.

you look like him. Strike his name from the record. That's better.

9. Any- others. * )

10. senaror BRUCE:

11. Senator Welsh.

12. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

13. AIs Senator Welsh within the bar? I see Senator Welsh.

14. SENATOR BRUCE:

15. Senator Fawell.
16. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATCR CARRCLL)
17.

Senator Fawell is within the bar.

18. SENATOR BRUCE: ‘ :

19. Is Senator Harris on the Floor?

_ 20.  PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
» 21, Is Senator Harris on the Floor? . Yes, he is.
22.  SENATOR BRUCE:

23. Senator Kosinski.

24. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

25. Senator Kosinski?
26. SENATOR BRUCE:
27. . ‘Fine. Then...then he shouldn't have been voted.

|
28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

29. _Any...Senator Kosinski is not wighin the bar. Strike him from 1

30. the record. The Ayes are 28, the Nays.are 6. And the motion to go out 1

31. ‘of order to the order of postpone_conéideration fails. Senator Nudel- |

’ |

|

32, man, for what purpose do you arise?

- 33:; SENATOR NUDELMAN:
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I just had .to point out to Senator Bruce that he has taken ten
minutes of the valuable time of this Body, because we will get back...
we will get back to this order of business and he has wasted this ten

minutes, because it's going to take an additional ten minutes the next

time around.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Knuppel, for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Well, I'd just like to point out“that Senator Nudelman used
most of that ten minutes.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

The next case. Senator...Senator Moore requests that we move
out of the order of business to the order of resolutions on the Sec-
retary's...one moment, Senatcor Moore, we'll stay within this order for

a minute. Senator Partee, I believe you have some matters on the Sec-

retary's Desk.

SENATOR PARTEE:

Yes, Mr. President. Senate Bill 619 is the first one.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) -

Senate Bill 610, Mr. Secretary. Senator Partee.
SENATOR PARTEE:

Amendment No. 1 was added in the House and I concur inAthe amend~
ment. The amendment simply Eorrects errors in the printing oé the
bill and changeé the langugge of the bill to conform to proper drafting
procedure, and I would move to concur‘in the adoption of House Amend-
ment No. 1. ‘A'

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there any discussion? Yeaﬁ, i assume, Senator Partee, you
will have a different motion for Amendment No. 2. Senator Partee.
SENATOR PARTEE: .

- Why don't I just put them both in. I...I move to concur in Amend-

ments 1 and 2. : _ S RS

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
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" PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

" -ment No. 2, deletes everything after the enacting clause. Deleted

Is there any discussion? Senator Glass.

SENATOR GLASS: _ o L .

Mr. President, are we voting on 1 and 2 together?

Yes, we are Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

Well, I...I would like to ask for some clarification on Amendment
No. 2, which 1 uhderstand is an entirely new bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) N

Senator Partee, would you like to explain Amendment No. 22
SENATOR PARTEE:

That'svcorrect. After they got over there with the Department
of Insurance this is what it does. It deletes the added provisions

which would allow group fire insurance, deletes everything after Amend-

material concerns changing group vehicle insurance to group casualty -
insurance which covers liability, burglary, forgery as well as vehicle
insurance and adds provisions for group professional liability insurance
for employeés of public schools.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

Well, Mr. President ... Senators, it would seem.that this is,
in fact, entirely different from what_the original bill intended and
it could establish a professional liability insurance,as I understand
it. for an association. Such as for example the Illinois Education
Assogiation and it would seem to me they could set up their own
malgractice policies et cetera. I jus£ wonder whether this is a good
idea just to summarily-pass a bill of this kind, you know, without
any committee consideration or debates. I must admit I'm not familiar
on this cursory examination of the amendment with what we're doing
and I would urge that this...that we not concur and at least this

go to a Conference Committee.
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- Partee, did you have anything else you wanted at this time.

- PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

PRESIDING OfFICER: {SENATOR CARROLL)
Senator Paréee.‘ u
SENATOR PARTEE:
I have a better idéa. Why don't Qe just hold it. Take it out
of the record. Hold it until you get a chance to read what has happened
and then you can make a decision as to whether you would agree to concur
or not. Rather than to go to a Conference Committee you may agree to
what we've done.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR CARROLL)
Take it out of the record.. You..tSenator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:
Take it out of the record.
SENATOR PARTEE: :
And then you'll get a chance to see it. Okay?
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR CARROLL)

All right. Senate Bill 610 will be taken from the record. Senator

SENATOR PARTEE:

Yeah, let's try again. Senate Bill 749.
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Let's try Senate Bill 749. Senator Partee.
SENATOR PARTEE: “
This is a very simplé amendment that adds a new section, a House
amendnment, to which I would concur. IF adds a new section which man-
dates the Department of Registration, Education to present to the
General Assembly before February 1lst of 1977 a report of recommendations
on the preformances of tasks by dental assistants and recommendation;
for educational qualifications £hey need to perforﬁ in such tasks. You
will remeﬁbervthere was quite a hassle about this bill and now that it is
passed the Dépaftmeht of Education and Registration desires to as in a...
in a measure monitor to it and come back with a report of the monitoring
and éiving us én ideé.as to how it's working and what shoula be done
) |
\

to correct it educationally and otherwise. I think it's a good amendment
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and I would certainly move to concur in Hohse_Amendmeﬁt No. i to
Senate Bill 749.  © .
PRESIDING OFFICER: kSENATOR CARROLL)‘

Senator Partee moves that we concur with House Amendment No. 1
to Senate Bill 749. Is there any discussion? The question is shall
the Senate concur.in House Zmendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 749. Those
in favor vote Aye. Those opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all
voted whb wish? Take the record. On that guestion the Ayes are 47,
the Nays are none, and none Voting Present. The Senate does concur

with House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 749. And that bill having

received the required constitutional majority is hereby declared passed.

. Senator Lane on what bill? Senate Bill 837, Mr. Secretary. House

Amendments No. 1 and 2.
SENATOR LANE:

Thank you, Mr. President. 'I recommend that the Senate concurs

with the adoption of Amendment No. 1 and 2 to House Bill...Senate Bill

1 837.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
. Is there any discussion? Senatyr Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

I would appreciate it if Senator Lane would indicate what these
amendments do that he is moving to concur in. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR' CARROLIL:) -

Senator Lane.

SENATOR LANE:

Amendment No. 1 is mostly a technical amendment. Xt inserts the

- phrase - manufactured housing unit - throughout the bill. It also

changes the...ah, wait awhile.

-PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Do we have leave to take that from the record.
SENATOR LANE:
Yeah, all right.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROiL)
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Does any other sponéor have a bill on the Secretary's Desk that

théy wish called at this time? Do we havelleavé of the - Body to go to
the order of resolution...joint resolutions on the Secretary's Desk?

Senator Soper objects. Po you want a roll call, Senator Soper? All

|
|
|
|
\
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
right. I don't seé you.joined by four other members standing. Those
who in favor of leave to go to that order say Aye. Opposed Nay. We

are on that order of business. Mr. Secretary, you have a Joint Reso-
lution?a What...what is the number, Senator Don A. Moo;e?

SENATOR MOORE:

T don't know what number the Secretary has assigned to it. It

deals with the Legislative Advisory on Public Aid.

» SENATOR CARROLL:

Okay.
SECRETARY:
- \’0

Senate Joint Resolution No. 46 intorduced by Senators Doné Moore,

Dougherty Schaffer, Roe, Smith and Lane.

" PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Don Moore.
SENATOR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. Senate Joint

|
|
|
|
Resolution 46 extends the authority of the Legislative Advisory Commit~ {
tee on Public Aid to hold public meetings for the purpose of hearing' i
testimony df witnesses and inspecting books, papers and documents
relative to any investigation which tﬁe committee by a two-~thirds vote
may authorize, or at the réquest of the director of the department on
matter...major matters of policies and administration. 1It's effective
until June 30th;~1977 and that's ektended by the Bch General Assembly;
I'd move its adoption, Mr. President.
PRESIDING OFFiCER: {(SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there aﬁy discussion? Do you want him to repeat it. Senator
Fawell.
SENATOR FAWELL:

» Senator Moore, I...I didn't hear a word you said. You didn't

come...you didn't come through too well over here.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
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" I belieéve Senator Fawe%l is sayiﬁé, Séngtor Moore, that hev
couldn’'t hear you. Senator Moore. o ‘
SENATOR MOORE. '

Thank you,...Senator, this extends the -authority of the Legis-
lative Advisory Committee on Public Aid to hold closed sessions for
two explicit purposes. One, for hearing of testimony of witnesses,.
inspecting books, documents et cetera on any... All righg, now.

Thank you.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATQR CARROLL)
v Senator.Dougherty.

SENATOR DOUGHERTY:

Thank you, Mr. President. I would like to inform the members of
the Body that I join with Senator Moore in asking for this resoclution.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Any further discuss;on? The qﬁestion is on the édoption...I be-
lieve, Senator Moore, this takes a record vote and it takes thir v-
six...éwo—thirds of those voting in order to close the meeting. It
takes forty votes. Those in favor of the resolution will indicate by
voting. Aye. 'Those opposed Nay. The voting»is open. \Have all voted
who wish? Take the record. There has been a request for a verification
of the roll call. It takes forty votes. Senator Morris requests a
verification of tﬁe roll call. Will the ﬁembers be in their seats. One

moment. There has been a question of the Chair whether it's two-thirds

of the members elect or two-thirds of the members voting, which I

think will determine whether or not you need a roll call, or a verifi-
cation. So, if we can wait one second while we get a ruling. All

right, the...it takes two-thirds of the members elected which would

" be forty votes. The Secretary will verify the affirmative votes. We

ask the members to be in their seats.
SECRETARY :

The following voted in the affirmative: Bell, Berning, Bloom,

Brady, Bruce, Carroll, Clarke, Course, Daley, Davidson, Demuzio, Dougher

Egan, Fawell, Glass, Graham, Harber Hall, Kenneth Hall, Harris, Knuppel,
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19.
20.

21,

22,

23.

Lathefow,~Lemke;‘McCarthy, Merritt, Mitchlgr;_ﬁoward Mpohr, Don Moore,

_ Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Philip, -Regner, Rock, Roe, Romano,

Savickas, Schaffer, Shapiro, Smith, So@mer; éoper, Weaver, Welsh, Mr.
President. . ﬂ
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

One second. Senator Morris. Senator Philip. Is‘Senator Philip
within the bar; Strike his name from the record. McCarthy is behind
you. Is Senator Palmer within the bar? Strike his name from the
record. Savickas is within the bar. Is Senator Brady within fhe bar?
Strike his name from the record. 1Is Senator Nudelman within the bar?
He is within the bar. Senator Demuzio is within the bar. The Ayes
are 42, the Nays are 3, with 1 Voting Present. The roll call has been
verified, and that resolution -receiving the required constituional
majority is declared passed. Senator Partee, for what purpose do you
arise?

SENATOR PARTEE:

Have you concluded that matter?

PRESIDING OFEICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) v

We have concluded that matter. We are back on the Secretary's
Desk.

SENATOR PARTEE:
‘ For an announcement, Mr. President.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
Senator Partee.
SENATOR PARTEE:

The Appropriations Committee meeting will commence at 11:30 and

~ the Senate will be in recess until 3:00 p.m. We will return at 3:00

p.m. and go back to our Calendar and hdpefully we will not have to eat
chicken again tonight. Well, I say 3:O0 p.m. to come back so that ‘
everybody can who isn't on Appropriatidns will be able to judge what

to do with their time. Of course, there are several Conference Committee:
meefing at that time, but we will‘COme back promﬁtly at 3:00 to go back

to the Calendar.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) .

. Is there any further bﬁsiness?"éénatér ﬁaley, fo; what purpose
do you arise? o . . )
SENATOR DALEY:
fhe Senate Judiciary meeting will meet in Room 400 at 12:00

o'clock in regards to House Bill 3062. 12:00 o'clock.

» PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

All right. Judiciary will meet at the hour of noon in Room 400.
Appropriations will be, I assume, in 212. One moment, Senator Daley.
Senétor Daley, Judiciary will be at noon in Room 400. Senator Daley.
SENATOR DALEY: '

Is there leave to...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

We are not adjourned yet.
SENATOR DALEY:

Is therg leave to waive the six day notice. There is a question |
that I... h » ' 3
There's a question as to whether it's still...it;s in effect now.

There is leave to waive the six day notice. Six day notice is waived.

.Senator Lane, did you want to revert...

SENATOR LANE:

I'd like to go back to Senate Bill 837.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senate Bill 837 on the ordér of the Secretary's Desk, Ladies and
Gentlemen. Senator Lane. Can we have some order, please. Senator

Lane.

' SENATOR LANE:

I'a like to make a motion that thé Senate concurs with the... = <
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Amendments 1 and 2.

SENATOR LANE:

...with the House on Amendments No. 1 and 2 in Senate Bill 837..
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1 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) .

2 There is a motion by Senator Lane'that the Senate do concur

3 - with House Amendments No. 1 and 2 on Senate Bill 837. Is therexany

4 discussion? Senator Bell.
5 SENATOR BELL:
6 Well, yes, Senator Lane, what...I noticed that House Amendment
7 No. 2 deletes everything after the enacting clause and revises the
8 title of the bill tdlread,‘The Illinois Manufactures Housing and
9 Mobile Homes Safety Act. Can you go in{o some of the ramifications
10 of...of the complete change of the bill?
11 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
12 Yes, one second. Senator Lane can explain it_again. This wés
13 done a few minutes ago, also, when the bill was taken from the record.
14‘ SENATOR BELL: .
15 Well, it wasn't..;he-didn't explain it then.
16 PRESIDiNG OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL})
- 17 Yeah. Senator Lane.
18 SENATOR LANE:
19 Yes, Senator, in looking over the amendment what it appears to
20 have done, they inserted the phrase - Manufactured Housing Units -
21 throughout the bill and, also, whereby they were complying with the
22 code that's set férth by the Aﬁérican National Standards Institution.

23 They, now, are adhering to the code as set forth by the Public Health

24 Department.

25 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) -

26 Is there any further...Senatox Bell.

27 SENATOR BELL:

28 ~ rWell, Senator Lane, I...1'11 telliyou I...I-prefer if we could to
29 wai£ on this matter until we had some staff analysis on this, because. it
30 appears to me like there is some. significant changes, here, and we've

31 not really had a chance to digest them.

32 PRESIDINGvOFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

33 Senator Lane, do you Qish to take it from the recordé _Or do you
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wish to proceed? Senator Lane moves to take it from the recdrg,"ls
there leave? Leave. Any further business on the Secretary's Desk?

Senator Partee moves that the Senate stand in recess until the hour

"of 3:00 p.m. this afternoon during which time Appropriations will be

meeting at 11:30, Judiciary at noon and Conference Committees during
that hour. All those in favor of the motion .to recess until the hour

of 3:00 say Aye. The opposed Nay. The Senate stands in recess.

(RECESS)
(AFTER RECESS)
PRESIDENT:

The hour of three having arrived the Senate will come to order.
Committee reports.

SECRETARY:

Senator Donnewald, Chairman of the Assignment of Bills, assigns
the following to commitiee: Appropriations - House Dill 30804; Dducation
House Bill 3086; Judiciary - House Bill 3106; Public Health, Welfare
and Corrections - House Eill 3068.

Senatér Daley, Chairman of Judiciary Committee, reports out
House Bill 3062 with the recoﬁmendation Do Pass.

PRESIDENT:

A Message from the Governbr.
SECRETARY:

A Message from the Governor by Michael P. Duncan, Assistant
to the Governor.

Mr. President - The Governor directs me to lay before the
Senate the following message:

' To The Honorable Members of the Senate, Seventy-Ninth General
Assembly: I have nominated and appoinéed the following named persons
in thé offices enumerated below and respectfully ask concurrence in
and confi;mation of these appointments by your Honorable Body:
PRESIbENT:

Executive. Executive Appointments. A Message from the House.
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SECRETARY :

A Message from the House by Mr. O'Brién, Cierk.
Mr. President - I am dlrected to inform the Senate that

the House of Representatives has refused to concur with the Senate
in the adoption of.Amenaments No. 1 and 2 to House Bill 735. Senator
Vadalabene is the chief sponsor.

The same message relative to House Bill 1453. House Amendment
No. 1. —Senator Harber Hall is the chief sponsor.

The same message relative to House Bill 1790 with House Amend-
ments No. 1 and 2. Senator Savickas is the chief sponsor.

The same message relative to House Bill 215 with House Amendment

‘No. 1. Senator Kenneth Hall is the chief sponsor.

The same message relative to House Bill 3057 with House Amendment
No. 1. Senator Welsh is the chief sponsor.
The same message relative to House Bill 3105...Senate Amendment

No. 1. Senator Newhouse is the chief sponsor.

" PRESIDENT:

Secretary's Desk. Senator Grahém. Senator Graham. A Message
from the House. .
SECRETARY:

“ A Messéde from the House by Mr; O'Brien, Clerk.
Mr, President - I am directed to inform the Senate that thé

House of Rebresentatives has refused to recede from Amendments 1, 2, 3,
4, 5 and 6 to the bill of the followiﬁg title.

Senate Bill 32. They‘have appointed their Conference Committee.
Senator Graham is the chief sponsor.
PRESIDENT: l '

Senator Graham.
SENATOR GRABAM:

I move we accede to appoiﬁt a Conference Committee.
PRESIDENT:

The guestion is shall the Senate accede to the request of the

House that a Conference Committee be appointed. All in favor say Aye.
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1 Opposed Nay. The motion carries ané £ﬁe Senate accedes to the feéuest
: 2 to qppoiné a Conference Committee on"éénaté Biil 32.
. 3 SECRETARY: .
4 I have a like message on Senate Bill 661.. House Amendments 1, 2
5 and 4. The House refuses to recede, and this is Senator John's.
6 PRESIDENT:
Senator Johns moves to accede to the request for a donference
8 i-Committee. The question is shall the Senate accede to the request of
9 the House that a Conference Committee be appointed. All in favor say
10 Aye. Opposeﬁ Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion carries and the Senate
11 accedes to the request to appoint a Conference Committee on ﬁouse Bill...
12 Senate Bill 661. Resolutions. Senator Romano.
13 SECRETARY:
14 Senate Resolution 126 introduced by Senator Romano.
15  PRESIDENT:
16 Senator Romano.
17 SENATOR ROMANO:
18 Will the Secretary read the resolution?
19 PRESIDENT: - ' '
20 Secretary...Secfetary read the resolution.
21 SECRETARY:
22 _ Senate Resolution 126.
23 ' (Secretary reads SR 126) : : !
24 PRESIDENT:
25 Senator Romano.

26 SENATOR ROMANO:

217 I move that the rules be suspended for the immediate consider-
- 28 ’ ation>of this resolution.
- 29 PRESIDENT: .
. 30 All in...all in favor éay Aye. Opposed Nay. The rules are sus-

31 pended.

32 SENATOR ROMANO:
33 I, also, move that all of the clowns...J mean the Senators be
34 shown as cosponsors. } ‘
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PRESIDENT:
Is there leave? - Leave is granted. Senator Romano moves the

adoption of Senate Resolution 126. All in favor say Aye. Oppbsed

Nay. The resolution is adopted; On the order of the Supplementalu

Caléndar on the Secretary's Desk. You have each been passed out a
zerox copy of the Supplemental Calendar for Friday, June the 27th.
The matter is on the Secretary's Desk. You will indicate to the
Secretary matters ih which you desire to either concur or refuse to
recede. We will deal with that issue. ‘Does everyone have a copy?
They have just been...have they passed out...are they being passed .
out now? Thank yoﬁ. Senate Bill 207, Senator'Philip. May I have
the attention of the membershib. If you will be good enougH‘to take

your seats and look at the Supplemental Calendar and be prepared when

your name is called we can handle your matter and can get you home

to your families soonef,-if you desire it, maybe it will...there are
those Qho, perhaps, would rather remain. Senate Bill 649, Senator
Don Moore. Senate Bill 751, Senator Glass. Senator Glass.

SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President, I would move that the Senate nonconcur the amend-~ )
ment.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? Senator éiass moves to nonconcur in House Amend-
ment No. 2 to Senate Bill 751. All those in favor say Aye. Opposed
Nay. The motion carries and the Secretary shall so inform the House.
Senate Bill 957, Senator Glass. Senator Glass. »
SENATOR‘GLASS:

Thank you, Mr. President. 1In the House...

PRESTDENT : - .
' Just a moment. Just a moment. Méy we have some order, please.
Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:
Thank you, Mr. President. In the House there were six amendments

added to the bill and I am going to move to concur in all of them. 1T
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will describe them, if I'may. Briefly, the bill‘as_iﬁ went over to the
House allowed the Department of Transportatlon to modify regulations
relatlng to interior safety features of school buses used to -carry
pre-school children. Now, this bill was limited to pre-school children
and it created an edvisery commission to work with DOT in implementing
these regulations. The following amendments were added. The first one
allows DOT to modify those regulations after consulting with the Gover-
nor's Sefety Coordinating Committee and after a public hearing. I
think that's a good amendment because we don't really need to create a
separate committee when that one's already in existence. Amendment 3,

which was adopted specifies that fuel tanks required on schoel buses

. manufactured should after July 31lst of 1976 and specifies that they meet

Federal regulations. The fourth amendment requires laminated safety
glass on school buses manufactured after July 31st, 1976. The fifth
amendment allows fenders on school buses that are black to remain black

and not to be painted yellow on existing buses. Amendment six permits

* the name of the owner to be on a color that is contrasting with the

background rather than black. Finally, Amendment No. 7 provides that
all buses must be equipped with a step signal arm before August lst,
1975 and thereafter the arms shall be rectangular...rectangular or
hexagon semaphore. After December 31st of '74, the semaphore stop arm
must meet specifications outlined in the amendment. Those are the
seven amendments. And I would move that the House...that the Senate

concur in those amendments, Mr. President.

PRESIDENT:

Now, just for the record would you repeat the amendments in which
you are seeking'concurrence. The numbers of them.
SENATOR GLASS: . ‘

Yes. They are House Amendments 1, 3, 4; 5, 6 and 7..
PRESIDENT : ’

There are also Amendments 8 and 9 according to our Calendar.

Senator Glass, are there, you are going to- nonconcur in those. 1Is

- that it? : e .
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1 - SENATOR GLASS:

t 2  Well, it...it...

LE3 PRESIDENT :

4 ' They put on...

5 SENATOR GLASS:

6 No. It is my intention to concur in all of the amendments and let

7 me then describe 8 and 9. BAmendment 8 changes the issuaﬁce of a school

8 . bus driver permit from the Illinois Office of Education to the Regional

9 Superintendents and everybody speeds up the paperwork involved and sets
10 aside the tdo dollar permit fee to be used expressive for training of
11 school bus drivers and Amendment 9 requires school bus drivef tests to bg
12 administered by the Secretary of State and a review of the applicant's
13 driving habits will be made by the Secretary at the time the written test
14 is given. And I am sorry I omitted those amendments earlier, but I do
15  wish to move to concur, also, in House Amehdments 8 and 9.
16 PRESIDENT:
17 Any digcussibn on any of'the nine amendments? Senator Glass moves
18 that the Senate concur in Amendments Numbered 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and 9
19 to Senate Bili 957. The guestion i§ shall the Senate‘concur in Amend-
20 ments Numbered 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and 9 to Senate Bill 957. Thosé in
21 favor vote Aye. Opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted
22 who wish? Take the record. On this quesﬁion the Ayes are 35, the Nays
23 are none, with 5 Voting Present. . The Senate does concur in Amendments

24 Numbered 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and 9 to Senate Bill 957. And the bill

25 having received the required constitutional majority is delcared passed.
26 Senate Bill 986, Senator Graham. Would you give him the light. .

27 Senator Graham.

28 : SENATbR GRAHAM: | _

29 . Mr. President, I think thé House has.:.what I would like to do is
30 refuse to accede to the House and get this into a Conference Committee.
31 There's an important amendmeﬁt that wasn't put on this bill. It would
32 take a very little effort, but I would like to get it into Conference.
33 PRESIDENT:
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Sehator Graham moves to nonconcur: in House Amendment No. 1 to
Senate Bill 986. All in favor say Aye; Opposed Nay. The motion car- ™

ries. The Secretary shall so inform the Senate...the House. Senate

Bill 992, Sehator Hynes. Senéte Bill ‘1018, Senator Hafris. Senate Bill

1021, Senator Romano. Senate Bill 1031, Senator Bﬁzbee. Senate Bill
1031, that's the Environmental Protection Act with reference to the
word refuse. Senate Bill 1036, Senator Wootén. Senate Bill 1057, »
Senator Shapiro.- Létme have the attention of the membership. We're
on the Supplemental Calendar, the one that was passed out to you, the
Supplemental Calendar of matters on the Secretary's Desk. These are
matters which arrived at the Secretary's Desk subsequent to éhe print-
ing of tbday‘s.Calendar. So, £hey are on a mimeographed shéet on your
desk there. 1If there is anyone who doesn't see it among your papers
raise your hand and they will bring you one. Senate Bill 1170, Senator
Bruce. Senate Bill 1247; Senator Rock. Senate Bill 1258, Senator
Kosinski.
SENATOR KOSINSKI:

Mf. President and members of the Senate. It's a great pleasure
to speak to vou with all these bypass of amendments. I would like to
concur with House Bill Amendment 1 and 2 on Senate Bill 1258. And the
amendment reads as follows. Instead of the State Board of Elections
gives either céunty clerk, or ﬁoard of Election Commissioners authority
to use paper ballots in a special election. That's the first amend-
ment. The second amendment gualifies the provisions of the bill to
vacancies in not more than two offices, or in which no more than two
propositions are to be voted upon, or in which a vacancy in oné office
is to be filled and one proposition is to be voted upon. ‘This amend~
menf“makes the bill less restfictive aé the oriéinal bill allowed papet
ballots, only, in a special election té £ill a vacancy of one office.
Mr. Pxesident, I seek a favorable roll call and the adoption of these
amendments.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The gquestion is shall the Senate concur in
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PRESIDENT:

Amenéménts,Nﬁmbered 1 and 2 to Senateggill.lzsa. Those in favor vote
Aye.” Opposed vote Nay. The voting i;iopeﬁl ﬁave all voted.who wish?
Take the record. On that question the:Ayes>are 48, the Nays are none,
with 1 Voting Present. The Senate does concur in Amendments Numbered
1 and 2 to Senate Bill 1258. And the 5ill having received the reguired

constitutional majority is declared passed. For what purpose does

. Senator Buzbee arise?

SENATOR BUZBEE:
' Mr. President, I move to Table Serate Bill 1031.
PRESIDENT:

Senator...Senator, would you just hold that until I getva chance
to talk to you about that, please. >Senate Bill 1297, Senator Bruce.
Senate Bill 1297, Senator Bruce. Senator Terry Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, Mr. President,-I would move that the Senate nonconcur with
House Ameﬁdment No. 1 to Senate Bill 12...1 éhink that's 97, should be.
1297. '

SénatorlBruce moves to nonconcur in House Amendment No.. 1l to
Senate Bill 1297. iéll those in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The motion
carries and thé éécfetary:shali sé'inform the House. Senate Bill 1395,
Senator Nudelman.

SENATOR NUDELMAN:

Thank you, Mr. President. The amendment is merely a...a correc-

tion of a numbering error in the...in the original bill. I would move

we concur in the amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The question is shall the Senate concur in
Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1395. Those in favor vote Aye. Opposed

vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the

‘record. On this gquestion the Ayes are 41, the Nays are 1, with 1

Voting Present. The Senate does concur in Amendment No.. 1 to Senate

Bill 1395 and the bill having received the required constitutional
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majprity is declared passed. For- what’ purpose does Seﬂatér‘yadalabene

arise? ’ ) : . o o L
SENATOR VADALABENE: 'A

Yes. Cén you see me?
PRESIDENT:

No, there are two gentlemen blocking my view, Senators Egan and
Representative Hanahan, who we're glad to have over, but would you
gentlemen pérmit'me to have visual...

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Mr. President, what I would like to do is have leave to have my
name on...on an affirmative vote on Senate Bill 1395. I was away from
the desk.at thé time.

PRESIDENT:

The record will show your affirmative intention to have voted in
that way. Senate Bill 1493, Committee on Education. Who is the spon-
sor? Senator Don Moore, are you ready, now, on 649? Senator Moore
is :ecognized.' Sen...Secretary's Desk - Supplemental Calendar.

Senate Bill 649, Senator . Don Moore.
SENATOR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President, members of the Senate. I'm going to
move to concur in Amendment No. 1 and nonconcur in Amendment No. 3.
Amendment No. i that was put on by the House is cleaning up language and
expands upon the language dealing with the garaging, Yepairing and ,
parking and storing of public...of vehicles for pdblic where there has
been the manufacturers number et cetera has been removed. Procedures
set up to see that this information is given to the State_Police, also,
if the property has been unclaimed, if:a court p;ocedures is set up
for:ﬁisposing of the property. I would move to concur in Amendment No.
1 to House Bill 649. - -

PRESIDENT:

And.I'm sorry. And as to 3?

SENATOR MOORE:

I want to concur in Amendment No. 1 and nonconcur in Amendment
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"No. 3.

PRESIDENT: : ’ .
Senator Don Moore has moved to concur in House Amendment No. 1 to
Senate Bill 649. The queétion is shall the Senate concur in Amendment

No. 1 to Senate Bill 649.' The...Senator Latherow.-

- SENATOR LATHEROW:

Well, I...Mr. President, I just can't seem to adjust with the
synopsis Qf the bill with what the amendments are, Thatﬁs what's
bothering me. Amendment No. 1, Ifm just now getting a chance to look
at it and I wonder...

PRESIDENT:
Would you desire additional explanafion from Senator Moore?
He offered an explanation.
SENATOR LATHEROW:
I sure would. I...
PRESIDENT:
Senator Moore, would you explain Amendment No. 1?
SENATOR MOORE:

Amendment No. 1, Senator, deals with that section of the Motor
Vehicle”COde where an automobile at a garage repairing, parking, or
storing vehicles for the public in which the vehicle is unclaimed
after being left there for the purpose of garaging, repairing and park;
ing'for a period of fifteen days, which is the present law, it then
says that the owner within five days théreafter shall notify the
municipal police when the vehicle is within the corporate limits of
the city, village, or incorporated town, or the sheriff or State Police
when the vehiéle is outside the corporate limits of the town. The amend-
ment further goes on to say that if a vehicle or component part of a
vehicle is found to have the manufacturers number removed, altered, de~
faced or destroyeé tﬁé véhicle or component part shall be seized by
any law enforcement agency having jurisdiction and held for tbe purpose
of investigation. It then states that if it has been removed there is

a procedure whereby the State's Attérney in the county shall make
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- application to the circuit court for final determination of what fo-

do with it.'
PRESIDENT:
Senator Latherow. Just one moment, just.one moment. Will the
members be in their seats. Would those not entitled to the Floor please
leave the Floor. And may we reduce our noise level. This is a very
important part of the legislative process, and the member is entitled
£o hear. Senator Latherow.
SENATOR LATHEROW:
Well, Mr. President and’members, 1'6 just like to say that I
think this is a very concrete example of a bill that was set for some-
what innocuous purpose. It's turned around and is back here with us
with what I would call approximately the disposal of some véhicle that's

left supposedly without known ownership and so on and a right to dispose

of it, and I...and this time I cannot support this legislation at all.

PRESIDENT:
Senator égan.
SENATOR EGAN:
Senator Moore, what...what was tHe number of this bill originally
before it was obviously killed someplace?
PRESIDENT:

~ Senator Moore.

" SENATOR MOORE:

I don't recall, Senator. Representative Keller did not inform
me of which House Bill this was that got lost in the shuffle over there,
but it was put on this bill as an amendment inasmuch it dealt with the
Motor Vehicle Code.
PRESIDE&T:

Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

Well, if we could find that out it would be siﬁplé to check out
to see the history of the bill, what...what happened to it, and then

we can determine whether or not we're for it or against it.
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" PRESIDENT: - -

"Senator Don. Moore.

" SENATOR MOORE:

Mr. President, I move to noncoricur in Amendment No. 1 and No.

3 to Senate Bill 649.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Don Moore moves to nonconcur in Amendments...in House
Amendmenté No. 1 and 3 to Senate Bill 649. All in favor say Aye.
Opposed Nay. The motion carries and the Secretary shall so inform
the House. Senator Romano, would you like to go with 1021 and 27
SENATOR ROMANO:

Yes.

PRESIDENT:

Senate Bill 1021, Senator Romano.
SENATOR RdMANO: )

Mr. President and members of the Senate, I move that the Senate.
concur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1021. They put an amend-
ment on in the House. It pertains to a child who was born out of wed-
lock and then where the parents finally,;edally marry, this child would
be considered eligible for benifits out of the fund, and this is ap;
proved by the Pension Laws Commission.

PRESIDENT: .

Any discussion? The question is shall the Senate concur in Amend-
ment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1021. Those in favor vote Aye. Opposed Nay.
The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On
this question the Ayes are 49, the Nays are 2, with 1 Voting Present.
The Senate does concur in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1021,
and the bill having received the Qequired constitutional majority is
declared passed; Senate Bill 1022, Senator Roﬁano.

SENATOR ROMANO: - »

Mr. President and members of the Senate, I move that the Senate

concur in Amendment No. 1 and No. 2 and No. 3. 1I'1l .quickly explain

the three amendments. The one amendment cleans up the provisions for
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. filing for disability and for offset on Workmen's Compenéatidn,» Amend-

ment No. 2 provides for increase for the General Assernbly Members -

‘retired prior to 1967. No, I guess that was it. Oh, and it increases

the term annuiéy for Chicago Labor System and allows a refund of contri-
butions where an annuity would not cancel the amountrof the term payment.
I move that the Senate concur in these amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any discﬁssion? The question is shall the Senate concur in Amend-
ments Numbered 1, 2 and 3 to Senate Bill 1022. Those in favor vote Aye.
Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Take the record. On this question the Ayes are 47, the Nays afe none,
with 3 Voting Present. The Senate does concur in Amendments Numbered
1, 2 and 3 to Senate Bill 1022 and the bill having received the required
constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator Wooten.
SENATOR WOOTEN:

Is 1036 next?
PRESIDENT:

If you desire it.
SENATOR WOOTEN:

Yes.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Wooten on Senate Bill 1036.
SENATOR WOOTEN:

Mr. Chairman...Mr. President and members of thé Senate. I move
that the Senate concur in House Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill 1036.
House Amendment No. 3 is an attempt on the part of the House sponsor
to cure a problem by limiting the precingt committgemen who would be
mandaf}d as deputy registrar to registering voters only in his own '
precinct. And I move that the Senate woﬁld concur in House Amendment
No. 3. . . . »

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.

SENATOR DAVIDSON:
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Mr. President and members of the Senate you bette;‘pay a close

attention to this 5111; cause that_amendﬁent’he'sfmoving to concur
in, which I'm going to recommend you nonconcﬁr in, just happens. to
make the precinct committemen, now, precinct registrars and they will
register people whereﬁer they please, wherever they are and not

have to have a regular registration place. Now, this...what.they dia
was put Senate Bill 210 into this bill, because Senate...210 is

hung up ana beat over in the House on Postpone Consideration. I
recommend you nonconcur in this amendment.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The question is...Senator Nimréd.
SENATOR NIMROD:

~Mr. President, I would just like to know. Does this include

the precinct captains that are appointed in Cook County?
PRESIDENT;

Senator Wooten.
SENATOR WOOTEN:

No.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Nimrod.
SENATOR NIMROD:

It...it exempts all of Cook County.

PRESIDENT: : .

Senator Wooten.

SENATOR WOOTEN:
Yes, all of Cook County is exempted.
PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The.question is shall ghe Senate concur
in Amendmént No; 3 t§ Senate Bill 1036. Those in favor vote Aye.
Opposed No. The véting is open. .Have all voted who wish? Héve all
voted who wish? Take the record. On this gquestion ;he Ayes are 32,
the Nays are 22, with none Voting Present. The Senate does céncur in

House Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill 1036. And the bill having received
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SENATOR DAVIDSON:

PRESIDENT:

" PRESIDENT:

the required consitutional qajority'is:decla;ed passed. Now, Séna£or
Davidson has asked for a verificationff He is Standing: I don't,..I
ignored the rest of theﬁ. Senator Davidson’has requested a verification
of the affirmative vote. Will the members be in their seats. Mr.
Sergeént—at—Arms, we have a large number of Pages. Keep them back,
please, because they...keep this aisle open. Ana all not entitled td
the Floor,please leave the Floor. Who is the young man with the blue
jacket? All right. I just want to know. Secretary will read the
affirmative votes.

SECRETARY:

The following voted in the affirmative: Brady, Bruce, Buzbee,
Carroll, Course, Daley, Demuzio, Donnewald, bougherty, Egan, Kenneth
Hall, Hickey, Hynes, Johns, Joyce, Knuppel, Kosinski, Lane, McCarthy,
Morris, Netsch, Newhouse, Nudelman, Palmer, Rock, Romano, Savickas,
Smith, Vadalabene, Welsh, Wooten, Mf. President.

PRESIDEﬁT}

Senator Davidson.

Thank you. Senator Daley.
PRESIDENT:

Is Senator Daley on the Floor? Strike him from the roll call.
SENATOR DAVIDSON: ‘

Senator Newhouse.

Senator Newhouse is in his seat.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Senator Savickas.

Is Senator Savickas on tﬂe Floox? Sérike him from the roll-call.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Senator Hynes.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Hynes is on the Floor.
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‘senator Dougherty.
PRESIDENT: V

Senator Dougherty is on the Fldor.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Senator Carroll.

PRESIDENT:

Senaﬁor Carroll is on the Floor.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:

Thank you.

PRESIDENT:

The roll call has been verified. Oﬁ this guestion the Ayes are
30, .the Nays are 22, with none Voting Present. Senate Bill 1036
is passed. Senator Morris moves to reconsider. Senator Netsch moves
to Table. All in favpr say Aye. The motion carries. (Machine cutoff)
...you indicated you didn't want to call 1057. Is that right? Senator
Shapiro, 1057. No. Are there any other bills on the Supplemental
Calendar that members desired called? Senator Rock, in your absence
we commenced with a Supplemental Calendar thch for matters on the
Secretary's Desk, you had a bill, 1247, with a House Amendment. Would
you like.to call it? Senator Rock on Senate Bill 1247 on the Supple-
mental Calendar. Secretary's Desk. Senator Rock. .
SENATOR ROCK; ' )

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies aﬁd Gentlemen of the Senate.
Senate Bill 1247 is that bill establishing civil service classification.
systems for counties in excess of three hundred and fifty thousand
people. House Améndment No. 1 was added by the Housg sponsor, Repre-
sentative Schneider, and what it AOes, it makes the establishment per-
missive. That is to say, it can be done by referendum, or by petition.
I would move to céncﬁr with House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1247.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The question is shall the Senate concur in
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Amendment No. 1 o House...te Senate Bill 1247. Those in favor vote

Aye.  Opposed Nay. The voting is opén{ Have all voted who wish? Take
the record. On that question the Ayes gre 32; the Nays are 17 with

none Voting Present. And the Senate does coricur in House Amendment No.
1 to Senate Bill 1247. 2nd the bill having réceived the required con-

stitutional majority is declared passed. For what purpose does Senator

.Kenneth Hall arise?

SENATOR HALL:

B point of personal privilege, Mr. President.
PRESIDENT:

State your point, Senator Hall.

SENATOR HALL:

Mr. President, we are honored this afternoon to have the lovely
wife of our colleague, Senator Smitb, on the Floor. So, I would want
the Senate to rise and acknowledge that she's here. ’
PRESIDENT; ‘

Mrs. Smith. We just have a Supplemental Calendar in on the
’Sécretary‘s Desk on matters on ﬁonconcurrence. Will tbe Sergeant-~
ar-Arms distfibute them. Senator Smith. Oh, Senator Kenneth Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

Thank you, Mr. President. Again, on personal privilege I forgot
that...we honored alsc with the wife of SenatorHéQard Carroll. she's
also present sitting here with Senator Smith's Wife. .So, I'd like
the Senate to acknowledge her.

PRESIDENT:

Mrs. Carroll. The Chair has an announcement about tonights

échedule, se, that you can make your plans accordingly. We propose

to work until 5:00 o'clock, bréak for dinner and return at 7:00. We
will work until 5:00, break for dinner:and return at 7:00. All mem-—
bers have in their possession the Supélemental Calendar for Friday,
.June 27th upon the Secretary's Desk matters on nonconcurrence. Is
there leave.to go to that order 6f business? Leave is granted. House

Bill 735, Senator Vadalabene. Is he on the Floor? Has House Bill...
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show it fo.him will you, please. Senaﬁor Vadalabene.
SENATOR VADALABENE: B
Mr. President, I Ask for a anfefence7Committee on House Bill
735. '
PRESIbENT:

Senator Vadalabene moves that the Senate refuse to recede fromv

the adoption of AmendmentsNo. 1 and 2 to...

SENATOR VADALABENE:

House ?ill 735.
PRESIDENT:

Yeah. Let's change the board. It's ﬁouse Bill 735. To House
Bill 735. All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The motion carries
and the Secretary will so inform the House. On the Secretary's Desk
on your regular Calendar page nine, Senate Bill 598, Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN: »

?hahk you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. I move to
concur in House Aﬁendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 598. The amendment
delays the effective date until July...January lst, 1976, so that the
buses in compliance...that must comply will have bus license plates.
The amendment is necessary. I'm...and I move to concur in House Amend-
ment No. 1.

PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? Senator Egan moves to concur to House Amendment

No. 1 on Senate Bill 598. The question is shall the Senate concur

in House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 9...5%98. Those in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who

wish? Take the record. On that question the Ayes are 45, the Nays

are none, with none Voting Present. The Senate does concur in Amend-

ment No. 1 to Senate Bill 598. And the bill having received the re--

quired constitutional majority is deciared passed. Back to the order

of nonconcurrences on the Secretary's Desk. House Bill 1453, Senator

Harber Hall. Pardon me, Senator. For what purpose does Senator Howard

Mohr arise?
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"SENATOR MOHR:

Mr. President, I wonder if we might have just a few minutes to

go over this latest list that we have. If we can get on something

else and get back.
PRESIDENT:

Very good. We'll stay off that list until you have a chance to
digest it.
SENATOR MOHR:‘

Thank you, Sir.
PRESIDENT:

For what purpose does Senator Lane arise?
SENATOR LANE:

Yes, Mr. President, Senate Bill 837 on the Secretary's Desk.
PRESIDENT:

Senate Bill 837 on tHe'Secretary's Desk. Page 10 of the regular
Calendar. Senator Lane.

SENATOR LANE:

Yes, I'd like to make a motion to concur with both amendments. WeA
had discussed it earlier today. Senator Bell had a gquestion. We think
we have clarified it with him. 'And I'd make a motion the Senate concur
to these amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The question is, shall the Senate concur
in Amendments Numberea 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 837. Those in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The votiﬁq is open. Have all voted who
wish? Take the recofd. On this question, the Ayes are 45, the Nays
are none, with 3 Voting Present, The Senate does concur in House
Amend{énts Numbered 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 837. And the bill haviﬁg
recieved the required constitutional majority is declared passed.
Senator Palmer, did you make a reéuest?' ...Senator Knuppel's miké.
SENATOR PALMER: ’

I'd like to nonconcur.onvﬂouse Amendments 1 and 2 to Senate Bill

558.
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" PRESIDENT:

. Senate Bill 558 'you.will find on Pagg'g on:your regular
Calendar on the Secretary's Desk. Would you...is there discussion?
The question is, shall the Senate concur...Senator Palmer moves to
nonconcur in House Aﬁendménts Numbers 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 558. All
those in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The motion carries and the
Secretary shall so inform the House. For what purpose does Senator
Rock arisé? .

SENATOR ROCK:

I have on the Secretary's Desk, Senate Bill 635, if you wish to
go to that order. It's the appropriation for the Children and.Family |
Services. . :

PRESIDENT: : . s

On the Secretary's Desk, on the regular Calendar, Page 9. Senate
Bill 635, éenator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.
Senate Bill 635 is the one hundred and fifteen million dollar appropriatio%
for the ordinary and contingent expenses‘of the Department of Children
and Family Services. The House put seven amendments on. I am
moving at this time to concur in 1, 2, 3 amendments and nonconur
in the other four. Amendment No. 1 reduces the ... Amendment No. 1l
contains a six peréént cut as reguested by the Governor” in the operationalf
section. The Senate had taken out apprdximately five and a half percent.
The House Committee reduced it even further, so it is now a six per-
cent cut. I would move to concur in No. 1. Amendment No. 2 removed
funds for five of the fifteen vacant.positions funded at Herrick House,

I think that the amount of the reéuction‘is some twenty-five thousand
dollars. I wouid moved to concur .in Amendment ﬁo. 2. Amendment.
No. 5 is a reapprépriétion of two hundred S%d fifty thousand dollars,
or sobmujlthereoﬁ as remains unexpended at the end of this year for

research and treatment in child abuse. ' These are FY '75 dollars,

‘and I would move to concur in Amendment No. 5. So, I'm



10
11

12

13

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

26

27
28

29

30
3%

32

33

moving at this time to concur in HoﬁsézAmeﬂdmegts 1, 2 and 5 to
Senate Bill 635. o
PRESIDENT:
Any discussion? Senator Weaver.
SENATOR WEAVER:

Thank you, Mr. President. I would just rise to support Senator

- Rock in his concurrence in these three amendments.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Harber Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

I'd like to ask the sponsor a question.
PRESIDENT:

He indicates he'will yield.
SENATOR HALL:

In respect to Amendment 5. Was that an increase in the study
of the. child abuse. Is that right?
PRESIDENT:

Senator. Rock. : .
SENATOR ROCK:

Last year there was a specific line item for research and

treatment with respect to child abuse. I think the amount was approx-
imately four hundred thousand dollars.’ The committee in the House
felt that since about two hundred and fifty or more thousand dollars
had remained unexpended at the point in time in which the department
came before the committee it was their feeling that it should be re-
appropriated for that purpose. This is...these are FY 't75 dollars
that would otherwise lapse;
PRESIDENT:

Senator Harber Hall.
SENATOR HARBER HALL:

I'd like to speak in respect to Amendment 5, then.

' PRESIDENT:

Senator Hall.
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_ SENATOR HALL:

It occurs to me, Mr, President, that when this money is re- -

- appropriated for a study that seems worthy, I think it should be con-

sideréd by the General Assembly what the Department has done in respect
£o child abuse with its...within its own purview of doing. I refer
specifically to the charges of child abuse in kaleidoscope homes. Most
recently in Champaign, Illinois where the Départment is authorized a
contract and executedba contract paying a private organization sixzty-
six dollars per day per child and in WhiEh the caretakers at this very
high rate of care are mistreating children. They're under study right
now by police authorities there., I think indictments have already been
handed out and. yet the Departmeﬁt continues to spend these fuhds
on similar homes, that home and others similar to it. So, I m going
to resist Amendment 5 and I hope those on the Appropriation Committee
will have an opportunity'to look into this in more detaii.
PRESIDEﬁT:

Senator Weaver.
SENATOR WEAVER:

Senator Hall, I!m certainly not rising in support of the contrac-
tional arrangements with kalei@oscope, but I want you to know that
charges have been filed and they are in court on this particular case,
But I, once again, I'm in suppofg of Senator Rock's Motion.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

Well, I am moving to concur. Senator Hall's remarks are proper
as they were the last time, or the time the budget was up for final
passace, That problem is beinq'studied'by the Director and the Depart-
ment’of Personnel and i.hope, shortly, we can have a satisfactory
solution for everybody. In the meantiﬁe, with respect to this particulaq]
amendmént/ let me just say that the House sponsor, Representative
Barnes and the members of the Appropriationé Committee feel pretty

strongly about Amendment No. 5 and that is the reason I am moving to
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concur therein. 8o, I would move, Mr. President and Ladies and Gentlemen,

at this point to concur in House Amendments 1, 2 and 5 to Senate Bill
635.

PRESIDENT:

The question is, shall the Senate concur in Amendments Numbered 1, 2
and 5 to Senate Bill 635. Those in favor vote Aye. Opposed'vote Nay.
The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. Senator
Rock. On this question, the Ayes are 49, the Nayes are 3, with none Voting
Present. The Senate does concur in Amendments 1, 2 and 5 to Senate
Bill 635. And the bill having received the required constitutional
majority...no, you're right...does concur in Amendments 1, 2 aﬂd 5
to Senate Bill 635. Senator Rock with referehce to the other amendments.
SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.
There are four additienal amendmenfs that the House added. Amendment
No. 4 would allow the Department two...two percent transfer ability between|
the grant monies. This is the argument we had this year. I'm mdving
to nonconcur in that. Amendment No. 6 was Fhe FEPC Amendment. I an
moving to nonconcur in that. Amendment No. 7 was the deletion of the
capital projects with respect to Herrick House, Senator Graham's Amend-
ment. I am mév;ng to nonconcur in that, and Amendment No. 8 added five
thousand dollars for compensation of athletic coaching staff. AI know
not what that is, and I am moving to nonconcur in that.. So, I am moving,
at this point, to nonconcur in Amendments 4, 6, 7 and 8 to Senate Bill
635. V '
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rockvmoves to nonconcur in House Amendments 4, 6, 7 and
8 to Senate Bill 635. Those in favor say Aye.  Opposed Nay. The
motion carries and the Secretary shall sc inform the House. Senator
Harber Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

If we're on the order on noncqncufrencé, if the Preéident likes,

I would like to consider House Bill 1453. Number two on the noncon-

currence list.

T
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

PRESiDENf:_ }

Well, we had a fequest by Senafgf Hoﬁard.Mohr...
SENATOR HALL: o ; '

Oh, I thought that...
PRESIDENT:

...to hold that list until there could be more input. Senator

. Donnewald.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Rock, would you wish to proceed with Senate Bills 1015
and 1016 on the Secretary's Desk?
SENATOR ROCK:

No.
PRESIbING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Mohr. House Bill 1453, Senator Harber Hall. This is on
the secqnd Supplemental Calendar.
SENATOR HALL;

I...I move to non...

.

Just...just a moment, Senator. The noise level is rather high.

May we have order. Proceed.

'SENATOR HALL:

I move to...I move that the Body not recede from Senate Amendment

No. 1 to House Bill 1453.

‘PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

You move to nonconcur.

SENATOR HALL:

.Nonconcur.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DQNNEWALD)

Just a moment.
SENATOR HALL:
Excuse me. Non concur.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Oh, all right. Your motion is to move.to...to...
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SENATOR HALL:
. Refuse to recede.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Refuse to recede from the adoption of Amendment No. 1l...is it,
Senator? | .
SENATOR HALL:
Senate Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALﬁ)
To House Bill 1453, and that a Conference Committee be appointéd.
Is that your desire?
SENATOR HALL:
Yes.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
All those in favor say Aye. Those opposed Nay. The Ayes have

it. The motion carries. House Bill...the Secretary shall so inform

' SENATOR SAVICKAS:

I move that we do not recede from our position and call for a
Conference Committee.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Savickas moves that the Senate refuse to recede from
adoption...from Senate Amendments 1 and 2 to House Bill 1790 and
that a Conference Committee be appointed. All those in favor indicate
by saying Aye. Those opposed No. Thé.Ayes have it. The motion carries
and the Secretary shall so.inform the House. House Bill 2215, Senator
Kenneth Hall. House Bill 3057, Senator Welsh. Senator...Senator
Welsh. House Bill 3057.

SENATOR WELSH:

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
the House. House Bill 1790, Senator Savickas. .
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
Mr. President, I move that the Senate recede from Senate Amendment
No. 1 to House Bill 3057.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Is there further...is there a discussion? Senator Harris.

SENATOR HARRIS:
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Yeah, that's my amendment and I.think this is a real good idea,

because I've now had it properly explained to me, and not onlyi%hat'

it eliminates one more vehicle and one more Conference Committee., I

-join,Senator Welsh in this motion to recede.’

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

The motion...the questionAis shall the Senate re¢ede from Amend-
ment No. 1 tp House Bill 3057. Those in favof vote Aye. Those opposed
Nay. The voting'is open. Have all those voted who wish? Take the
racord. On that question the Ayes are 47, the Nays are none. Those
voting...those...the Senate recedes from Amendment No. 1 to Hoﬁse Bill
3057 and the bill having received the required constitutional majority
is declared péssed. House Bill 3105, Senator Newhouse. Is Senator

Kenneth Hall on the Floor? As to House Bill 2215. Senator Kenneth

Hall.
SENATOR HALL:
Would you pass that a minute while I'm just...hold it.
PRESIDING OFFI&ER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)
We'll hold the bill. Stand at ease for just a moment . .
Senator Graham, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR GRAHAM:
I...I might be able to help out a 1ittle bit on 3105. That's

my amendment that got us in trouble.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
Well, Senator Newhouse is not on- the Floor.

SENATOR GRAHAM:
I...I don't think he would object to what I'm going to say, but

‘he's got to be here. a1l right (Machine cut-off)...he's all here too
wheﬂ we do this. I don't want to miss:a one.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD?)

" Well, I..;I think...I'thiﬁk we could probably proceed on that,
Senator, as to House Bill 3105. Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

Is Senator Netsch on the Floor? And Senator Hickey? Well, in
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.any event, Representative €Chap Person came over with her big baby blue

eyes -and tears running.down her cheeks and called me some very...names,
some very bad names. Not real bad, but some that I didn't think that
I wanted to have to wear around, and I dbn't wgnt our General Assembly,

as busy as we are, to have to go into a Conference Committee on this

.amendment that you Gentlemen so generously help me put on the night

without the help of the two Ladies. So, I move that we do réscind
from my amendment that changes the status of women to the status of
persons.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

All right. The question, is shall the Senate from Améﬁdﬁent ;..
tpe question is shall the Senate recede from Amendment. . .Amendment
No. 1 to House Bill 3105. Those in favor vote A?e. Those opposed Nay.
The.voting is open. We've had plenty of Conference Commi£tees, folks.
Have all those voted who wish? This requires...this requires thirty
votes. Those voting in the negative will be appointec to the Conference
Committes., Have all Libose voLeé who wislhi? Take the Qeccrd..-On that
guestion...on that...on that question, the Ayes are 31, the Nays are 18.
2 Voting Present and 8 not Voting. House Bill...the Senate recedes
from Amendment...Amendment No. 1 to Houée Bill 3105, and the bill having
received the required consfitutional majority is declared passed.
Senator Kenneth Hall. .

SENATOR HALL:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. On House Bill
2215, I wish that the Senate do not recede from this and ask that a
Conference Committee.be appointed.

PRESIDING OFFICER:_ (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Hall moves that the Senate refuse to ré;ede from the
adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2215 and a Conference Committee
be appointed. All those in favor say Aye. Thoée opposed No. The
Ayes have it. The motion carries. The Secretary shall so inform the
House. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:
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Thank you, Mr. President. On.the Secretary's Desk is Senate Bill

347 with House Amendment No. 2. I'm goiné to move to .nonconcur in_House o

Amendment No. 2, which is the FEPC Amendment.
PRESIDiNG OFFIéER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

éenator Rock moves to nonconcur in House Amendment No. 2 to
Senate Bill 347. All those in favor say Aye. Those opposed Nay. . The
motion carries and the Secretary shall so inform the House. Senator
Dougherty. if we can‘see through all those folks, you're recognized.
SENATOR DOUGHERTY: '

Thank...thank you, Mr. President. I just wanted to make an inquiry.
At what point in time I wanted to make a motion to take Senate Bill...
PRESIDING OFFICEﬁ: (SENATOR DONﬁEWALD)

Just...just a moment.

SENATOR DOUGHERTY:

I would like to mové Senate Bill 1025, which is a Committee Bill,
and House Bill 3091, which is also a Committee Bill, to the Election Laws
...to the Committee on Elections for further study.

PRESIDINé OFFICER: {SENATOR DONNEWALD)

You can do that right now, Senator. What? The number, it's
House Bill 3091...
SENATOR DOUGHERTY:  ~

And Senate Bill 1025.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD}

And Senate Bill 1025. Sentor ﬁougherty moves that they be re-
referred to the Committtee on Elections. All in favor indicate by .
saying Aye. Those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The bills are...
Senator, where are the bills presently?

SENAT?? DOUGHERTY : .

They're both in...they're both Com@ittee bills.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Theyire on the Calendax on... '

SENATOR DOUGHERTY :
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No, they've been referred to Elections, but they dre in committee.

I want to keep them there. -
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Well, oh, there...the;e'slno mptioh necessary then, Senator.
SENATOR DOUGHERTY:

I want them there. Let's make sure.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

All right. On the...mthe first Supplemental Calendar Senator
Lemke as to 13...Senate Bill 1384. Senator Lemke.
SENATOR LEMKE: ‘

I ask not to concur. There's a technical typing error in there.
PBESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Lemke moves that the Senate nonconcur in Amendment No.
whaf, Senator?
SENATOR LEMKE:

Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING CFI'ICER: {SENATCR DCﬁNEWALD)

Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1384. All those in favor say
Aye. Those opposed No. The Ayes have it. - The motion carries and the
Secretary shall so inform the House. Sénator Mitchler, for what purpose
do you arise?
SENATOR MITCHLER:

While we have a few moments here, I'd like to arise on a point
qf personal privilege.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR . DONNEWALD)

State your point.
SENATOR MITCHLER: -

No, this is not the Panama Canal. Yesterday during debate
with Senator Egan, I would like to call your attentjon, I made some
remarks concerning a certain bill that was handled by Senator Egan and
after the debate was closed, it was understood that maybe some of the

remarks that I made might have had an inference that I was referring

personally to Senator Egan. BAnd I do want my colleagues to know that
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if such remarks could have been inferred in that manner, I certainly

apologize to Senator Egan, and I want m§téol}éagﬁes and'ﬁembers of the
press, or anybody that might have taken ié, the bill that was being
debated was the Billboard Bill and for a-humbef of years, I've had
myself Qith certain people in my district have been watching that and
we've been rather dissatisfied with it and perhaps ﬁy enthusiasm got
carried away, and Senator Egan, as sSponsor of that bill, cegtainly in
no way was I reflecting any of my remarks to you personally. You are
a very honorab%e Senator and man long time personal friend from
previéus Session and also when you were associated with the Attorney
General, and I would like to, at this time, acknowledge that and
apologize to you personally, Mr. Egan.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

That calls for a response. Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN: .

We}l,-Senator Mitchler, I certainly appre&iate that. When we
work fifteen hours ; day, sometimes we do things that we otherwise
normally wouldnft and I...I very much appreciate the remarks. I can
séy that'normaily I'm very mild mannered as I try, but 05 occasion,
I...I can react. But, thank you very kindly.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Does anybody else want to kiss and makeup. Senator Bruce.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Senator Harris.
SENATOR HARRIS:
‘ Mr. President,‘while we're waiting for‘some activity, I understand
that President Partee has been alerted to this possibiiity and I
Qould like to ﬁave jeave of the Senate to revert to the order of
resolutions for what would meet ghe descfiption of what we call a
congratulatory resolution, although there is sbme substance to it. That
is, there is a national group, and of course, there is quite a g£eat
deal of attention here from the State of Illinois on the matter of naming

the marigold our national flower, because, of course, Illinois is the
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- birthplace of Mr. Marigold; Senator Everett McKinley Dirksen. This

resolution has sevéral-éerfectly agcéptable whereases and the resolving
clause ié that we enﬁourgage, I_don't think that's an offensive word,
the Congress of the United States tO«designatevthe American Marigold
as the National Floral Emblem in its bi-centennial year. . If there is
no objection, I would seek to leave to have all Senators added as ..
cosponsors and to revert to the order of resolutions for the‘immediate
consideration and adoption of this joint resolution.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Is there leave? Leave.is granted. Senator Harris.
SENATOR HARRIS: '

Thank you, Mr. President. This, then, would be Senate Resolution
46. T would move for the suspension of the rules for the_immediate
consideration and adoption of Senate Joint Resolution 46.

PRESIDING bFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN) -

Senator Harris ﬁovés for the suspension of the rules for the
immediate adoption of Senate Re%olutionl46. All in favor...Senate
Joint Resolution No. 46. All in favor indicate by saying Aye. No
opposed. The Ayes have it. 2nd the...the motion, now, is before us.

Would you explain the resolution, Senator?

SENATOR HARRIS:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. As I stated, there ére several
whereases. Incidentally, oﬁr.neighboring State of Indiana has adopted
this resolution. The...we would state here that the American Marigold
and then we use its latin technical and botanical name. We suggest that
the fifty states all have their several floral emblems that this woﬁld
be an appropriate’ time for the Congress to take action next year being
our bi-centennial year, and that ‘the marigold would 5e an appropriate
national floral. emblem. As I indicated, this does have a great deal of
significance since Illinois is the birthplace of an outstanding man
who did devote a good deal of his efforts to bring this matter about.

The marigold is native to Illinois, and if there is no further discussion

necessary, I would move the adoption of Senate Joint Resolution 47.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)-

The motion is to adopt Senate Joint Resolution No; 46. Is there

‘any further discussion? 'All.{.47. I'm sorry. Senate Joint Resolu-

tion 47. Is there any discussion?
SENATdR HARRIS:

Mr. President, I would seek leave for all Senatérs to join as
COSpONSors. ‘
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Is there leave? The motion is to adopt Senate Joint Resolution
No. 47. All indicate by saying Aye. All opposed No. The Ayes have

it. The resolution is adopted. There's been a request to move to the

order of Secretary's Desk by Senator Hynes. Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:
Mr. President, I would simply ask leave that we go to the Secre-

tary's Desk and consider the appropriation bills that are there. Those

that in which the...it appears that the sponsor would desire to non~

concur .so that they can go back to the House and we can get that move-
nent going and get Conference Committees,. or get the House to recede.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Would you give us a list, Senator, and we'll start from the top.
SENA&OR HYNES:

Well, Senate Bill 347, I understand, we've already nonéoncurred
in that and 461 we have noncgncurred._ In Senate Bill 478, Senator
Knuppel's Bill, if Senator Knuppel is here.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN) k

Senator Knuppel, are you on the Floor? Yes, that is a misprint
in the Calendar. It's the State Fair Appropriation, Senate Bill 478,
Senator Knuppel. Senator Knuppel. Senator Knuppel moves to nonconcur

in House Amendments No....what are the numbers, Senator Knuppel? Wha

numbers?

SENATOR KNUPPEL:
.All of them,

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)
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Well...in House Amendments No. 1:,.Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

There isan error in the...on the Calendar. It's incorrect. There

.are two House Amendments on Senate Bill 478.° So, the motion is to

nonconcur in amendments...House Amendments 1 and 2.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

The motion is to nonconcur in House Amehdments No. 1 and 2 to
Senate Bill 478. Bll in favor signify by saying Aye. All opposed No.
The Ayes have it. The motion carries and the Senate nonconcurs in House
Amendments No. 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 478. Senate Bill 484,VSenator
Johns. That‘s the Department of Mines and Minerals, Senator Johns.
Senate Bill 484. The irotion is to nonconcur...

SENATOR JOHNS:

No, no, no, Mr., President...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENAfOR EGAN)

Oh, excuse me.

SENATOR JOHNS:‘

Would...we're going to take that till toﬁorrow. We're going to
reconsider a&ll this bill... A
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Senator Hynes.

SENATOR JOHNS:

T don't want to consider it right now. Thank you, Mr. President.

SENATOR HYNES:

Now, Mr. President, no, if we would pass that one. Senator Johns
is looking...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

/a1l right.

SENATOR HYMES:

" ...at the amendment.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

‘All right. Take that out of the record.

SENATOR HYNES:
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It wbuld be Senate Bili 510 and then foilowed by Senate Bill 556.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SE.NATOR EGAN) ~ ' A ‘

Right. Senate Bill 510, Senator Kenneth Hall.
SENATOR HALL: ‘ - '

Thank you, Mr. Presidént and fellow members of the Senate. I
move to nonconcur wifh Senate Bill...with Ameﬁdments No. 1, 2, 3 and 5
with Senate Bill 510 and ask that they... '
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR EGAN) '

Yes. Senator Kenneth Hall moves to nonconcur in House Amendments
No. 1, 2, 3 and 5 to Senate Bill 510. All in favor indicate by saying
Aye. Aall opposed No. The Ayes have it and the Senate nonconcurs in
Aniendments No. 1, 2, 3 and 5 of the House to Senzte Bill 510. Senate
Bill...
SENATOR HALL:

1 ask that a committee be appdinted.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Now, Senate Bill 556, Senator Palmer.
SENATOR PALMER: V

Mr. President and members of the Senaté. I move to nonconcur
with House Amendments 1 and 2 to Senate Bill 556.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Senator Palmer moves to nonconcur in House Amendments No. 1 and
2 to Senate Bill 556. All in favor_say Aye. All opposed Nay. The
motion carries and the Secretary shall s§ inform the House. Senate
Bill 634, Senator Hynes. .
SENATOR HYNES:

Hold that bili if you would,‘Mr. President. Pass it by, please.
And if...I think_that completes the appropriatiqns bills on the Sec-
retaryfs Desk. And with leave of the Senate if we could go to the
order of nonconcurrence on the Seéretary’é Desk.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

All of those of Senator Hynes have been concurred in...nonconcurred
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with. I'm sorry.

SENATOR HYNES: .

That's correct.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN) . . - . ”b : ‘rA

Yes. ‘ )

.SENATOR HYNEé:

We could go to the nonconcurrence order.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

We just finished that.

SENATOR HYNES:

Oh, excuse me. We have refused to...I said nonconcurrence. We have
refused to recede in 816, 1303 and 1881 and ask for Conference Committee.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

That;s cdrgect. I am so iﬁformed. On those all have...on all of
those they have refused to recede...we have refused to recede. Senator
Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

On the Supplemental Calendar, House Bill 735, Senator Vadalabene.
Have we refused to recede on that? We have. All right. '
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN) .

Senator .Clarke. For what purpose do you arise, Senator Clarke?
SENATOR CLARKE: ‘

Mr. President, I've spoken to Senator Rock and I'd like to have leav
to go to the ofder of 1st reading to consider an appropriation bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN) ‘

Is there leave to go to the order of 1lst reading? Leave is granted
to the order of the 1lst reading. And what bill, Senator? What’s.the
first bill on the list there? 1152 415. House Bill 415. Read the bil
SECRETARY :

fﬁouse Bill 415. v
(Secretary reads title of bili)
1st reading of the ﬁill. !
PRESIDINC OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)
Senator Clarke.
SENATOR CLARKE:

Mr. President, if I could have leave to have that sent to Appropria-
tions so they could hear it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR EGAN)
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Senator Clarke asks leave to sén@:Sena{e Bill 415...House Bill

415 to the Appropriations Committee. I$ there leave? Leave is granted.

Senator Clarke.
SENATOR CLARKE:
The companion bill is 3122. 1'd like to.have that read a

first time,if I could.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

House Bill 3122. Read the bill.
SECRETARY: .

House Bill 3122.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
ist reading of the bill.
PRRSIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)
senator Clarke.
SENATOR CLARKE:

1'd like to request that be advanced to 2nd reading without
reference committee. It's a companion bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN) .

Ts theré leave to advance House Bill 3122 to the order of 2nd
reading without reference? Leave is granted. 2nd reading. Senator
Hynes. House Bill 3076. Read the bill. '
SECRETARY : '

House Bill 3076.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

1st reading of the bill.

 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

‘Senator Hynes, what do you wish to do with Senate... House Bill 3076
Assignment of Bills. Senator Buzbee, for what purpose do you arisé?
SENATOR BUZBEE: .

Mr. President, if we could go to:the order of the Secretary's
Desk as per Senate Bill 1493 on the Supplemental Calendar sheet.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Ts there leave to go to the order of the Secretary's Desk? Leave
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i's granted.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

This is the School Ald Formula Bill as originally drawn by the
Senate Education Committee with bi-partisan support. The House...the -
House decimated our bill with Amendments 2, 3 and 4 and I move to non-
concur and ask for a Conference Committee.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR EGAN)

Senatoyr Buébee'moves to nonconcur in House Amendments No. 2, 3

and 4 to Senate Bill 1493. All in favor say Aye. All opposed Nay.
The Ayes have it. The motion carries and the Secretary shall so inform
the House. Senator Partee. ‘
SENATOR PARTEE: |

I move that we recess until 7:00 o'clock.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATQR EGAN)
The motion is to recess until 7:00 o'clock. All in favor say

Aye. All against No. The Ayes have it.

(RECESS)
(AFTER RECESS)
PRESIDENT:

The hour of seven having arrivea the Senate is called to order.
House Bills on lst reading. House Bill 3038.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 3038.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
lsé reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
H' 1se Bill 3039.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 3039.

(éecretary reads title of bill)
lst reading of the bill.

PRESIDENT:
30
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._Meséagés from the Honse.
SECRETARY: h _ )
A Messagé from the House by Mr. CFBrién; Clerk.
Mr. President - I am directea to inform the Senate that the
House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage
of the follow1ng bills along with House Amendments.

House Bill...or Senate Bill 348 with House Amendment No. 1. Senato

Course is the chief sponsor. |
Senate.Bill 555 with House Amendments 1, 3, 4 and 5. Senator

Don Moore is the chief sponsor.
Senate Bill No. 683 with House Amendments 1, 2, 3 and 4. Senator

Egan is the chief sponsor.

Senate Bill No. 860 with House Amendment No. 1. Senator Regner

is the chief sponsor.

Sgnate Bill No. 1492 with House Amendment No. 2. Senator Welsh
is the_chief(sponsor. ‘
Senate Bill-No. 1496 with House Amendments No. ;, 2, 3, 5 and 6.
Senator Kosinski is the chief sponsor. .
A Messége from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.
Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the
House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the adoption
of their Amendments 1, 2, 3 and 4 to a bill of the following title:
House Bill 1103 together with refusing to concur with Amendment
‘No. 6. And Senator Netsch is the chief sponsor.
PRESIDENT:
All to the Secretary's Desk. Senatof Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:
Just an inquiry, Mr. Pre;ident.
PRESIDENT:

State your inguiry.

~ SENATOR BERNING:

House Bllls 3038 and 3039 were read the first time. I did not

hear the name of the sponsor. Is there not normally a sponsor a351gned.
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PRESIDENT:

Yes, the name of the sponsor is Partee.

SENATOR BERNING:
. Thank you, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR HALL)

Any Senator has a bill he.wants called. For what purpose does
Senator Berning arise? '
SENATOR BERNING:-

Did you mean bill such as the one I have in the Caucus Room?
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR HALL)

I think that's out of order, Sir. Representative Younge...Younge.
For what purpése does Uenator Glass arise? |
SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President, I move the previous question.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR HALL)

A1l in favor say Aye. The Ayes have it. The motion carries. .
For what purpose does Senator Savickas arise?
SENATOR SAVICKAS:

Well,'what's new,.Mr. Speaker. How are you feeling?
PRESIDING OFFPICER: (SENATOR HALL)

The President I'd have you know, Senator Savickas.
SENATOR SAVICKAS:

Well, Mr. President, it's nice to see you up th;re.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR HALL)

Thank you, Senator. For what purpose does Senator Latherow
arise?
SENA?OR LATHEROW:

' Mr. President, I have a motion té make.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR HALL}

" Make your motion.
SENATOR LATHEROW:

1 mbve we aﬁjourn until 11:00 a.m. tomorrow.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR HALL)
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I'm sorry,you're out of order, Senator.
PRESIDENT: »

Committee reports.

SECRETARY:

Senator Hynes, Chairman of Appropriations Committee assigns the

following bills...reports out the following bills: House Bill 1948

_and 3059 with the recommendation Do Pass. House Bill 289, 783, 802,

835, 1947, 2476 and 3017 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.
PRESIDENT:
. Senator Hynes. The Secretary has just read in committee reports...

Senatof Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

T...I wonder, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,
if I could make a parliamentary inquiry of the Chair.
PRESIDENT:

§ta£e your inquiry.
SENATOR ROCK: ‘

My underétanding is. that it is possible that these bills,and I’

will so move at the appropriate time, can, in fact, be read a second

time tonight without having to consider the committee amendments with
the understanding that the committee amendments will be heard tomorrow
and the bills will be noted as having been read a second time, so that
they can, in fact, be moved from ‘second to third and basséd tomoYrow.
That is my inquiry.
PRESIDENT:

That is correct. The bills woula thén have been read on three
separate legislative days. Senator Rock. ‘
SENATOR ROCK:

Well, not...not to act in derogaﬁion of any of the sponsors of

those bills, I...I have one in that list myself, and I would move, Mr.

Secretary...Mr. President, that the bills just read in from the Appro-

priations Committee be read a second time tonight, and I'm asking leave

for that with the understanding that the committee amendments, if any,
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will be offered and argued tOmMOXTOW.: And’ that I would requeét-qf the

Secretary that the Calendar will indicatejwith respect to these biilé
that they have already been read é second time. a
PRESIDENT: A

Any discussion? Senator Harris.

SENATOR HARRIS:

Well, I concur in the procedure that Senator Rock has suggested
and the Chair ﬁas not put the question of is there leave, but I want
this side of the aisle to respond with me that leave will be granted.
I think this is an orderly procedure that the matter of debating commit-—
tee amendments tomorrow and getting to the whole question of second
reading conéidera£ion activity, th actually having the bills read a
second time tonight is orderly in the light of our time constraints. .
And I concur in the suggestion and would hope that we would agree to *©
this procedure.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Hynes.
SENATOR HYNES:

Am I to understand then, Mr. President, that the bills will be
read a second time which is the first step in procedure, in any event,
that no amendments will be offered and the bills will remain on 2nd
reading? ‘ '

PRESIDENT:

There are two ways of doing it. The suggestion of Senator Rock
was that the bills be read a second time tonight...bills be read a
second time tonight. .Advance to the order of 3rd reading...no, ho.
Read a second time tonight and held on the order...
SENATQ" HYNES: |

If they are going to be advanced tonight, I'm going to object. As
long as they remain on énd reading. ' '

PRESIDENT:

Yes. Be read a 2nd time and held on the order of 2nd reading with

a period set aside tomorrow for the offering both of the committee amend-

ments, or amendments from the Floor. After those amendments have
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been dealt with the bill would then be advanced to 3rd reading and would
then be in pos.tu;:e of paésage. \Tl';ey‘d‘ be read a third time tomorrow.
Senator Hynes. '

SENATOR HYNES:

All right.I...i think that's an acceptable procedure, but I would
suggest that, and I don't know whether Senator Rock read ;hese nunbers,
also, that the bills on 2nd reading on the Calendar algo be included in
that.

PRESIDENT:
Yes, he said that he did n&t want to be presumptuous as to al; of

them, but the motion would and the ruling would cover all bills coming

. out of Appropriations tonight as read by the Secretary. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:
Well, once leave had been granted for that motion and that pro-
cedure,.my next suggestion was going to be that the same procedure be

followed with respect to the bills that are currently on the Calendar

- on 2nd reading. That they, in fact, be read a second time today and

have the same notation on the Calendar for tomorrow so that they will
be postured...all bills will be postn;ed'in the position where they
can, in fact, be dealt with on 2nd reading tomorrow, read a third time
and passed tomorrow.
PRESIDENT:

That can be done. Senator Fawell.
SENATOR FAWELL:

I wondered, Senator Rock, if that motion does}also include several
other bills which have been reported from committees today and...
PRESIDENT:

Senator Harris.

SENATOR FAWELL:

...have been réported in. I...I would think that would encompass

those, too.
PRES‘I DENT:
Senator Harfis.

SENATOR HARRIS:
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X woglé suggest to Senator Fawell,thét that would include 3062.

PRESIDENT:

Is there leave? Is there leave tb follow that procedure? Leave

is granted. (Machine cut~off)...a 2nd-time."

SECRETARY:

2nd

2nd

2nd

2nd

2nd

2nd

2nd

2nd

2nd

House Bill 289.
(Secretary reads
reading of the bill.
House %ill 783.
(Secretary reads
reading of the bill.
House Bill 802.
(Secretary reads
reading of‘the bill.
House Bill 835.
. (Secretary reads
reading of thé bill.
House Bill 1947.
(Sécretary reads
reading of the bill.
House Bill 1948.
{Secretary reads
reading of the bill.
House Bill 3017.
(Secretary reads
reading of the bill.
‘House Bill 2476.

(Secretary reads

reading of the bill.

House Bill 3059.

(Secretary reads

-reading'of the bill.

House Bill 3062;

title

title

title

title

title

title

title

title

title

of

of

of

of

of

of

of

of

of
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(Secretary réads title of billj)
and reading of .the bill. -
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

That having been done, I wonder if I might at this time ask leave
of this Body for the same procedure to follow with respect‘to page five
of the Calendar, House Bills on 2nd reading. I would ask that tﬁose
be read a second time and left on 2nd reading with the.same under- .
standing. '

PRESIDENT:

Is there leave? Senator Ozinga.

SENATOR OZINGA:

Mow, with reference to House Bill 1314, which is the appropriation

for Mentél Health...
PRESIDENT: .

Just a moment, please. Méy I have some order, please?
SENATOR OZINGA:

Just for clarification purposes, I want to be sure. With reference
to House Bill 1314, I have an amendment that is...I am goint to attempt
to get on for 1314, It is on the Secretary's Desk. You would then
have that I hold this until tomorrow to attempt to geé ié on. I just
don't want to lose position,- that's all. ‘
PRESIDENT: . .

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK: )

On tomorrow's Calendar, if this procedure is followed as was the
previous procedure, that bill 1314 and .all others én House bills on
2nd reading.will, in fact, show on the Calendér as House bills on 2nd
reading. There.wili, however, be a notation under the bill that has
been read a second time, so that tomorrow we wi;l'deal with all amend-

B

ments. Committee Amendments and any that have been filed.

PRESIDENT: -
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Senapof Rock sought leave with referénqe to House bills on 2nd

reading to be allowed the same pfocedufe as leave granted to the bills

which just came from Appropriations.

Read the bills.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 1092.

Is there leave? Leave is granted.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill.

House Bill 1314.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill.

House Bill 1399.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill.

House Bill 2971.

{Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of thé bill.

House Bill 2989.

(Secretary reads title of bill)

2nd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

Introduction of Bills.
SECRETARY:

Senate Bill 1507. .

(Secretary reads title of bill)

1st reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

Mr. President, Senate Bill 1507 I would now move that that bill

" be rereferred...be referred, rather, to

Personnel.

PRESIDENT:

98
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Is there leave? Leave is granted. House bills on 3rd reading.

House Bill 139, Senator McCarthy. House Bill 851, Senator Joyce.

pake it out of the record, Does any member have any House Bill on

3rd reading other than an appropriatioh pill that he desires to call.
Senator Don Moore.
SENATOR MOORE:
Yes, I have three, They're the next in order on the Calendar,
Mr. President. 913, 914, 915 on 3rd reading.
PRESIDENT:
But, those are appfopriatioh bills.
SENATOR MOORE:
I'm sorry.
PRESIDENT:
» Other than an appropriation bill. Any House bill oﬁ 3rd reading.
Senator McCarthy.
SENATOR MCCARTHY:
Yzs, I havc Housc Bill 3060.
PRESIDENT:
Read the bill.
SECRETARY :
" House Bill 3000.
(Secretary reads title of bill)
3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

Just a moment, just a moment. Mr.:Sergeant—at-Arms, clear the
back aisle. Just clear it out. Just have to have some order. Senator
McCarthy. ‘

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Yes, I was momentarily diverted, I was talking to Representative
Shea. House Bill 3000 is a committee bill from the House, which does
this. It states that each Federally chartered bank doing business in
the State of Illinois has only those powers respecting the establish-

ment, or operation of‘banking facilitieé, or branchs in this State as

99.
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are conferred on State banks by the Illinois Banking Act notwith-

standing any provision, or Federal law{ rule, or regulation tO‘tbé

contrary. The second section provides that the Federal Savinge and

Loan Assoc1atlons, or Federal Savxngs Associations d01ng business in

the State of Illinois have only those powers respectlng the establish-
ment and operation, or facilities, or branches in this.State as are
conferred upon the State Associations by the Illinois .Savings and
Loan Act notwithstanding any provision of the Federal law, rule or
regulation to the contrary. Third clause is the Severability Clause.
Now, the reason for this, Mr. President, is pretty simple. e have
been besieged in Illinois for many years to change our laws relating
to the branching of banks... .

PRESIDENT:

Just...just a minute, Senator. Just a minute. There's simply
too many conferences. We'just can't hear. Continue, Senator.
Continue, Senator McCarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY :

Yes, thank you, Mr. President and members. For a number of years,

as we all know, we have been asked to change our laws relating to banke

and their ability to branch. We have been besieged to change our laws,

|
and, in fact, have changed some(of our laws concerning the rights of
Savings and Loans to operate brenchs, and the argument that is used to
this Legislative Body, particularly in the case of the Savings and Loan
Industry, roughly runs like this. You, the Legislature must allow State
chartered Saving and Loan Associations to have branching facilities
because, mind you, Federally chartered Savings and Loans do have branchin
powvers. And unless you glve to the State chartered assocxatlon similar
powe ~g, they will, then, convert themselves into a Federal agency, or

a Federally chartered institution and not be susceptible to the dlgect
control of the Illinois commissioner. Similarly in the branch bénking

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
prov1510n, the argument is not quite the same, because there is a general
|
principle that insofar as branching is concerned on banking establish-
N N |

.

|

ments, that the Federal...that the Federal Home Loan Authority will not
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allow branching in states where the State Legislative Body has expressed
itself. So, we find ourselves in the situation that wé must, I think,
finally come up and decide what our policjlis, and insofar as the banks

are concerned, this bill would éstablish the following principle. It

would state that any banking institution in Illinois would have to be

subject to the Illinois laws and similarly on the Savings and Loan

Associations...

PRESIDENT:

Senator, your time has expired and you will have to .close. Conclude
your remarks: For what purpose does Sénator Buzbee arise? For what
purpose does Senator Sommer arise?

SENATOR SOMMER:

I would rise for the purpose of asking the sponsor a question,

if we can hear.
PRESIDENT:
Will he yield? Will.the sponsor yield to a question? Yes, he

says he'll yield,  Senator Sommer.

'SENATOR SOMMER:

Senator MéCarthy, just from general knowledge, it's my understanding

that the old Glass-Steagall Act passed in the Federal Congress in the

- 1930's says - that the state shall have carte blanche and regulation

of branching of any type of banking facility, be it Federal.or State.
I think that's correct, is it not? . ..
PRESIDENT:
Senator McCarthy:
SENATOR MCCARTHY:

I'm not going to disagree with your reporting with the Glass-

- Steagall Act.

PRESIDENT:
Senator Sommer.
SENATOR SOMMER:

My question, then, is what affect does this have on a Federal

law? Are we attempting to affect banks, here, or are we affecting
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savings and loans?

PRESIDENT: . : . .

Senator McCarthy.
SENATOR MCCARTHY:

We're attenptiné to attack both problems, Sir. And there is the
severability clause in the legislation where if it were to be litigated
and found to be applicable to the banks but not to the savings and loan,.
the sevefability clause would impose it only on that part that was not
rendered constitutionally void._

PRESIDENT:

Senator Sommer,

+-SENATOR SOMMER:

Senator McCarthy, it's further my general understanding that the...
that the Federal law regulating savings and loans are involving itself
with it, is different from the Glass-Steagall Act and it says that the

Federal Government may, in fact, in terms of Federally chartered savings

‘and loans authorize branching irrespective of what the states do. There!

a difference between the Acts, is there not? This all comes from general
knowledge and I'm just trying to be inforﬁed by you. You're the sponsor.
PRESIDENT:

Senator McCarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

I think...T think what you state is the general cdénventional wisdom.
That is to say that the states have prétﬁy much jurisdiction over the
question of banks, but they can't impose themselves over the question
of branching on savings and loans. That's what your impression is.

I think that's what is the conventional wisdom. But, there was a case
March 27th of 1974 where Judge ﬁill held that the FHLBB's authority
to approve branch ... offices for Federally cﬁartered savings and

loan was not limited to the extent that the state law in a particular

" state did apply, but the case involved local savings and loans which

brought in an action challenging the power of the Federal Home ...

Loan branch ... excuse me, the case involved local savings and loans




1 - which brought the action challenéing ﬁhévaWer of the Federal authofity.
©2  So, what we have here, I think, is the”ﬁecisién:of 1974 'at a Federal
‘ '3 lower court level. ‘Now,’we-also have ahpthéx case that is going on
4 right now where the State of Illinois three days ago sued to block
5 the Cohtinental Sub-Station as being branchs in violative of the Illi-
6 nois Law insofar as the banks are concerned. Ana‘this bill attempts
7 to attack both of them, but it does have the severabilit? clause.
8 PRESIDENT:
9 One more. Senator Sommer.
10 SENATOR SOMMER:
11 Well, Senator McCarthy, are we not just committing annulliﬁy
12 here?
13 PRESTIDENT
14 Senator McCarthy.
15 SENATOR MCCARTHY:
16 I...I think not.
17 PRESIDENT:
18 Senator Buzbee.
19  SENATOR BUZBEE:
20 Mr. President, a question of the sponsor! I...let's put it in
21 a layman's terms. Being a non-lawyer, are we attempting to pass'a Db
22 bill here that is unconstitutional? -
23 - PRESIDENT:
24 Senator McCarthy.
) 25 S;ENATOR MCCARTHY:
26 I...I think not. But, if...I think not, because it deals with
27 the two subjects. It deals with the bank, which no one of this Body
28 as indicated would. be ﬁﬁépﬁstitutional, i£ deals with the savings and
29 loan where they doc a lot of activity by édmihistrative action rather
‘30 than by law. And there's maybe, of course, the constitutional question
31 ~raised, but there also contains the third clause which is the sever-
32 ability clauée. So, that in the event one portion of the Act, we‘ll

33 say the savings and loan is struck down as unconstitutional, the
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the law. And that provision on severabiiity, I think, this Body-just

_ remaining power embraced in this legislation would remain as .part of

-dealt with a couple of nights aéo, which read it into nearly all“of

the statutes that were passed. Senator Vadalabene's notvpresent here

but he is the one that handled that bill.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE:

Well, Senator McCarthy, I was interested to see that the dis-

tinguished Majority Leader of the Senate from Chicago in response to

my guestion answered yes. The distinguished Majority Leader from

Chicago of the. House in responsé to my question answered no. Now,

again, being a non-lawyer this is obviously an extremely complicated

guestion and I would ask you as a...as a favor from a non-lawyer from

downstate Illinois if yoﬁ would mind to hold this bill until tomorrow

when I understand we are going to deal with a lot of bills on 3rd

reading tomorrow and give me a chance to f£ind out which one of these

distinguished Majority Leaders I'm going to believe.

PRESIDENT:

The Chair would suggest we've spent about fifteen or twenty

minutes already. If we hold this and go through this again we're

not going to finish, Senator Mcéarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Well, I...Senator Buzbee, normally under circumstances I certainly

would accede to your request, but this is the last day scheduled for

our Session and I...I think this Body is ready to take up this delibera-

tion.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.

I rise in absolute opposition to House Bill 3000. I notice on the

Calendar it's McCarthy/Rock.

It was, in fact, a week ago, or two weeks ag

104
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when I presented the bill in commi;tee and'éuggested_ﬁo the Committee
on Finance that this'was>an Act subjecé for a subcommittee study, and
that action was, in fact, taken. Subsgqueﬁtly,'Senator McCarthy sought
leave to be named chief sponsor, held a committee meeting early one
morning and here...hereAis the bill which adequately belaongs in a sub-
committee. And I wish first, I ask leave to be removed as a cosponsor.
PRESIDENT:

Is leave granted? Leave is granted.
SENATOR ROCK:

In addressing myself to the merits in answer, direct answer, to

Senator Buzbee's question, this is patently and clearly unconstitu-

.tional, but it is much more than that and unfortunately much more than

that. This is a bald attempt by the opponents of branching in any
form in this State to have this silly law put upon the books of the
State of Illinois. What this says to the Federal Government is, if you

can't do anything here in the State, we're not geing to let you., It

“is an attempt by the Illinois Bankers Association to forever foreclose

the subject of branching. It is a poor attempt, because it is patently
unconstitutional., It belongs in committeé. As a matter of fact, it

belongs on the scrap heap., But for the purpose, since it is a committee

" of the House bill, I will move at this time to recommit House Bill

3000 .to the Committee on Financial Institutions,

' PRESIDENT: : -

That requires thirty votes. Senatbi...Senator Merritt.
SENATOR MERRITT:
Well, Mr. President, members of the Senate, I certainly rise
in support of this bill, It seems like this whole Session we've beep

through this branching bit until I think that we're sick and fed.up

. and tired with most of it. I think we've had a mandate out of this

Session that says there's not going to be any branching in Illinois
in the banks...
PRESIDENT:

Just a moment. Senator McCarthy has moved that this bill Do
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Pass by offering’ the bill. Senator Rock has made a substitute motion.

Under rule 43 a motion to commitbor ieqommit until it is decided shall
preclude all amendments and debate on the méih question. A motion to
post.,.that's all...all amendments and‘debatés...it precludes all

amendments>and debate on the question, so the question is, shall House

Bill 3000 be recommitted. Senator McCarthy.-

. SENATOR McCARTHY:

Mr. President, I don't doubt what you're saying here, but Senator
Merritt, I think, was getting prepared-to make a motion.to lay Senator
Rock's Motion upon the Table.

PRESIDENT:

Senator, that...Senator, the Chair would entertain any motion
which is proper. The Chair would not permit debate on a motion which
is not debatable. The only guestion that remains here.

SENATOR McCARTHY:

Weli..,
PRESIDENT:

Now, Senator Merritt is récognized...
SENATOR McCAéTHY:

Senator Merritt isn't recognized for the-purpose of moving...
PRESIDENT: A A -

Well, he's recognized.

SENATOR MERRITT:

Well, thank you very much, because I was just gettingAto that
point with a few prefacing remarks.
PRESIDENT:

-Prefacing remarks are out of order.

SENATOR MERRITT:

Now. ..now, Mr. President...

PRESIDENT:

...That's the point I'm trying to make.

SENATOR MERRITT:

...I do move that motion lie on the Table.
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PRESIDENT:

That is not debatable. Senator Rock has moved to recommit...the ..

motion is not debatable, Senator. For what purpose do you‘arise?

_SENATOR SOPER:

Parliamentary inquiry.
PRESIDENT:

State your inquiry.
SENATOR SOPER:

A motion to recommit. Does that mean recommit to the committee
from which it came. Now, what committee was this in?
PRESIDENT:

Fiﬁanciai Institntions.

SENATOR SOPER:

Well, did it come upon the Floor without...without reference to

committee?
PRESIDENT:

It is a committee bill as the Calendar shows.
SENATOR SCPER:

Yes, but was it in Pinancial Institutions before it came here?
Thank you very much. v
PRESIDENT:

Well, I'm not certain. We'll have to check it. We could check
it out, but the Calendar shows that it comes from the” Committee on
Banks and Savings and Loansand it is without reference which means
that it was...yes. The motion, Senator...what...what is the inquiry?
SENATOR SOPER:

The inquiry is, the motion was to recommit it to the committee
frogfwhich it came. Now, if it came without reference to a committee
it didn't come from any committee. Yoﬁ can't refer it to something
it's never been to. . '

PRESIDENfz
vSénator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:
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Perhaps I can clear this up. 7T think the parenthetical state-
ment on the Calendar 1is, in fact, in'erropf There was an early morning

committee meeting of this committee. The bill, in fact, was reported

.out favorably from that committee. It was read again a second time

on that same day and moved to 3rd rather quickly. It did, in fact,

come out of the Committee on Financial Institutions. And I am asking

_that it be sent back with the same kind of haste with which it hit

the Calendar.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Ozinga. Pardon me. Senator Soper.
SENATOR SOPER:

Wow, you see, Mr. President, I only read from the Calendar and
the Calendar says House Bill 3000 without reference.
PRESIDENT:

Sgnator, we've been through that...
SENATOR SOPER:

I...X underéténd that...
PRESIDENT:

2..the‘Calendar is wrong on the guestion.
SENATOR SOPER:

© Now, if Ifve takén up the...the Senate's time,"I apologize.

PRESIDENT:

No apology is necessary, Senator, although you have...
SENATOR SOPER:

Well, if it hasn't been to the committee it can't refer to
something it's never been to. Will yoﬁ agfee to thatz
PRESIDENT:

That's absolutely right.

SENATOR SOPER:

Thank you very much.

 PRESIDENT:

Exéep£ that it 4id go to committee. And the motion as made by

Senator Rock is to recommit House Bill 3000 to the Committee on Banks
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and Savings and Loans., Finance and Credit...the Calendar.i; obviously
wrong in two instances. Oh, I see. This is the Hoqse... I‘ﬁusérry;
For what purpose does Senator Bloom arise?‘ . }
SENATOR BLOOM: .

A point of parliamentary inguiry. I thoﬁght that we were voting
on Senator Merritt's Motion to Table Senatof Rock's Motion to re-refer.
PRESIDENT: .

The motion as made by Senator Rock was to re-refer House Bill 3000
to the Finance and Cfedit ﬁegulations to recommit it. Senator Merritt
made a motion to Table. The question is, shall Senator Rock's Motion
be Tabled? Senator Harris, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR HARRIS:

I rise for a point of parliamentary inquiry. There's been a
fair amount of side talk, here. MNow, as I understand it, Senator
McCarthy moved that this bill be passed.

PRESIDENT:

SENATOR HARRIS:

Senator Rock moved that it be recommitted and Senator Merritt
moved to Taﬁle Senator Rock's HMotion. Is that not correct?
PRESIDENT:

That is correct.

SENATOR HARRIS: .

All right. Now, if people who were wondering what I was going to
do, were to be advised that I was goiné to vote to ... against Senator
Merritt®'s Motion, how would I communicate that to them?

PRESIDENT:

Senator, the motion is'not'debatable. You have, I think, made
youf point, however. The guestion is, shall the motion to Table
prevail? Those in favor will vote Aye; Opposed Nay. The voting is
open.' Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question,
the Ayes are 18, the Nays are 33, with 1 Voting Present. Senator

Merritt's Motion to Table fails. Senator Rock.
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SENATOR ROCK:

I, now, renew my motion to recommit this to the Committee on
Finance and Credit Regulations. State .your point. Senator McCarthy.

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

My point of order is taht Senator Rock's Motion is not in order,

According to the rules,..according to the rules, a motion to recommit -is

only in order before debate has entered on the matter. And both Senator

and I and Senator Rock entered into matters of debate before the motion
was placed., Accordingly, therefore, his motion to recommit is not in
order.
PRESIDENT:

Wwhat is the rule that you allude to, Senator.
SENATOR MCCARTHY:

Well, we have a little problem. I've got the red one. I have
the red one. ‘
PRESIDENT:

Senator, the fed one was the color in '71l. Senator, I think your
point is not well taken. The gilestion is to recommit. All in favor will
vote Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have ali voted who wish?
Take the record. On this guestion the Ayes are 31, the Nays are 18, witl
1 Vofing pPresent. The motion carries. For what purpose does Senator
McCarthy arise?

SENATOR MCCARTHY:

I just wondered if Senator Rock wanted to rejoin as cosponsor now.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Responding to that, we can undo the past two leaves of this ﬁody.
and I will once again be shown.as the.chief SpONSOr.
PRESIDENT:

House 5ill 3083, Senator.Don Moore.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 3083

{secretary reads title of bill)
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3rd reading of the bill.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Don Moore.

SENATOR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Seﬁate.’ House Bill
3083 would change the Criminal Code provisions applicable to theft of
a rented or leased vehicle. It would provide that a person who has
not returned such vehicle within seventy-two hours after being notified
either in writing or orally that the car is overdue, would be subject
to the conviction of a Class 4 felony. The failure to returnlthe car
must be willful., Presently, the law on this matter is a Class A
misdemearor. - The reason for this bill ...

PRESIDENT:

Now, just a moment. Just a moment., We just can't hear at all,
Will the Sergeant-at—Arﬁs‘clear the corridors? Will everybody not
‘entitled to the Floor, please graciously leave the Floocr? Senator
Hoore,

SENATOR.MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President. As I said before, what this bill does,
it increases the penalty in the Criminal Code for the willful theft of
a rented or leased vehicle from a Class A misdemeanor to a Class 4

folony. The lowest type felony. The reason for this bill is that

when these cars are taken across state lines, there can be no extradition,

because the complaint that is signed is a misdeneanor complaint., ;
know of no objection to the bill, It would be a great help to this
industry and I'd appreciate a favorable roll call.
PRESIDENT:

pﬁy discussion? The question is shéll House.Bill 3083 pass.
Thosé in favor will vote Aye. Opposed ﬂay. The voting is open. Have
all voted who wish? Take the record. On this question, the Ayes.are
45, the Nays are 7, with none Voting Present. Ilouse Bill 3083 having
received a. constitutional majority is declared passed. Senator Lemke,

SENATOR LEMKE:
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1 was going over the...I was going‘OQer this House Bills -on 2nd

reading, Supplemental Calendar, and on House. Bills 1947 and 19487 I.

"don't know how my name appeared on here as cosponsor as I did not re-

quest to be cdsponsor. I don't.know if ‘that was intentional or not -~
and I wish my name to be removed if it's there, becéuse it shouldn't be.
PRESIDENT:

Is there leave? Leave is granted.. House bills on 3rd reading.
House Bill 3052, Senator Rock.
SECRETARY:

House Bill 3052.

(Secreatary reads title of bill)

ird reading of the bill. ‘
PRESIDENT:

Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President...

PRESIDENT:

Just a moment. One...one moment. Senator Bruce and Senator Wooten

and the Ladies and Gentlemen behind Senator Rock, would you.move your
conference, please. Senator Savickas, thank you. Senator Rock.
SENATOR ROCK:

Senator Saviékas' family is ﬂere to keep him in check...
PRESIDENT: *

...His daughters no doubt. Senator Rock.

SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate. House
Bill 3052 is an amendment to. the Election Code to provide for the se-
lectifﬁ of delegates to the National Nominating C&nvention held by the
Democratic Party. 3052 refers only to that section of the E;ection
Code which concerns itself with the Democratic Party. 3052 is based
upon and is in conformity with the rules established and promulgated
by the Democratic National Cpmmittee. The bill addresses the need

for the Democratic Party in Illinois to conform its deleéafe
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"kind of stay out or go along. But, I assure you there is real division

selection ;uies to those adopted by the Democratic National Committee.

Rule- Twenty of the Democratic National'Comﬁittee rules for delegate

selection reads as follows: Whereas any pait'of any section contained
in these rules conflicts with existing State“law the State party shall
take provable, positive steps to achieve legislative changes to bring

the State law into compliance with the provisions of these rules. Be-

cause our Democratice National Rules have undergone rather extensive

change in recent years our present statutory formula for delegate selec~
tion used. in Illinois does no longer conform to the new_rules. And un-
less Illinois takes provable, positive steps to amend the statute,}the
status of the Illinois Delegation to the 1976 National Nominating Con-
vention will be at best unclear. I might add, again, that House Bill
3052 deals only with that section of the statute that the Democratic
Party uses in its delegate selection process. I urge a favorable vote.
PRESIDENT: '

Senééor‘Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:'

Mr. President and members of the Senate. I rise to support this

bill. -As Senator Rock has stated, this deals only with the Democratic

selection for their convention delegates, does not affect the Republican

"plan, I urge our side of the aisle to support it.

PRESIDENT:
Senator Wooten.
SENATO? WOOTEN : ‘
Mr. President and colleagues, I mentioned the other day what I'd {
hoped to be a corroiary to the Partee principle, that was enunciated |

on the Floor, that if it doesn't concern the other party it should

|
|
|
|
|
|

here on this side of the aisle and that Republican participation in

this vote amounts to taking sides. What we are doing, now, is attemptin&

to change the formula to punish those downstate counties who supported

the party candidate in '72 because by the formula on the books we would

. 5 |
receive a few more delegates. And now we want to change the formula.
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I object to it on that grounds. I do not Believe.we_sﬁould be punished
for turning out. iﬁ significant num5ers‘for our standard bearer in the
last presidential election. I do not think it seemly for Republicans
to take pért in a real division.within our own party.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator...Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Weli, Mr. President and members of the Senate. I rise in opposition
to House Bill 3052 for it differentially affects two pafts of the State
of Illinois as they are represeﬂted in a national convention of my

party. The bill is changed to reflect primary vote as opposed to popu-

Jlation, and we used to take the last présidential election, this goes

back to pickup not only the McGovern-Nixon race but the Humphrey race.
Well, why was that? It had a chance to compute the difference in dele-
gates to the National Convention. Downstate Illinois did a good job

for McGovern and carried him by forty-four percent of the vote. 1In

‘Chicago he won by 39.6 percent. If we would have used that we would

have gotten more delegates. So the rules are changed so that down-
state gets fewer delegates. Let me give some idea. There are presently
ten - twelve Chicago districts, of those seven congressional districts

get more delegates, three get the same and only two are decreased in the

. number of delegates they will get. In a downstate congressional dis~

tricts eight get fewer delegates than they would under the old formula.
Two get the same and only two get more{' That doesn't seem to be a fair
allocation when ten of theirs get more and ten of ours get fewer or

the same. I seems fo me that Senator Wooten is correct. If the Ré-
publ%can Party participates in this they're playing on our side of the
aisle. I think our party ought'to work this oﬁt oufselves. It's un-—
fair, it's chénging the rules in the middle of the game so that one

part of the Stafe géts more delégates to the National Convention than

‘another.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SBNATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Morris.
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SEANTOR™ MORRIS:

but upstate illinois, the areé that I represent, and I think it's a

to this proposal. House Bill 3052 will not only damage downstéte Illinoi
|

shame to use a formula which is not based upon popﬁlation, but based

|
|
|
Thank you very much, Mr. President; I, too, rise in opposition o
|
|
|
|

upon primary elections of years gone past. I agree that this is an
issue that should be dealt with within the Démocratic Party on this

side of the aisle. .And I would hope that we would be able to defeat
Senate Bill 3052 this evening and come ﬁp within the next several months

PRESIDING OFFICER: {(SENATOR DONNEWALD)

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

}

Proceed. - ) }

SENATOR MORRIS: ;

...with something that will be fair to both Chicago, Cook County i

and the other hundred ahd'one counties in the State of Illinois. The }

formulé proposed in 3052 is only one of the components the Democratic ;

National Committee said could be used. It ié the one that is most A }

- |

advantégeous to the City of Chicago within the Democratic Party and j

does damage to the downstate and upstate Democratic Party. It takes ;

away in the congressional district where I come from, at least one dele—:

gate and in the other congressional district which serves my area, at :

best we will break even. It t&kes congressional districts in downstate i

Illinois and strips them of delegates while putting them back in the 1

City of Chicago. One interesting figure in the delegates election is 1

in Chicago's first district represented by Congressman Metcalfe serving 1

a large part of thé minority community, they will lose two deleéates }

under this system. This is a bad proposal. There are other alternative%

tha?fthe Democratic National Cbmmitteeisuggested; We would urge de- ;

feat of Senate...House Bill 3052 in an;effort to build a strong Demo- }

cratic Party and treat downstate-fairly and on the same basis of the ;
City of Chicago.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD) :

. B

Senator Partee.
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SENATOR PARTEE:

Thank you,.M%. President and.ﬁembefs of the Senate.. I've hgard the
word population and I‘ve heard the word pfimary voters. The»oﬁly place
where population comes into being ‘in allocating districts is in joined
maps for the Senaté, or the House, or for the Congress, because all dis-
tricts, then, must have the same population. Anybody who is a member
of a party knows .that the strength of any segment of that party lay
not in the general election or the votes garnered there, because there
it is not easy to tell who voted, whether they're Repuﬁlicans, Democrats
or whatever for a particular caﬁdidate. The strength of a party lay

in the ability to get people to the primary. And certainly the primary

. voters on the primary voting strength is the only reasonable measure

to determine the strength of a particular area. Now, we love our down-
state brothers and sisters. We do not wish to discourage them in any
way. We want a strong party. This is, of course, our fight. It's

not uncommon for political parties within themselves to have differences

- of opinion. You have them on the other side of the aisle. We would

only ask you to, as you vote on this measure, use logic, reason and vote
in the context of fairness. Now, what is the strength of a party. 1It's
a primary strength, not the population figures, that has no relationship
to party strength. The very nature of this question indicates that
those areas which have the greatest population strength in terms of
Democratic voters in those primaries are entitled, of course, to the ‘
larger number of delegates. It's a vé;y simple question. A question }
of giving the delegates where the greatest strength is. And I wogld }
certainly support the bill and ask for the favorable roll call when }
the debate shall have been closed.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD).

Senator prer.
SENATOR SOPER:

Thank you, Mr. President. ©Now, I...I can realize and I...I can
appreciate how'some oﬁ the members of.the pemocratic Party feel about
this proposition and I know that they would like to have us not partici~

pate in this question. But, I was just thinking if they all didn't
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participate in the motion or the bill that we had, we could never pass
the.bill, because if, to remind your, it takes thirty votes to pass the

bill and if you all set on your hands we could sit here until doomsday

"and we wouldn't decide our question, so it behooves us to help you

along on the other éide of the aisle. Now, I would say this -~ you all
waﬁt to be switch-hitters, you want to bat from the port side and you
want to bat from...bat from the other side and if you can't make up your
mind you;re going to be in trouble. But, you got to have a primary
and if you have a party that's how you determine who your candidates
are going to be in your party. You stay with your party, wg'll stay
with our party, but you've got to have thirty votes in this Senate to
‘pass a bill and I want to thank the memBers of the Democratic Party
who helped us make our decision, because without that we'd be in
limbo, we'd be floating out and not be able to decide our question.
So, we'li decide whq's right, who's wrong and I hope that we make the

right decision. Thank you, Mr. President.

'PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Graham.
SENATOR GRAHAM:

You know, Mr. President and members of the Senate. With some
trepidation that I involve myself into this argument, but when I
see the big tears rolling from the cheeks of the worthies of Governor
Dan Walker,iwhen they say to us, don't get involved, T wish we could
have adopted that two years ago and théy.wouldn't have had Dan Walker
on the second floor. We got involved in your party politics when we
should have stayed out and you’d had Paul Simon on the second floor.
That's what our involvement did, so it's...some tregidation I even get
involved in this. -
PRﬁSIDING OFFIéER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Newhouse.

"SENATOR NEWHOUSE:

I no longer marvel at the rapidity with which basic policy de-

cisions can be changed in this Body. It seems to me just yesterday
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there was gnbther bill up, when the hué and'cry was that there are two
politicai parties.and that within tho;é pqiitiéal parties the decisions
ought to be made and no£ by any outsidérs and now some of those who were
avowing their allegiance to that policy position are saying - let us help
decidé internal matters relative to the Democratic Party. I repeat, I'm

no longer amazed, I'm greatly amused. I would suggest then, Gentlemen,

that when the issues are placed in another context and the shoe is on

the other foot that you cannot very logically maintain anything other
than...Senator Soper...
PREQIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Senator Soper, Senator Newhouse is addressing you.
SENATOR NEWHOUSE:

Senator, you mentioned switch-hitting and the other day you made
a very impassioned plea about staying out of party affairs by outsiders,
particularly those who had not decléred party affiliation, and tonight
yoﬁ are Séying that despite that firm policy bosition on your part,
that yéu have dete}mined nevertheless that you ought to interfere
into the affairs of the Democratic Party. I would suggest to you this,
Senatox, theré is an alternative and the alternative i;, that if the
bill doesn't get thirty votes it's dead. So, the decision will have
then been made. You might want to consider that when the vote is taken.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Well, Senator Soper, you have...dq you wish...whdt's four...Senatof
Soper.
SENATOR SOPER:

I just want to know if that's...
PRESIDENT:

For what purpose...
SENATOR SOPER:

...a guestion or a request.
SENATOR NEWHOUSE: '
. ©.Sort of ‘a statement.
SENATOR SOPER: o . .

Thank you very much.
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

Is there further debate? Senaféf Rqék ﬁay close‘the debate.
SENATOR ROCK: :

Thank you, Mr. President. House‘Bill'BOSZ does, in fact, change
the fbrmula for delegate selection and I submit to you it has to be

changed, as a matter of fact, if Illinois wants to send a bonafide

~ delegation to the 1976 National Nominating Convention. The reference

to the McGovern vote, I think,frankly, was inaccurate. That is but
one premise._ fhe formula contained in. this bill is in conformity with
rule nine on delegate apportionment of the rules of the Democratic
National Committee and this alternative has been chosen for two very

good reasons. One, it is among those formerly already approved by the

in Illinois. It was used in 1974, as a matter of fact, to select the
delegates to the mini convention ianansas City. The formula has been
tried-and it has worked. It will work again-in 1976. There is, I
submit, no cleareé definition of party strength théﬁ the primary vote.

If we are committed to the prinéiple of one man, one vote, we should be

\

equally committed to theprinciple of one Democrat, one vote. The formula

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
Democratic National Committee and, two, it has already been used, here %
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
contained in this bill relates to party primary votes in a district as ;
against party primary votes statewide. What in the world can be simpler{
I would urge a favorable vote. |
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)‘ }
The guestion is shall House Bill 3052 pass. Those in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed No. The voting is open. :
|

PRESIDENT:

Have all voted who wish? Take the record. Poétpone consideration
For what purpose does Senator Romano arise?
SENATOR ROMANO: .

Mr. President, on thelSecretary;s Desk there is several motions
and one is on a bill that we have an ex~member of the Senate of sixteen
years, who served in this Senate and served ably and well and also

served in the Congress of the United States. A man very active in
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American Legion and Disabled American Veterans, has been waiting for
two days for a bill and Senator Egan has filed a motion and I would -

like the Chair to go to that order of business. As I so move, Mr.

President.

PRESIDENT:

How many...is there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Egan, what
is the motion...number of the bill?
SENATOR EGAN:

Mr. President, members of the Senate, having voted on the
prevailing side of House Bill 1900, I now move'to reconsider the vote
by which that bill was defeated.

PRESIDENT: . -

You heard the motion. All in favor will vote Aye. Opposed Nay.
The Ayes have it and the motion is...the bill is reconsidered. Senator
Egan. Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, Mr. President and members of the Senate. The House Bill i900
on 3rd reading is now in...in shape for final passage and I would de-
fer to the sponsor of the bill, Senator Mitchler.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Mitchler.
SENATOR MITCHLER:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. I shall not
go into detail explaining all the facts on House Bill 1900. This_is
the bill that creates the Southeast Asian Veterans Home fLocan Program.
It involves the home loans to the veterans up to five thogsand dollars.
There are two other companion bills on_3rd reading with this based on
thef}utcome of this. The bill will require 36 votes. I believe all
of you understand the bill. 2and I wouid ask for a 36 vote favorable
roll call. . - v
PRESIDENT:

.Sénator Wooten.

SENATOR WOOTEN:
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"the bill we are only reconsidering that. action. That action was taken

-A'paint.of order...techpical ianéry..'whqre is the bill and
can it be considefed past the deéliné;. ' . - }
PRESIDENT: . o 1 )
The bill was on 3rd reading at the-time”itiwas voted on. It failed }

not receiving a constitutional majority and as a consequence there was

a motion filed by one having voted on the prevailing side to resurrect

~it. That motion carried. The bill is okay and on 3rd reading.

Senator Wooten.
SENATOR WOOT?N:

My inquiry, then, and purely unprocedure, Mr. President. It is
not a committee bill. 1Is it even possible to consider it even though
it's on Postponed Consideration passed the deadline without amending our
joint rules? That's...because if we do this and there is that cloud,
we've got a problem.
PRESIDENT:

Wéli; Senator, the bill was called prior.to the expiration of
the final date on @hich it could be called. Having failed, a motion

then was filed to reconsider it. We take the position that inasmuch

as it was first called on that day prior to the expiration of the time

expiration that it is still a viable bill. A motion having been filed
to keep it viable. Senator Wooten. ‘
SENATOR WOOTEN:

Then, our taking final action on it after the deédliné is per-
fectly all right, then. That's all accounted for»in out joint rules?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Egan.

SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, Mr. President, I might just say that having taken action on

prior to the expiration of the roll time and I would suggest that
would take care of it.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Knuppel.
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SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Well, I aséume, £hen, what ybu‘re telling us is any:bill we
voted on and lost yesterday is still alive if wé file a motion to
reconsider before midnigbt tonight: Is that correct?
PRESIDENT:

Motion...for what purpose does Senator Harris arise?
SENATOR HARRIS:

Well, I think we are getting into a rather dangerous ground, here.
Now, let me read the joint rules. June 26th, final day for 3rd reading
and passage in each House of bills originating in the other. House. Now,
there is an exception to this very rigid date limitation. And that
‘is the deadlines provided in the paragraph abovz do not apply to a bill
appropriating funds for the ordinary and contingent expenhses of the
departments and agencies of State Government, a bill introduced by a
majority of the members of a stanaing committee of either House and

three, a bill determined by a majority of all the appointed members of

the Rules Committee of each House to be an emergency bill necessary for

the operation of Government. Now, Mr. Prgsident, I submit and I know thi
is a sensitive bill. It's a bill for veterans. But, I submit to you,
Mr. President, thét if we are going to have a ruling that this comes
within the 1$ﬂguage of our joint rules then all bills come within the
langdage of.the exception of the joint rules.
PRESIDENT:

Would the Senator hold it just one moment.
SENATOR HARRIS: . .

Yes, Sir.
PRESIDENT:

You have directed my attention to a portion of the joint rules
which canses me to agree with what you are espousing. June 26th was.
in fact, the final day for 3xd feading énd passage. On that basis I
rule that the motion is out of order. Take it ouﬁ-of the record.
Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO:

Isn't this, also, an appropriation bill?
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PRESIDENT :

It is an authorization bill.

SENATOR ROMA&O:'
- Huh?
PRESIDENT:

It is an authorization in contradistinéfion to an appropriation
bill.. I'm sorry, Senator. For what purpose does Senator Clarke arise?
SENATOR CLARKE:

While we're on the motor...order of motions I have a motion filed
too. Would it be possible to take that up?

PRESIDENT: i
. If we could defer it, Senator. I just accomodated Senator Romano
because...
SENATOR CLARKE:
All right. Fine....
PRESIDENT:

...he wasn't feeling well and the fact that the elderly gentleman
was not féelihg well, also.
SENATOR CLARKE: ;

...when we get back to it.
PRESIDENT:

Fine. Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, Mr. President, if we're looking for something to do, I have
House Bill 3050 that I would like to have to leave to return to the
order of 2nd reading for the purpose of adopting an amendment.
PRESIDENT:

Is there leave? Leave is granted.

SENATOR BRUCE:

Yes, Mr. President, the amendment has been given to Senatori
Fawell and Senator McCarthy and Senaor Egan have interest in this.

This is the bill that will allow paymeﬁts to the school and...a publicly
qwned special education facility that provides special.education pro~
grams, which is not provided by local school districts. Only one school
in the State of Illinois, Progress School located in Macon County,
Decatur, would apply. Representative JohnDunn allowed his bill to

be incorporated, or his-bill be used, 960 and that bill has been lost.
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‘the disabled and handicapped children students, and I let them do thét.

State for children who are disabled, that county facility. And I

I don't.think there's anf_question on thisfand 1'd move the adoption
of ‘the amendment. A . '
PRESIDENT:
Any discussion? Seﬁator Egan;
SENATOR EGAN:

Yes, Mr. President and members of the éenate. Senate .Bill 960
which was on the...rather House Bill 960 was on the Consent Calendar
when the Department of Education asked‘that I take it from that Consent
Calendar and amend it, so that they could facilitate the need of their
department {p:utilize the rew Education Bond Fund, which was created,

in the event that any...buildings were constructed to specifically for

As a consequence of that amendment my whole bill was lost, Senate Bill
9...or House Bill 960 was defeated. This is the orginal bill. It is
to accomodate a county facility in Macon County for Representative

John Dunn and include in the institutions that are reimbursable by the

would suggest that the amendment to Senator Bruce's Bill would satisfy
the Representative's need and having coming from the Consent Calendar,
I would urge your support for the bill.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Bruce move the adoptioh of
Amendment No. 1 to House Bili 3050. All in favor wili say Aye. Opposed
Nay. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading.
For what purpose does Senator Romano afise? .
SENATOR ROMANO:

‘Could we go.back on the motions on the Secretary's Desk?
PRESIDENT:

what bill does it relate tc, Senator? The committee hill?
SENATOR ROMANO:

-3098. I believe there's a motion filed.

PRESIDENT:

Is that a committee bill?




R

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

17

18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29

30

31
32
33

PRESIDENT:

reconsideration. Now, you seek a roll call. The bill is on 3rd

SENATOR koMANo: . :

Yes, that wés a ;hirty...a‘thréé.thoﬁSana series‘bill, which makes
.;.which automatically made it a éommiétee bill.
PRESIDENT:

VIs there leave? Leave is granted. Who  filed the motion, please?
SECRETARY: ' '

Motion in Writing.

Having voted on the prevailing side I move to reconsider

the vote by yhich House Bill 3098 was defeated. Signed - Senator Nimrod.
PRESIDENT:

" Senator Nimrod.

SENATOR NIMROD:

Mr. President and fellow Senators, it come to my attention there
is some additional information that should be at hand on this particular
bill and I did agree to file the mo£ion and in that case I would defer
or ask y&u if you might call on Senator Romaﬁo to make an explanation

-

once this has been read.

Senator Romano.

SENATOR ROMANO:

Mr. President and members of the Senate. This is the bill that
would give us Legislators on our per diem expenses pension credits.
This was debated twice. All I could say, I'd like a favoréble roll
call on this bill.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The bill haé been read a third time.
It was defeated, so it must...it has been read a thifd time. House
Bill 3098. The guestion is shall this. bill péss. House Bill 3098.
Those in favor vote Aye. (Machine cut-off)...the motion is to re-

consider. All in favor will say Aye.'.Opposed Nay. The bill is on

reading. The question is shall this bill pass. - All in favor...Senator

Nimrod.



17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30

31

32 -

33
34

SENATOR NIMROD:

Just...just one question. Is there any clarifying IRS information
that has come forth at all on this particular bill? »
PRESIDENT: ’ : h -

Senator Romano.

'SENATOR ROMANO:

IRS has ruled that this is salary. And they'&e ruled for three
straight years on this. This is why you receive your per diem expense
on a W2. And this is why I believe that we should be getting credit
on our pensibn providing we make...we pay in our pension credits to it.
PRESIDENT:

The question is shall House Bill 3098 pass.‘ Those in favor will
vote Aye. Opposed Nay. And the voting is open. Have all voted who
wish? Téke the~record. On this guestion the Ayes are 32, the Nays
are 19, with none Voting Present. House Bill 3098 having received a
constitutional majority_is declared passed. House Bill 3050, Senator
Bruce. Oh, you do not desire to call it. 3050. Ready?

SENATOR BRUCE:
_ Yeah, let's go with it. . -
PRESIDENT:

Read the bill.

SECRETARY:

House Bill 3050.
(Secretary reads title of bill)

3rd reading of the bill.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE: -

Yes, Mr. President, this is a bill“that meets the approval of
bothf‘the Capital Development Board and the...Illinois Office of E&uca;
tion. Presently, both the CDB and the iOE developed priorities for
school construction ffom the'Schdol...Séhool Construction Bond Ac£. Under
House Bili 3050 the authority for developiﬁg priorities have construction
of educational facilities is given to the Illinois Office Of Education.
It is that group that works ciosely with school districﬁé throughout

the State that knows the needs and demands, where growth will occur,
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whatlwill haépen'with educational neé@g. The Capital Qevelopment Board, .
on the other hand, will continue.to hake tﬁé g¥ant, supervise the project
authorize the issuance of bonds and régulété the construction as the
building proceeds. I think it's a very good"compromise between CDB

and the Illinois Office of Education and I would commend...

PRESIDENT:

Just a minute, ﬁﬁst a minute. If the Sergeant-at-Arms cannot
remove those people, this is the third time I've .asked that. If you
can't do it,we'll get it done. Senator~Bruce...Inean...yes,Senator Bruce
SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, the point is that they've now jointly.make the priorities.

This bill splits it. IOE will make the priorities, CDB will make
the grants, I think it's a very good division of work. I would commend
it to the Senate.
PRESIDENT:
Senétor Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

Thank you, Mr. President.v I agree with Senator\Bruce.‘ The bill
is a good biil. My only concern about this-whole area is that anyone
has to certify or set standards for educational needs and...and things of
thatjnaturé férAlocal school districts. That ought to be left to the
local schobl boards, but as between Ioﬁ and CDB this authority certainly

belongs in the Illinois Office of Education. I.only hope in future

‘'years we can give this back to the local boards, but I think it is a

good bill and ought to be passed.
PRESIDENT:
‘The guestion is shall House...Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:
Veg, thank you, Mr. Praesident ané members of the Senate. I would

jike to draw this bill to the attention of Senator Moore, because it

_would take away from the Capital Development Board all of the ...all’

of their prerogatives in...in the construction of education, education-

al facilities and I commend it to you for that reason if nothing else
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except that my bill that was on the Consent Calendar in addition to

. thla is on here and I would apprec1ate your voting in behalf of both.

Thank you.
PRESIDENT:

‘Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

I'a like to inguire of the sponsor if there's anything in
this measure that provides some restrictions on the prerogatives of
the Capital Development Board insofar as detaining and delaying un-
necessarily improvements at a local district. Iwnthinking particularly

of a vocational school in the Waukegan area where there was a silly

'dispute over the approval of an architectural firm. That coupled with

ofher delaying tactics has so pushed backward the construction program
that the vocational school is going to cost several thousand, yes,
hundreds of thousands of dollars-more than was originally estimated,
more than had to be, iIn my opinion the Capital Development Board
is unnecessarily presumptive in the assumption of the amount of authori-
ty that it can exercise. And I would like to inquire, then, if there
is anything in this bill that trims the sails somewhat of the capital
Development Board? >
PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE: )

Well, there are three points to be made. First of all)the bill,
obviously, does not increase their authority since the priorities.will
now be developedbytheIOEandwespliithat and give them more time to
deal with constfuction. Secondly, I passed a bill.out of here, which
I think was Senate Bill 362, which is now law which sets up'a trust
fund so that money at the local level is more reaqulated by local
school districts. Thirdly, Senator ﬁyﬁes passed legislation which I
am told has also passed the House, which reduced.some of the authority

of CDB control at the local level. All this is a package, Senator

'Berning, it does. not increase CDB but itreallydoesnot get to the guestio
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yoﬁ askéd. That has been handled in th earlier pieces“of‘ieqislgtion
which the Senate has élreadv adopted. B '
PRESIDENT: ‘

The qguestion is...Senator...the &ﬁestién is shall...oh, Senator
Howard Mohr.

SENATOR MOHR:

I'11 be brief, Mr. President. 'I'm...sénator Egan, I didn't have
to be alerted to this particular bill. .Whenever I see CDB, it does open
the eye or eyes. I'm certainly glad that other people have a concern
with the Capital Development Board and I'm more than happy to éupport

any legislatioq that's going to hold them accountable. Lord knows, they

need that. And I would just point out, Senator Bruce, that I'm going
to offer an amendment tomorrow that is very important to me. This isn‘t‘
a trade, but when I talk about CDB tomorrow you'll recognize the problem
that I -had and I certainly'recoqnize the problems that you have and
anybody that's ever dealt with CDB has had problems. I would support
the ‘bill. '
PRESIDENT:

Senator Graham.
SENATOR GRAHAM:

Senator Bruce, if I offered an amendment tomorrow to abolish
them, would you consider that?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE:

1t will be duly considered.
PRESIDENT:
' Senator Fawell. The answer té:.;the answer to your anticipated
question js that i+t takes thirty votes.
SENATOR EAWELL:b .

It takes thirty votes. 1I...I...the only thing F...they're putting
in a hew planning assistants grant which I don't object to, but I do

think it's an addition that we probably have more than thirty-six
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.PRESIDENT:

‘corrects an error in title. Number two, it deletes the findings and

" DOT shall not abrogate the responsibilities of the Illinois Commerece

votes, but I...
PRESIDENT: A .

Let...let's hope so. But it has nothing to do with bond.authoriza-
tion. The question is shall House'Bill 3050.pass. Those in favor vote
Aye. Opposed Nay. ‘The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take
the record. On this question the Ayes are 50, the Nays are 3, with 2
Voting Present. House Bill 3050 having received a constitutional
majorityvis declared passed. For what purpose does Senator Buzbee arise?
SENATOR BUZBEE:

Mr. President, I would seek leave to return House Bill 3097 to

the order of 2nd reading for the purpose of an amendment.

Is there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBEE:
Mr. President, Amendment No. 1, I believe, to House Bill 3097 is

on the Secretary's Desk. The affect of the amendment is, number one, it

declaration section. It requires DOT to hold public hearinés on a -
State rail plan. It requires DOT to qonsﬁlt with affected State agencies
in addition to Railroad, Labor and Management, affected units of local
government and affected shopping interests and the preparation of the

State rail plan. It states that the powers granted in this bill the

Committee...Commission, it requires thé.DOT to submit copies of the
State rail plan to the President, the Minority Leader of the Senate
and the Speaker and House Minority Leader prior to submission to the
Federal Government. It requires DOT to provide the General Assembly.
Leadership by October 15th with-a report concerning.the extent, nature
and proposed uée of Federal Aid and its recomﬁendations éoncerning

the sources and‘extent of nonfederal assistance. It specifie; that
no funds available under the Regional Rail Reorganizatioh Act of 1973
may ﬁe expended'withogt a specific appropriation. It deletés sections

specifying that the bill repeals the Act superceded, made obsolete, or
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.PRESIDENT:

is in conflict with. And most importantly of all, it is my understanding

that this amendment resolves the problems that Senator Harris has with -

the bill. And I would now move its adoption.

Any discussion? Senator Buzbee moves' the adoption of Amendment
No. 1 to House Bill 3097. Senator Howard Mohr.

SENATOR MOHR: ‘

Mr. Presidént, Senator Harris is off the Floor. We haven't seen
this amendment. We'd like our staff to look at it and check it. We
would be agreeable to the adoption of the amendment Qith the under-
standing that it couldbe. .brought back for further consideration this
evening, A
PRESIDENT:

Senator Buzbee.

|

|

\

\

\

|
SENATOR BUZBEE: ' '

Mr. President, that's perfectly acceptable to me. However, I
would point oué to Senator Mohr that your staff prepared this amend-
ment. ‘
PRESIDENT:

Senator Howard Mohr.
SENATOR MOHR: |

Well, it's often been said, you know, we are the elected people ‘
down here and our staff, I have no quarrel with them, they do an out- }
standing job, but we are responsible to the peoplé back home and we |
just like...some of the members might iike an opportunity to look at |
this amendment, and I'm certainly glad that you're taking advantage of :
the fine staff that we have on this side of the aisle, Senator Buzbee. |
PRE!:DENT: V

Senator Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBEE:. - '

Senator Mohr, I'll take advantage of them every chance I have.

PRESIDENT:

Now, what is your pleasure with reference to adoption? All right.
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1 ' Senator Buzbee moves the adoption of Amendment No. l.to House Bill 3097.

3 reading. Senator Vadalabene. -

4 SENATOR VADALABENE:

5 Yes, thank you, Mr.‘President and members of the Senate. House
6 Bill 3026, Mr. President and members of the'Senate, is on 3rd reading
7 on the Calendar. I would like to have leave to have House Bill 3026
8 re—referged to the Committee on Revenué.

9 PRESIDENT:
10 Is there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Daley.
11 SENATOR DALEY:
12 : 3024.
13 PRESIDENT:
14 302%. Senator Daley on 3rd reading. Read the bill.
15 SECRETARY:
ie' House Bill 3024.
17 ‘ (Secretary reads title of bill)
18  3rd reading of the bill.
19 PRESIDENT:
20 Senator Daley.

|
|
|
. . . .
2 All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The amendment is adopted. 3rd
|
|
|
|
\
\
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
\
|
|
|
|
|
. |
21 SENATOR DALEY: 1
|

22 Mr. President and fellow Senators. This is a increase of a

23 minimum wagé. As of - after January 1, 1976 the minimum wage would...

24 would go from two dollars and ten centé per hour to two dollars and twent:
25 cents per hour. After January 1, 1977 it would increase from two twenty
26 to two dollars and thirty cents per...per hour. I would ask for a favor-
27 able roll call.A'There is an amendment on there by Senator Graham.

28 PRESIDENT:
29 . Senator Graham.
30 SENATOR GRAHAM:
31 Mr. President, I have spent seventeen years of my 1egi;lative
. 32 life working against this and other types of legislation. I have had
33 the greatest relationship with Senétor Daley and Senator Savickas re-

34 garding this. And I'd like for you to listen closely to what this
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-lating to time and a half for time and a half a week over forty hours

bill does or does not do after thé amendment that was adopted - last
week. And this amendhent, I might say, is the result of aboutilhreé

weeks of work on this particular bill. One, all provisions re-

is a deleted. Minimum wage amounts remain the same, but provision
providing that wages can't exceéd the Federal standards is also in-
cluded. People covered under the Acﬁ, empléfers employing less than
five full time employees. 'Agriculture labor was moved back from - to
two hundred and fifty from five hundred man days per quarter for non-
coverage. Ushers, candy counter attendants, ticket takers and‘caéhiers
in motiop picture theatres are covered. People who are not covered
are employees that wer= covéred under the Fair Labors Standard Act

of 1938 heretofore and here and after amended. This is the nuts and
bolts of 3024. I have always opposed this, I'm saying this to you.
But, I.think we've worked'out the best agreement that the state level

that is possible and perhaps we would be more happy with this Act

as amended then we would the imposition of a Federal Government bonus.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Smith at Senator Chew's mike.
SENATOR SMITH:

Mr. President, it's a delightful happening here this evening for
me to sit here and observe the stand and the position taken by my friend
on the opposite side of the aisle. Ssomething like a year or two ago
when young Daley came to the Senate he offered an amendment to this
pill and I set there trembling. The old timers here will remember...
will recall the fact that I passed the mimimum wage law here in the
State of Illinois and Illinois was the. last large industrial State in
thi:.nation to finally exceed to the Minimum Wage Act. I recall how
gleefully my friend yofed against me back there. I've lived many
years and I've seen many chénge§ here in the State of Illinois and
tonight I'm gladened to know that at long‘last there are those who
‘are seeing thefeasibility of doing something for the working man and

the working woman and not alone for the vested -Imterest here in the
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State of IllanlS. Your actlon, my frlends, thrills me., - We afe'enterin
a new day and definitely the twentleth century '
PRESIDENT: - ‘

Senator Daley may close the debate. Pardon me Senator Nimrod
has asked to speak. Senator Nimrod.
SENATOR NIMROD:

Yes, Mr. President, I've spent a few years here on this Labor
and Industry Committee and I...I, too, want to join with Senator Graham
and thank you, Senator Daley and Senqtor savickas for working out a
compromise.that we can support, and I think with these kind of relation-
ships when we get into them that it certainly makes it workable and
I hope that we can approach reasonable legislatioﬁ that certainly can
result the benefit of our citizens.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Hickey.
SENATOP ‘HICKEY:

Mr. Pre51dent I'd like to ask Senator Daley sinqe I'm interested
in the Mimimum Wage Law, too and I'm glad that part of this has been
amended out; How... . '
PRESIDENT:

He indicates he'll yield.
SENATOR HICKEY:

How this compares with the Federal law in figures and also whether
waiters and waitresses are exempt? A
PRESIDENT:

Senator Daley.
SENATOR DALEY:

I think it's about ten cents or flfteen cents lower than the
Federal standards.
PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion?. Senator Daley may ciose the debate.
SENATOR DALEY: ' ‘

I'd ask for a favorable roll call.
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PRESIDENT:

The question is shall House Bill 3024 pass. Those in faQbr'vbte -

Aye.._Oppése@ Nay. The voting‘is open. Have all voted_who wish?

-Take. the record. On this question the”Ayes are 52, the Nays are ndﬁeF

?With 1 Voting Present. House Bill 3024 having received a constitutional

majority is declared passed. Ié there leave...leave to go to the order
of Messages from the House for the pﬁrpose of a bill. Leave is granted.
SECRETARY:
A Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.
Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate fhat the
House of.Representatives has passed a bill with the following title,
in the passagé of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the
Senate, to-wit:
House Bill 3096.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Hynes. Senator Hynes. Senator Hynes is recognized.
SENATOR HYNES:.

Well, Mr. President, this bill is the authorization bill for the
Capital Program and it is an emergency bill and I would move that it
be read a first time and advance to the order of 2nd reading Qithout
reference to committee.

PRESIDENT:

Is there leave? Leave is granted. Read the bill.
SECRETARY: ‘

House Bill 3096.

(Secretary reads title of bill)
1st reading of the bill.
PREJIDENT:'
2nd readino. :Sénator Bruce.
SENATOR BRUCE: ‘

I left my name down to pick that bill up, 3096. House sponsor,

I think, concurs in that.

PRESIDENT:



' Wéll, can you and Senator Hynes work that out?. We were under

the.impression'that Senator Hynes was picking u§ the bill.
SENATOR BRUCE: . '

Well, fine, wé'll ﬁork it ouf, then.
PRESIDENT: . 4

Fine. Message from the House.
SECRETARY:

A Message from the House by Mr..O'Brien, Clerk.

Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the

House of Representatives has refused to concur with the Senate in the
adoption of their amendments to the following bills:

House Bill 119 with Senate Amendment No. 1. Senator Schaffer is

the chief sponsor.

Newhouse is the chief sponsor.

House Bill No. 222 with Senate Amendments 2 and 3. Senator ‘
House Bill No. 829 with.House...Senate Amendment No. l. Senator ‘

Don Moore is the chief sponsor.

House Bill No. 1366 with Senaté Amendments 1, 2, 3 and 4. Senator
Wooten is the chief sponsor. ‘

House Bill No. 2160 with Senate Amendment No. 1. Senator Brady
is the chief‘sponsor.

House Bill No. 2558 with Senate Amendment No. 1. Senator Hyneé
is the chief sponsor.

House Bill No. 2852 with Senate.Amendments 1 and 2. Senator
Berning is the chief sponsbr.

PRESIDENT:

All to‘thé Secretary's Desk. On the order of Conference Committee
Reports. You have a mimeographed sheét or exerox sheet of the Conferen
Committee Reports. The first one is Senate Bill 24.

SECRETARY: . '

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill No. 24. Those members

on behalf of the Senate were Senator Wooten, Senator Kenneth Hall,

Senator Vadalabene and Senator Berning.
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PRESIDENT:

.Senator Wooten.
SENATOR WOOTEN:
Mr. President, a matter has come u? relative to this bill which

is...ieaves the whole question of the validity of this bill in limbo.

‘We have passed other legislation which would...well, might make it

necessary to change this bill from an amendment to a new act. I'd...I'd

like leave to just let this sit for awhile until we find out what's going
on.
PRESIDENT:
Take it out of the record. Senator Bill 57.
SECRETARY :

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 57. Those members
named on behalf of the Senate were Senator Kosinski, Course, Morris,
Glass and Howard Mohr. -

PRESIDENT:

Seﬁator Kosinski.
SENATOR KOSINSKI:

Mr. Presi&ent and members of the Senate, I wish tﬂat yeah, it
probably does...this late...I wish to concur with...have the Body concur
With the report and amend...

PRESIDENT:

Senate Bill... . . .

SENATOR KOSINSKI:

... Senate Bill 57 to approve and...
PRESIDENT:

senator Kosinski moves to adopt the Conference Committee Report.

" Any discussion? Senator Berning,

SENATOR BERNING:

Just one question. My understanding of the original bill as it
laeft the Senate was that it érovided for a complete prohibition of tﬁe
use of studded tires. Does this now then provide some partial use of
studded tires?

PRESIDENT:
Senator Kosinski.
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SENATOR KOSINSKI:

Yes, it_does._
PRESIDENT; .

The question is shall the Senate aéépt the Conference...Senatog
Latherow.

SENATOR LATHEROW:

Well, I'm wondering, Mr. Presideﬁt, with neumatice tires with metai
studs until Aprii 1,11976 and thereafter. This prohibition shall not
apply to neumatice tires with metal studs used on vehicles operators. 1Is
this still include the mail carriers that are still able to use them?
PRESIDENT:

Senator Kosinski.

SENATOR KOSINSKI:

Yes, it does.
PRESIDENT:

The question is shall the Senate adopt the Conference Committee
Repdrtvqn Senate Bill 57. Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed vote
Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record.
On this queétion, the Ayes are 52, the Nays are 2, with none Voting A
Present. The Senate adopts the Coﬁference Committee Report on Senate
Bill 57, and the bill having received having received the required
constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 66.
SECRETARY : .

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 66. Those members -
named on the part of the Senate were Senators Graham, Don Moore, Savickas
Dougherty and Rock.

PRES;DENT:

‘éenator Graham.
SERATOR CRAIANM:

This is the Conference Committee Report on 66. Mr. President
and members of the Senate. Senate Bill 66 originally dealt with the
annexétioﬁ of some property belonging to the Palatine Elementary

School District in Palatine Township. Had no problem with that, the
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. Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 66. Those in favor vote

. required constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 69.

Metropolitan Sanitary District agreed. Then, Senator'Don Moore had a
problem in Hazel brest with some\pfopeity down ﬁhere that should've
been annexed and this bill was the vehicle. I acceded to his request
and we adopted that. It got over into-the House and there was

another problem down cldse to Senator Don Moore's area dgaling with...
with a part of, forgotten which township, in southern Cook County that
needed and wanted to be in the Metropolitan Sanitary District and theywer
willing to accept them. This is the result of the Committee on Con-
ference and I move for a favorable consideration of this report.
PRESIDENT: .

Any discussion? The question is shall the Senate adop£ the

Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who
wish? Take the record. On this question, the Ayes are 49, the Nays
are noné, with none Voting Present. The Senate adopts.the Conference

Committee Report on Senate Bill 66, and the bill having received the

SECRETARY:

Conference Committee Report on Senaté Bill 69. Those members
ngmed on part of the Seqate were Senatér Dougherty, Welsh, Vadal-
abene, Soper and Latherow.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Vadalabene. Senator Vadalabene. On the Conference
Committee Report on Senate Bill 69, sir. Do you move to adopt the
Conference Committee Report?

SENATOR VADALABENE:

Yes, I move to adopt the Conference Committee Report.
PRESIDENT:

Any questions? Any furthei discussion? The question is shall
the Senate adopt...Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE:
Can we havé a brief explanation of what the.controversj was and

how it was resolved?

139




22
23
24
23
26

29

30

32

33

PRESTDENT:

That is why I say, any further discussion? Senator vadalabene.’ -

|
|
|
|
| 1
SENATOR VADAPABENE: . . %
yes, in the Conference Committee Reéport we removed the...the améndmenﬁ
whefe they could have an option to purchase over tén acres of land.
However, the...the amendment where it could be received as a gift was }
remained intact. And the second amerdment took Cook County completely - }
out of the.;.it was the second amendment took Cook County out of the... }
out of the bill.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Dougherty.
SENATOR bOUGHERTY:
Yes, thank you. I would like to ask for a Second Conference '
Committee on this for the reason there has been an error, inadvertent.
We would like to straighten it out. ‘ }
PRESIDENT: |
Senator Vadalabene. :
SENATOR VADALABENE: 1
Yes, I agree with Senator Dougherty's wishes. :
PRESIDENT: 3
Senator Dougherty moves to nonconcur in the Conference Committee
Report and ask that a Second Conference Committee be appointed. All
in favor will say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. And the House ;
shall be so informed. Senate Bill 184, :
SECRETARY : :
Senate Bill 184. The Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 184.
Those named on part of the.Senate were_se"ators Netsch, Joyce, Buzbee,
Berr'ng and Schaffer.
PRESIDENT:
Senator Schaffer.

|
|
|
SEANTOR SCHAFFER: ) |
. |
The change that the Conference Committee Report brings about

. |

changes the delegation of duty instituted in this bill which relates
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to designating salaries for our secretaries in our home offices from

the Speaker of the House to the House Rulgé Committee. We caught this

after the...it was too late to do anything'bther than the Conference

Report. I believe it's at the behest of the Speaker. It puts the

shape...the bill in real good shape, I believe.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The question is shall the Senate adopt
the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 184. Those in favor
vote Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting is.open. Have all voted who
wish? Take the record. On this question, the Ayes are 45, the:
Nays are 3, with none Voting Present. The Senate adopts the Conferehce
Committee Report on Senate Bill 184, and the bill having received the re-
quired constitutional majority is declared passed. For what purpose
do you arise, Senator Bruce? Senator Bill 211.
SECRETARY: '

Confefence Committee Report on Senate Biil 211. Those named

on the part of the Senate were Senators Dougherty, Davidson, Welsh,

Kenneth Hall and Soper.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Davidson.
SENATOR DAVIDSON:
Mr. President and members of the Sénate, I move to adopt the

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 211, and the Conference

Committee recommended that the Senate concur in House Amendment No.

1 to this bill. And House Amendment No. 1 did two things. It put an
automatice repealer date in the correct place in the bill. This bill

will automatically repeal July lst, 1977 and it exclﬁdes all counties of

one million or more.

{continued next page)
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PRESIDENT:
Any discussion? The guestion is shall the Senate adopt the'Coh—

ference Cbmmittee Report on Senate Bill 211. Those in favor vote

-Aye.. Those opposed vote Nay. The votihg is'open.r Have all voted who

wish? Take the record. On that question, the Ayes are 45, the Nays
are 6, with 2 Voting Present. The Senate adopts the Conference
Committee Report on.Senate Bill 211,.and theAbill having received a
constitutional méjority is declared passed. Senate Bill 295.
SECRETARY:

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 295. The Committee
named onAthe part of the Senate were Senators bougherty, Welsh, Daley,
Shapiro and Berning.

PRESIDENT:

Senator Dougherty..
SENATOR DOUGHERTY:

Thank you, Mr. President. I move the Senate concur in the...in
thevConference‘Committee Report.

PRESIDENT: ’ .

Any discussion? Senator Morris.

SENATOR MORRIS:

Senator Dougherty, this says in the Conference Committee Report
that I have here that it strikes everything after the enacting clause
and inserts all of this new language to deal with the Pension System.
Could you give me an idea of what this means? »
PRESIDENT:

Senator Dougherty.
SENATOR DOUGHERTY:
! What it means is this, is that thié amendment was put on in the
House at the behest Qf.several members: it provides for partici-.
pation of the Géneral Assemﬁly Pénsion Fund by all these people that
have been reported out and employed by other areas of municipal govern-
ment. That's all it does.- Now, further...wait a minute.. Further,

there is a...a part of that bill provided for a one percent increment
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in the Pension Funds. This is stricken and also the money bill that

provideé it haé also been stricken for the reason that ff they édd
this, it will be entirely too costly. - '
PRESIDENT: .

Senator Morris.
SENATOR MORRIS:

In other words, if somebody were an alderman or something before
he came down here, this let's him buy into this fund for credit for
that time? Okay, thank you very much.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The question is...the question is shall

" the Senate adopt the Conference Committee Repoit on Senate Bill 295.

Those in favor vote Aye. Those Oppdsed vote Nay. The voting is open.
Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this question, the

Ayes are 46, the Nays are 5, with none Voting Present. The Senate

adopts the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 295, and the

bill having received the required constitutional majority is declared
passed. For what purpose does Senator McCarthy arise?
SENATOR McCARTHY:

On a point of personal privilege, Mr. President.
PRESIDENT: ‘
_ State your point, Senator McCarthy.
SENATOR McCARTHY:

Mr. President and members of the Body, we are...or I am pleased
to have as a observer in the Gallery avperson known to some of the
members on...in this Body as well as other people in State Government,
Mr., Robert Waddei, a distinguished citizen from Illiopolis who is a -
public member of the Illinois Commissién of Economic Development. With
him ies his lovely wife, Mary, they're seated over in the east Gallery
in behind the President's Chambers. I‘just wondered if the Senate
would recognize Mr. and Mrs., Waddel's presence.
PRESIDENT : ‘

Will you rise and be recognized by the Senate. Senate Bill 298.
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SECRETARY :

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 298. The Commigiee on

" the part of the Sehate were Senators Ozinga, Welsh, Demuzio, Soper,...

_PRESTDENT:

Senator Ozinga. You don't need to read them all. Senator Ozinga.
SENATOR OZINGA:

Mr. President and members of the Committeé, I would recommend
that we adop£ the Conference Committee Report to Senate Bill 298,
which recommends that the House recede from the House Amendment No. 1
to Senate Bill 298. '
PRESIDENT:

Any discuSsion? The question is shall the Senate adopt a
Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 298. Those in favor vote
Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
Take the record. On that‘question the Ayes are 57, the Nays are 1,
with none Voting Present. The Senate adopts the Conference Committee
Report on Senate Bill 298. And the bill having received the required
constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 355, Senator
Knuppel.

SECRETARY:

Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 355,
SENATOR KNUPPEL:

Mr. President, the Conference Committee report corrects a mistake
on the part of the House. When they amended the bill to provide that
the entire Board of Directors could be replaced by filling vacancies
within a one year period from the time of election of directors to
the next time, and now provides that thirty three and one third percent
of tf; board may be so replaced by the remaining members of the board.
I move the adoption of the Conference Committee Report.

PRESIDENT: . .

Any qﬁestions? Any discussion? The queétion is shall the Senate

adopt thé Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 355. . Those in

favor vote Aye. Opposed No. The voting is open. Have all voted
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_l  who wish? Take the record. On this qgestion the Ayes are 53, the Nays

A 2 aré 1, with none Voting Present.- The Senaﬁe adépts the Conference
'-3 Committee Report on Senate Bill 355, and the biil having received

4 the required constitutioﬁal majority is declared passed. Senate Bill
s "7418, Senator Demuzio. .

6  SENATCR DEMUZIO:

7 Yes, I'd like to move that the...we confer in the amendment over fro
8 the House. What it actually does it provides for the Executive Sec-
9 retary of the Comprehensive Health Plan Agency which is going into the

10 Department of Public Health to be confirmed by the Senate.
11 PRESIDENT:

12 : Any further discussion? The question is shall the Senate adopt

13 the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 418. Thosé in favor

14 vote Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted
15 who wish? Take the record. On this question, the Ayes are 54, the

15' Nays are none, with none Voting Present. The Senate does adopt the

17 ' Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 418, and the bill having

18 received the required constitutional majprity is declared passed.

19 Senate Bill 419, Senator McCarthy. .

20 SENATOR McCARTHY:

21 : I:d yield to Senator Morris on this.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Senatér,Morris is recognized.

24 SENATOR MORRIS:

25 This Conference Committee Report corrects a problem we put an

26 amendment on in the Senate. They put an amendment on in the House and
27 we had to changé'one word. The only way to correct that was in Con-
28 ference Committee and this does it. I'll answer any questions. A

29 roll call...

30 PRESIDENT:

31 Any further discussion? The question is shall the Senate adopt
32 the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 419. Those in favor

33 vote Aye. Opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?
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Take the record. On this guestion thngyes are 48, the Nays are 3,

with 1 Voting Present. The Senate does adopt the Conference Committee

Report on Seriate Bill 419, and the bill having received the required

_constitutional majority is declared passed. - Senate Bill 638, Senator

Donnewald. Senate Bill 642, Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

Mr. President( I move adoption of the Conference Committee Report
on Senate Bill 642. The Conference Committee recommended that the
House recede from the amended amendment that it had attached. The
amendmént provided a hearing procedure with respect to the termination
of additional controlled substances. That hearing procedure had already
been incérpofaged in another bill which has passed and so the amendment
itself which was azlready in inproper forms seemed quite Spperflﬁous and
they agreed to take itlout.

PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Morris.
SENATOR MORRIS:

This has nothiﬁg to do with the legalization of marijuana does
it, Senator .Netsch?

PRESIDENT:
Senator Netsch.
SENATOR NETSCH:

I'm sorry I did not hear the question.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Morris.

SENATOR MORRIS:
This has nothing to do With the legalization of marijuana when
we fée controlled substances, does it?
PRESIDENT:
. Senator Nétsch;
SENATOR ﬁETSCH:
You are quite correct. It has nothing to do with it.

PRESIDENT:
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Any further discussion? The guestion is shall the Senate adopt

the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 642, Those in favor

vote Aye.  Those oppbsea vote Nay. Thé véting is open., Have all voted
who wish? Take the record. On this qdestion, the Ayes are 54, the Nays
are l} with none Voting Present. The Senate does adopt the Conference

Committee Report on Senate Bill 642, and the bill having received the

© required cbnstitutional majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 645,

Senator Course.
SENATOR COURSE:

Mr. Pres;dent, I move to adopt the committee...Conference Committee
Report.

PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The guestion is shall the Senate adopt the
Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 645. Those in.favor vote
Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The Qoting is open. Have all .voted who
wish? Take the record. On this guestion, the Ayes are 52, the Nays

are none, with 2 Voting Present. The Senate does adopt the Conference

Committee Report on Senate Bill'645, and the bill having received the

'required constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 682,

Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

A guestion came up about the bow and arrow season, but I...I move
to concur in the Conference Committee Report, Mr. Presideﬁt.
PRESIDENT: '

Senator Bruce.

SENATOR BRUCE: .

Well, Senator Partee, I think you and I have had discussion. This

" is known as the wild turkey bill and I know you have discussed with me

the fact that we can no longer.take skgnks-and I just wanted to know.
we would...we had wondered who was going to ask the skunks and tell the

skunks about the effect of this bill. And I wonder if the skunks are

still in here and the wild turkeys. We were going to appoint a committe

I know, to tell the skunks about this bill.

PRESIDENT:
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Sehator Egan. Senator Egan is recognizedf
SENATOR EGAN: - . '

Would you hold this bill, Mr. Pregident.
PRESIDENT:

The bill is heid. Take it out of the record. Senate Bill...oh,
were you kidding. Senator Egan.
SENATOR EGAN:

The—motion, Mr. President and members of the Senate is to concur
in the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 682.
PRESIDENT: »

The question is shall the Senate adopt the Conference Committee

. Report on Senate Bill 682. Those in favor vote Aye. Those opposed

Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record.
On this question the Ayes are 47, the Nays are 7, with 2 Voting Present.
The Senate does adopt the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill

682, and the bill having received the regquired constitutional majority

" is declared passed. Senate Bill 881, Senator Fawell.

SENATOR FAWELL:

Yes, Mr. President and members of.thé Senate. The motion is to
concur in the Conference Committee Report. This...the questionable
aspec£ of this bill was in regard to recycling sewage waste water
affluence by a Forest Preserve District. We'’ve limited this to
counties of three hundred thousand and up and I believe that eliminates
any objections that anyone has and I ﬁo&e the adoption of the same.
PRESIDENT:

Any discussion? The question is shall the Senate adopt the
Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 88l. Those in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed will vote Néy. The Qoting is open. Have all
voted who wish? Take the record. On this quéstion the Ayes are 53,
the Nays are noﬁe,'With 1 Voting Present. The Senate does édopt the
Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 881, and the bill having

received the required constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate

'Bill 911, Senator Philip.
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SENATOR PHILIP:
Thank you, Mr. President and my friends in the Senate. Sehate’ o

Bill 911 is better known as the Flat Dog Act. A very monumental piece

] of legislation, -and all it does is put the Conference Committee Report -~

all it does is put the veterinarians back in. I ﬁope that you'll all
give me a green vote, because the Humane S6ciety has got its beady
eyes on all of you people. Thank you.
PRESIDENT:

Senator Sommer.
SENATOR SOMMER:

Well, first of all, Mr. President and members of the Body, I'm -
surpriseé that.a Senator of thé quality of Senator Morris would sign the
Flat Dog Act. He's on the Conference Committee Report. But, secondarily
...this is a serious guestion. Does this affect cattle and other animals
that are not under the Animal Control Act? I never could get that
straightened around.
PRESIDENT:

Seﬁator Philip.
SENATOR PHILIP:

It does not.
SEANTOR SOMMER:

In other wérds...

PRESIDENT: -

Senator Sommer...

SENATOR SOMMER:

...you know, if the cattle...cow is branded in its hip they
don't have to report it.
PRESTDENT:

Senator Philip.

SENATOR PHILIP:: ' S

Well, I haven't run any cattle over lately, but that is correct.
PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? Senator Morris.

SENATOR MORRIS:

I'd...I'd like to rise in support of this Conference Committee Report
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After_mahy hours of work Senator Philip and I were able to work.out an

acceptable Flat Dog Act, and I think this is how an excellent piece of
legislation.
PRESIDENT:

The guestion is shall the Senate adopt the Conference Committee

Report on Senate Bill 911. Those in favor vote Aye. Opposed vote Nay.

The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On
this question, the Ayes are 46, the Nays are 7, with 1 Voting Present.
Senate Bill 911 having...no. The Senate does adopt the Conference
Committee Réport on Senate Bill 911, and the bill having received.the
required constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 944,
Senator Moore. Howard Mohr. No, pardon me. Senator Don Moore.
SENATQR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate. Senate Bill

944 was amended in the House on the Floor. It was an amendment that was

suggested by the Department of Public Health that I agreed to. However,

when éhey drew thé amendment they used the original Senate Bill and

not the Senate Bill as amended. As a result, the lines they struck werJ

"the wrong lines so I nonconcurred in that amendment. We have now taken

the same language and put it in the proper place in the bill. This bill

as amended does not have any opposition from the Department of Public
Health, and I would move that thé Senate do concur in Conference
Committee Report on Senate Bill 944. : -
PRESIDENT: .

Senator Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBEE:

A gquestion of the sponéor. The Conference Committee Report gives
the 1$nguage and.fortunately I do .not have the bill in front of me.
It says,having a clear and direct affegt on the policy administration
or fiscal impact of the Illinois Department of Public Aid. What's
the first part of that senténce. 4
PRESIDENT:

Senator Don Moore.

SENATOR MOORE:
The bill as it originélly left this House said that the Department
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" shall consult with the Législative Advisofy and this was the objectionabl

part. On all matters relating to the Poliéy Administration of Programs

. et cetera. The Department of Public Health felt that this was much too

broad. I agreed with them, so we...they drew the amendment stating
that they shall meet wifh the LAC on all matters having a clear and

direct affect on the Policy Administration or fiscal ‘impact of the

PRESIDENT:
Any further...Senator Buzbee.
SENATOR BUZBRE:

Well, I...I'm sorry, again, I'm taking out of context and I'm

- trying to put in the last part of the sentence with your description.

This now says that the...in...in four or five brief words, what does
this say?
PRESIDENT:

|
Illinois Department of Public aid. '
|
|
|
|
Senator Bruce, for what purpose do you arise?

| |

" SENATOR BRUCE:

I don't want to interrupt and I signed this Conference Committee
Report, but I think there's typpgraphicai error. I think the last
sentence should read - having fiscal impact on the Illinois Department
of Public Aid, not of the Illinois Department of Public Aid. I...I just
pointed that out to Senator Moore. I signed it and didn't catch thej
typo earliér and before we adopt it, perhaps, it should be redone. I...
whatever you wish. 1I'd move..,are there any other questions?

PRESIDENT: .

Senator Buzbee.

SENATOR BUZBEE: - _

Well, again, I...I do not méan to be disruptive, I just would like
to have a very brief explanation of exactly Qhat this means now.
PRESIDENT: .

Senator Don Moore.

SENATOR MOORE:
. Senator Buzbee, under the preéent law, the Department of Public |

Aid shall consult with the Legislative Advisory Committee on Public
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Aid on all patterns...or on all matters of~pplicy and administration.

We have found that there are four otﬁéf code éepartmeﬂts: The Illinois
Department of Public Heélth; the Illinbis Department of Labor; the
Illinois Department of Mental Health aﬁd Developmental Disabilities; the‘
Dangérous Drug Commission and the Illinois Department of Children and
Family Services who, because Public Aid is the'single State administérind
agency Federal funds have to go through that agency. Wevhave found that!
there are actions taken by these other code departments that have a dire%
fiscal impact on the Department of Public Aid. So, therefore, we say
thdt the af;rementioned code department shall meet with the committee
and advise the...and the committee shall advise the departments and
commissions on all matters having a clear aﬁd direct affect on the
Policy Administration or Fiscal Impact of the Department, Illinois
Department of Public Aid.
PRESIDENT:

Any further discussion? The gquestion is shall the Senate adopt

the Conference Committee Report on Senate Bill 944. Those in favor

vote Aye. Those opposed vote No. The voting is open. Have all voted

.

‘who wish? Take the record. The question is...pardon me. On this

question the Ayes are 52, the Nays are 2, with 1 Voting Present. The
Senate_does adopt the Conference Committee Reéort on Senate Bill 944,
and the bill having received the requiredvconstitutional majority is
declared passed.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senate Bill 1118, Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Mr. President. Senate Bill 1118 was amended with an

" agreed amendment in the House adding in the Commission on Urban Educa~-

tion, when it arrived here for concurreénce there was discovered a
technical error and that was the reason for the Conference Committee.

That error has been corrected. The Conference Committee, now, recommend:

adoption of this report. And I move for the adoption, Mr. President.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Is there any discussion? Senator Bruce.
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SENATOR BRUCE:

I. wonder -if you could just-tell me the history of the Commission
on Urban E&ucation, why was it incorporated in the Deaf..and Hearing
Commission. what;..whaﬁ happened to that in the House and why are we
resurrecting it in fhis.bill?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

I assume that was not a guestion of the Chair,but a question of
the spon;or.
SENATOR BRUCE:

A question of the sponsor, yes.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

He indicates he will yield. Senétor Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

Thank you, Senator. Purely and simply, Senator Bruce, the Chair-
man of the Urban Edpcation Commigsion was derelict,he did not get a

bill filed...did not get an independent bill filed for the reestablish-

" ment of this ongoing commission and sought leave of the Chairman of

the Urban Education Commission to attach an amendment to this commission
bill providing for the two commissions wﬁich are, of course, indepen-
dent commissions. This is not an unusual practice, but it is a bit
irregular and I understand your question.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Any further discussiori? The question is shall the Senate adopt
the Conference Committee Report on Seﬁate Bill 1118. Those in favor
vote Aye. Those opposed Néy. The voting is open. Have all voted who
wish? Take the record. On that guestion, the Ayes are 49, the Nays
aré 2 and none Voting Present. And the Senate doe; adopt the Conference
Committee Report'on Senate Bill 1118. The bill having received the
required constitutional majority is hereby déclared passed. Senator
Partee, for what pﬁrpose do you arise?’

SENATOR PARTEE:
Let the record show that had I heen at my desk at the moment

and‘pushed the right button I would have not pushed the green button
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and differenct subject. I am sure that Senator Berning-did not do it

én this bill. I had intended to ask for noncoﬁéurrence, as a ma#te:”of
fact. . : ) ) - . -~.;V .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
. lOkay. Senator Vadalabene on House.Bill 221. One ﬁoment. Senator

Morfis, for what péf%pée abﬂ§6u arise?“
SENATOR MORﬁIS:.

Having voted on the prevailing side on Senate Bill 1118 I would
move to reconsider fhe vote by which it passed.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL}

Senator Morris moves to reconsider the vote by which Senate Bill
1118 passed. Any discussion? Senator Partee.
SENATOR PARTEE: _

Yes. This is a billwhich I had not had the chance to talk about.
The bill went over for a very simple thing like a...well, it related
to the deaf school and came back with something related entirely differe
from the subject ﬁatter and I'd like to have leave to argue this to-
morrow. I donft want to take the time tonight. But, I think this ié

...it's abusive legislative process, I think, to put in entirely new

purposely, he probably acceptgd that amendment to get his bill out, ana
I can certainly understand that. But by the same token I think that on
entirely new situation and enti%ely new subject should not have been
engrafted on that bill. 1It's certainly not germane at all, and if
those members of the House who wanted that bill in, they should have
put that bill in and passed it as an...independent product where Qe could
have argued it, debated it, and I want to argue the motion tomorrow.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL) ‘

Do you wish to reconsider how and éhen vote én the concurrence
tomérrow?
SENATOR PARTEE: .

Yes, I'd like to do that.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

All right, the motion...Senator Latherow.



1 SENATOR LATHEROW:.
2 Thank you, Mr,.President. ‘Welcome, $enator Partee, to Senator
3 Ozinga and my club on that bill.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

5 ‘The motion is on éhe motion of Senator Morris to reconsider the
6 vote by which the Senate adopted the Confefence Committee Report on

7 Senate Bi11.1118. All in favor say Aye. Opposed Nay. The Ayes have
8 it, and the vote is reconsidered. Thé Conference Committee is before

9 the Senate and will be called tomorrow. Senator Vadalabene on House
10 Bill 221.
11 SENATOR VADALABENE:

12 - Yes, I move to adopt the Committee Report on House Bill 221.

13 PpRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

14 Is there any discussion? Senator Bruce.

135 SENATOR BRUCE:

16 I...I'm sorry. I don't.even have this Conference Committee on

17 . my desk and...

18 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

19 The Secretary informs me they have‘been distributed.
20 SENATOR BRUCE:

20 gewr..o

22 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

23 Some of the members say the Secretary's... :
24 SENATOR BRUCE: '
25 Several members don'£ have it. I don't know whether it's..,why
26 dén't we hold. Well, the sponsor has that option. I...I just don't
27 have it. If he can give me more complete explanation,perhaps we can
28 roll with it.
29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
30 Senator Réck, for what purpose..;
31 SENATOR ROCK: |

.32 » Well, we...we have handled the Senate Bills in Conference Committee

33 I...frankly, some of the House Biils just...just got over here. I
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_ that have been approved by leadership on Senate Bills except for where tH

don't that there's any immediate -rush 'to move these aside. -

Vs

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

All right. We have completed the list of Conference Committee Repor

sponsor is not here or the one that has been reconsidered. We can, if
you prefer instead of doing the House Bills on which we have Conference
Committee Reports —}there's still some bills on the Secretary's Desk.
Senator Wooten, for what purpose do you arise?

SENATOR WOOTEN:

We don't have a copy of 221. We do have copies of some Qn'that
second list on the right hand column. 600, 601, for example, 1146...
PRESIDINC OFFIéER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

With leave of the Body we will go to the Secretary's Desk. There
are still some people who want to hold those, they haven't had the
chance_to read them over. Senator Bruce, for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR BRUCE:

Well, sincé we've concluded ana if I could have Senator Partee's
attention, I would like to comﬁend him for the procedure that we have
adopted on Conference Committee Reports. Each one of those...have been
distributed to the members. I, myself had a chance to take a look and I
think I see a lot of other people...in fact, ‘'when we got to 221 that we
didn't have it; the process imﬁediately starts to break down when member%
don't know what is going on, and I commend him for instituting the new
policy. I was here for four years, which we never got to Conference
Committee Report, never SaW it, A member would stand up and if ten
people had signed it, or five in this Body that signed it knew what
was going on, the rest of them did it.ﬁ.did not and I commend him for
disfﬁibuting them and if they're not on our desks, I think we ought to
follow that policy. It takes us...we éleared a lot of stuff off the
Calendar that would hAve taken hours if we had the Conference Coﬁmittee
Reports in front of us.

PRESIDING-OFEICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Your point is well taken. With leave of the Body we will return
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to the order of Secretafy's Desk._ And on.the Secretafy's Desk, Senate
Biii 348, Senator Course. On House Amendment No. 1 on.:.hold it.
Senator Don A. Moore on Senate Bill 555. Senator Don Moore. -
SENATOR MOORE:

Thank you, Mr.'President. I would move that the Senate nonconcur
in Amendment No. 1, Amendment No. 3, Amendment No. 4 -and Amendment No. 5
to Senate Bill 955. '
PRESIDI&G OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

in other words all of the amendments, Senator Moore.
SENATOR MOORE:

That is correct.

- PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR CARROLL)

All right, Senator Moore moves that the Senate nonconcur in House
Amendments 1, 3, 4 and 5 to Senate Bill 555. All those in favor say
Aye. The opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The motion carries and the

Secretary will so inform the House. Senate Bill 683, Senator Egan.

" The Division of Water Research Management, the Amendments 1, 2, 3 and

4.
SENATOR EGAN:

I...I haven't looked at it, Mr. President.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

I will hold. Senator Regner on Senate Bill 860. Senator Regner;
SENATOR REGNER:

Yes, Mr. President and members of.the Senate. House Amendment 1
to Senate Bill 860 is a little over a six percent reduction in the re-
quest to the Appropriations for the Illinois Economic and Fiscal
Commission, and I move that we do concur in House Amendment No. 1.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CA#ROLL) .

Senator Régner moves that we concur with'House Amendmént No. 1
to Senate Bill 860; Is there any discussion? The question is shall
the Senate concur in House Amendment No. 1 to Seﬁate Bill 860. Those
in favor vote Aye. Those opposed Nay. The voting-is open. Have all

voted who wish? Take the record. On that question the Ayes are 54,
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SENATOR KOSINSKI:

the Nays are none and none Voting Present. -The Senate does concur in

House Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill:ééo.':Thé.bill h;ving received the
required constitutional.majority is hé;ebyfdeclared passed. Senator
Welsh on Senate Bill 1492. Senator Weish.

SENAfOR WELSH:

Mr. President, I move that this Body concur with House Amendment

No. 2 to Senate Bill 1492. It is a technical amendment that merely

corrects totals under the appropriation bill.
PRESIDING OFFICER:  (SENATOR CARROLL)

' Is there any further discussion? Senator Welsh moves that the
Senate concur with House Amendment No. 2 to Senate Bill 1492. Those
in favor vote Aye. Those opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all
Qoted_who wish? Take the record. On that question, the Ayes are 54,
the Nays are none and none Voting Present. The Senate does concur in
House Amendment No. 2 to, Senate Bili 1492, and the bill having received
the reqﬁired‘constitutional majority is hereﬁy declared passed.
(Maching cut off)uKosinski on Senate Bill 1496. Senator Kosinski.

\

Mr. President and members of the Senate. This has...this bill has

six amendments. It takes a little long to explain and I wish to wait tiﬂ

tomorrow.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)
All right. Senator Course, did you want 348, or ho. .Still hold.
Senator Buzbee, for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR BUZBEE:

Mr. President, I would ask leave to go to the order of motions.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Do we have leave to go to the order of motions for the purpose of
advancing...
SENATOR BUZBEE:

Mr. President, on House Bill 3064 which I understand was read a

first time today. That's a transfer of funds that Senator Weaver and

Senator Hynes by line item. We discussed this in the Appropriations

Committee this morning and I understand it was given to the Committee
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on the Assignment of Bills, and 1 woui@ now move to diécﬁafge that
Committee and move it immediately to the order of 2nd reading;i"
PRESIDING OFFICER; (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Buzbee moves to discharge the Committee on Assignment )
of Bills as to House Bill 3064 and advance that to the order of 2nd
reading. Is there leave? Leave having been granted the bill will be
placed on the order of 2nd reading. 'Have thé members had a chance to
look over tﬁe Conference Committee Report on House Bills? Senator Bell,
do you have...you don't have 221? Do you have 4967 We're trying to
determine what is and isn’t out. I'm just talking to Senator Bell.

We will be at ease for a moment. Is there any further business to
come befﬁre the Senate? Senator Clarke, for what purpose do you arise?
SENATOR CLARKE:
I have a motion on the Secretary's Desk.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

I believe there is such a motion. Senator Latherow, for what
purpose did yoﬁ arise? Will you...are you willing to yield to Senator
Clarke, or...Mr. Secretary, Senator Clarke has a motion...

SECRETARY: ‘

A Motion in writing.

I move that the Commigtee on Revenue be discharged from
consideration of House Bill 3061 and that the bill be read a first
time and no...read...yeah by title and placed on the order of 2nd readind
Signed, Senator Clarke.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR CARROLL)

Senator Clarke.

SENATOR CLARKE:

;{.L.I think the motion reads - to be read...placed...to be read a
2nd time., Well, Mr...;Mr; President, this bill deals with one of the
recommendations of thé Joint Comﬁittee.on Property Tax, and it goes
along wifh the assessment bill, House Bill‘990 that we passed day before
yesterdéy. This bill creates a joint...a state property tax commission
and takes all of the assessment functions away from thevDepartment of

Local Government, and places
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thgm iﬁ a three man commission. This bill came_oVer'to the Senate on
June 18th and I arosé on this Floor the da& that came over and stated
that I was asking to have the bill placed in thé Revenue Committee in
case it needed amendment and that I talked to the Chairman, Senator
Course, and he agreed to have a meeting. Now, that was nine days ago.
PRESIDING OFFICER:V (SENATOR BRUCE) '

Could we have some order, Gentlemen, please. Senator Clarke.
SENATOR CLARKE: . -

I have requested almost everyday when we are going to have a
meeting. We have not had a meeting. 1In the light of 990 having passed

and affecting the assessments this year, I think that it is imperative

" that we get started on creating this State Property Tax Commission, a

State level agency that will actively supervise this program of assess-

ment levels going down to thirty three percent. This bill has had do
consideration over the last two years by Joint Committee. That Joint

Committee had a meeting just four to five weeks ago ‘and talked at

length about the provisions in this bill as well as the other bills in

this program. Ithihk éhat it issomething Fhat we must start now, be-
cause, even if we pass the bill, it will-give the Governor all summer
to appoint the three commissioners, we will come back in October and
confirm or dehy the appointments and the commission really won't be
in effect uptil the first of next year. If we wait until.faiL it will
take six months that we will lose in getting started Bn gaing on this
matter. I think it's of vital importance and that's why I've asked
for this motion to discharge the commiﬁtee,bso we can consider it on
the Floor. .
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Clarke has moved to discharge the committee. Is there
discussion? Senatnr Rock,
SENATOR ROCK; _

Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gen£lemen of the Senate.
Prior to the motion to adjourn until 9:30, tomorrow horning,which I

intend to make immediately upon disposition of this motion, I do, in
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PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

" thousand series the third bill on this topic, although the only one

fact; haVéAa'parliamentary inquiry. Héw mény votes are required.for this
motion to be sustained? o .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

It will require thrity votes to discharée the committee from
furthér consideration.
SENATOR ROCK:

Thank you, Mr. President. Now, speaking to the motién. I rise
in opposition to the motion to discharge House Bill 3061. If the
members would just look in the digest and just read the head note, your
can.understand the absolute signifiance of this piece of legislation.
And it says there, it does not take effect until January 2, 1976. Now,
I had suggested to Senator -Clarke when this bill came over that it
properly belongs in committee and properly should be subject to hearings,
public hearings and study over...over the summer, so that perhaps action
could, in fact, be taken in the fali. But to attempt to move this bill,
or a bili'ofithis magnitude at this eleventh hour I think is just in-

ane. I urge opposition to the motion to discharge.

Senator Carroll.
SENATOR CARROLL:

" Thank you, Mr. President. I, too, rise to oppose this motion and
for certain specific reasons. As Senator Clarke said,_this...this bill
came over some eight or nine days’ago,vas Senator Clarke said and has
said on many occasions, this proposition, maybenoct this bill, but this
proposition is probably one of the major items of legislation that he
thinks the Legislature should be addreésing itself to and I agree. This

is the third committee bill from the House since they got into the three

to come over to the Senate. Théy had, I think it was, 3008, they had
another one and now this one. I, as ah,individuaL member who Vice-
chaired the committee that this was assigned to and who served on that
joint property Tax Commission have never yet heard any debate on this

particular bill. The bill that was before that commission some four or
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five weeks ago was before they introduced and as they were - introducing

3008, or 3010, or whatever that number Qas and I think at thiS'iaﬁe

date, it's very hard for us to quickly determine what's the difference

between that.proposal of five weeks ago .and this proposal that just-

came across. All we are asking in this signficantvlegislation
that takes the power away from the Department of Local .Government and
puts it in a new three man commission. All we are asking in this
large and significant legislation is the opportunity, the opportunity
to read it, to study it, to digest it and see what it does, and since
the effect of this law will not be until January 1 absolutely nothing
is lost except our good conscience, except ﬁhe ability to understand
legislation if Qe hold this ovér until October. What we need to do
is to study this and see what this new proposal the House just sent
is. Does it differ with what they sent before. Whét is the effect
going to be on future génerations. Then we should be prepared to pass
it. I would urge the defeat of this motion.
PRES;DING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Seﬁator Partee.
SENATOR PARTEE:

Well, I rise to seek to defeat this motion. This is a very
sensitive subject and Senator ngrke's main argument seems to be
that now that House...Senate Biil 990 is passed that this is absolutely
essential. I would remind him that until Senate Bill-990 is passed,
there's no need for this...is signed igto law, there's no need for this
bill. And a lot happens between the time a bill gets our of both
Houses and the time that it becomes a law. What's the rush? What's
the hurry? We'll be back here in ninety days, we'll be back here in
OctoFer. This matter can thenlbe dealﬁiwith in iight of what the
current situation is with reference to‘fhe whole subject of taxation.
To take a...to take a proposition away from a existing branch of Govern-
ment and to put it into another branch of Government without any dis-
cussion on the composition of it and who's.involved in it, I think is not

the thing to do. I don't think it's orderly procedure.'-We have time to
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o this,'thére's plenty of time to dolit énd ; would urge the defeat of .
this ﬁotion. I WOuld, also, say to'ghbse of &ou who éay that the
committee system is sacfosanct that afaffifmative vote here defiles and
despoils the committee system. This bill has not been debated in
committee, the committee has not approved it, and I would ask for a no
vote. . ' .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Schaffer.
SENATOR SCHAFFER:

g Well, tﬁere‘s...an additional reason for supporting this discharge
motion and it's nothing to do with House Bill 990. That's simply that
the sooner we get the enforcement of assessment, regulations and
laws in this State out of the hands of the Department of Local Govern-
ment and its Director, the sooner we'll be living up to our responsi-
bility to the taxpayers of this Stafe. With or without 990, the
sooner we remove this power from that departﬁent and put it somewhere

where it can be hénestly and fairly implemented, the sooner off the

people of the State of Illinois are going to have honest and fair taxa-

\

‘tion. .We can't move fast enough on this bill as far as I'm concerned.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
* ~ Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

Thank you, Mr. President. Adding to what Sénator’ Schaffer just

said in support of this bill, I would point to...point out to Senator

Rock that in the head notes, in addition to what he read about the bill
taking effect January 2nd of next year thevwords appear - except the

Governor may appoint commissioners at an earlier date to facilitate

" transfer of functions. Now, the Supreme Court of Illinois has stafed

that the failure of both local‘officials agd the Department of Local
Government Affairs to perform their duties has not only eliminated
any possibility of uniformit} of taxation, but has also disrupted
the statutory scheme for distribution of various types of State aid
apportioned on the basis of equalized assessed valuation. It is

timely, we should act on this highly important commission now. I'm
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sorry that the bill hasn't come out before this. We are at the eleventh
hour. It seems to me that this is the only way we can éet this issue

on the Floor and debate it, and I would urge support of this motion.

‘PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCEf

Senator Harber Hall.
SENATOR HALL:

Well, I...IXI just have to mention, Mr. Pfesident, that hearings
have been held all over this State fof two years, that all members of th
Joint Tax Committee...sub-committee that studied this, all members were
members of the Revenue Committees of both the House and the Senate,

that a printed report was made and presented to every member of the

' General Assembly suggesting this bill, and so 7 think most people are

fairly familiar with it. I know all members of the Revenue Committee
are. In conclusion I would, also, point out that the House sponsors of
this measure, Representative Marégos and Representative Beaupre, would

like to have this passed now.. Now, the reason for passing it now is

" to give time to...to set up the machinery. First of all the Governor

wants to analyze it to see if he wants to sign it or make any amendments
to it. So, we have a lot of things to.do before January 1976, and I
recommend a favorable vote.
PRESIDING OFFiCER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Sentor Nimrod.
SENATOR NIMkOD:

Mr. President and fellow Senators, I think we've heard the fact that
there - this has been invoived here for two years. Hearings were held
as we said around the State, Springfield, Peoria, Rockfor, Rock Island,
Waukegan, and I-might call attegtion to one other thing. There has
been a bill, 754, that was introduced on April 9th and in the Committee
on Revenue on April the 10th which is very similar to this as introduced
by Senator Clarke. I think tha£ 990 waé a by-product of other things
involved here and the courts accelerated that one. However, this par-
ticular bill is one of three things that. are necessary to do here. Senato

Schaffer said that we have to do something to relieve the Local
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>responsibility. I'm sure we have to address ourselves to being

.in this down through the years and we had to refute the old Butler Bills

" this. With Senator Arrington and myself, a number of years ago, I

Government. I'm sure that the Governor wants to get rid of that

able to have an independent Body that;s going to perform this service.
Secondly, we have to do something abou£ the "Supervisors of Assessment
and Ehird, we have to do something aboht the education and the work
of the local assessors. These three things arevnecessary to bring seme
adequate reform to taxation. This bill is the one that's most important
of all and it certainly does deserve some consideration. If we finally
get it on the Floor here and it needs further attention and you find
sehe fault with it, I'm sure that we'll all agree to put it back. But,
if it's at all poésible, it's had plenty of ﬁearings and opportunity
to do it. I would urge us to bring it out on the Floor to at least.
discuss it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Dougherty.
SENATOR - DOUGHERTY :

Tﬂank you, Mr: President. Referring to Senate Bills 306...or House
Bill 3061. I think you'll all remember I've had considerable experience
the Hodge - Downy formulas. I've been a member of many study committees
and I would like to point out to the members of this Legislature that
many years ago we did have a state tax commission and it failed to be
operative. It did not werk out. - Now, I talked to Senator Clarke and
in the first place I rather liked the idea, but after giving some
thought to it I'm of the opinion that we do need a further study of
this. It may not...we may agree. This does not necessarily say that

it is_wrong. But I do believe we should be given a chance to study

think this Legislature is all aware that we attack some of these

problems, we 4id set up the Supervisof.of Assessment, we did set these

things up in years passed. And going back to 1965 when Senator Arringtor
and myself and Representative Simmons and others; we tried to solve
these problems and we did in a great measure. We, by introduction.of

some ninety-nine bills, we passed ninety-seven of them that did solve.
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many of these problems. This can be done again if-it's done in a

proper mannerviﬁ thesé stﬁdies. I do not réject;the idea’ completely,
but I do firmly believe in order to solve this tax system we must go
about it in...in a good..pleisurely.manner and we can bring in a good
report. We have until Jgnuary 1976 and I would urge a rejection of
this.
PRESIDING_OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

' Is there further debate? Senatdr Hynes.
SENATOR HYNES:

Mr. President, I wonder if the sponsor of the motion_would yield
to a question.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

He indicates he will yield.
SENATOR HYNES:

. Senator Clarke, is this biil the bill that was recommended by
the Property Tax Commission? 1Is it in the form recommended by the
Commission?

PRESIDINGMOFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
éenator Clarke.
SENATOR CLARKE:

This is the bill in exactly the same form that we discussed it
at the last meeting of the Joint Property Tax Commission. Now, ' thét
differs from what was in the report on January 8th, because we combined
not only the Tax Commission but an Advisory Oversight Legislative
Committee and the Property Tax Repeal Board proposition all into one
bill.

PRESIDING OFFICEk: (SENATOR BRQCE)

Senator Hynes.

SENATOR HYNES:

Well, from my point of view I waé a member of the Joint Committee
up until the beginning of this year when I was reélaced as a member of
that committee. I had some reservations. about the original bill al-

though there seemed to me to be some merit in the concept. I am informed
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now that this is mot the same bill and as Senator Clarke has poihted out

some ‘changes have been made. in it; Aﬁd} f;énkiy, from my personal point
of view I'm not prepared to put a bill éf this magnitude out on the
Calendar and attempt to resolve this issue in the closing hours of this
Session and I think thismotion ought to be defeated. .
PRESIDING OfFICER:. (SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there further debate? Senator Clarke may close.
SENATOR CLARKE:

Just 1;ke to make one comment in. response, to the Mr. President, o
the committee system. That actually this bill is a product of the real
operation of the committee system, a joint committee opergting for two
yearé studying a difficult problem, and if the committees had operated
in this Body in the last nine days this bill would have had a hearing
and would have been voted up or down. They didn't have a committee
meeting and as a result I.have been forced to this expedient of asking
that it bé placed on the Calendar, because I éhink it should have been
voted on right after House Bill 99 two days ago, and I ask for a favor-
able vote.

PRESIDING OFFiCER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Clarke has moved to discharge the Committee on Revenue
from further consideration df House Bill 3061. Those in favor vote
Aye. Those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. It will require
thirty affirmative votes to prevail. Have all voted who wish? Take
the record. On that question the Ayes are 29, the Nays are 16, 4 Voting
Present. The motion is lost. Is there further business to come before
the Senate? Senator Latherow has twice.sought to adjourn. Senator

Rock, would you yield? Oh, is there leave to continue the motions in

writing printed on the Calendér:till:tomorrow?" Leave is granted.

Senator...the Chair requested leave to continue the motions in writing

until tomorrow. Oh, those printed on the Calendar. Senator McCarthy,
do you have...no, Senator McCarthy, we have not read your motion in
writing into the record. That will be done. Senator Savickas.

SENATOR SAVICKAS:
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Just an announcement. There will be a meeting. of the Labor and

Comﬁerce Committee meet tomorrow at the cali of fhe Chair.
PRESIDING OFFICER; (SENATOR BRUCE)

(machine cut—off).;.in writing.
SECRETARY : '

A Motion in Writing.

I move to reconsider the vote by which House Bill 2074
was recommitted to the Committee on Labor and Commerce. Signed,
Senator McCarthy.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Is there leave to have this considered tomorrow? Leave is
granted. Wel;...Leave was granted, Senator Graham, I don't want £0. ..
no, I'm nottrying to play any game. Senator Graham...no...

SENATOR GBAHAM:

It's a different game isn't it. It's a different set of rules.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Senator Graham, if you'll wait one moment. The Chair has abso-
lutely no idea. I am not being arbitrary. 1f you will turn...if you
will turn Senator Graham's microphone on.; Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

You don't have to, I'm hot enough without it.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

.Well;..Senator Graham.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

V Last night you were Ehe man that made the bié speech about play-
ing by the rules.
PRESIDING OFFICEé: (SENATOR BRQCE)

Senator Graham, I don't even know whatlthis motion.in...is involved
with. The Chair has...
SENATCR GRAHAM:

I objected to the motion...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE}

All right...
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SENATOR GRAHAM

...and you wouldn't arbitrarily....
PRES;DING OFFICER: (SENATOR BﬁUCE)

celif yau...if you've madé an objection -the Chair ﬁas now heard
the objection. Would you please, now, tell-the meﬁbers why this cannot
be continued, or Senator McCarthy. The Chair is absolutely...I have no
idea what is going on in the way of substance of this motion. Now,
Senator Grahém is recognized.

SENATOR GRAHAM:

Mr. President, Ivam, first of all, gquestioning the legality of
this amendment. Yesterday he recommitted this in good faith_to the
Committeé on Laﬁor and Commercé. I am challenging the good faith opera-
tion of Senator McCarthy tonight.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
What...
SENATOR GRAHAM:
~ As well as your decision.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

Would the...what are we on? What House Bill?
SENATOR GRAHAM:

2074. You know what we're on.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRﬁCE)

No, no, Senator, until this moment I did not. NOw, Senator Glass.
SENATOR GLASS:

Mr. President, I...I would rise on a point of order on this. I
think it's already been ruled tonight that today is the last day...
yesterday was the last day for passage pf...of House Bills from this
Cham“er, and this is a...or Senate Bills...this is a Senate Bill. There'
no way the bill could...is this House Sill...this House Bill 2074...
Senate Bill. . . .
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

House Bill.

SENATOR GLASS:
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~and I would urge the Chair to so rule..

‘is in order. Senator Glass.

Yeéterday having been the lasf day for such bills for passage

of such bills it seems to me that a motion of this type is out of order

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCEj

Well, now, Gentlemeﬁ, the motion isvnot out of order. Whether
or not the bill coﬁld be considered would bé ruled on ‘at a.later time.
All right. Senator McCarthy,..now, wait a minute. Senator McCarthy
has the right to file this motion in Writing and have it heard. Now,
once the bill is heard whether or not we can take action on it is entirel
another guestion. I mean any member of this Body can file a motion here

and we can dispose of it, Senator Glass, and so I would rule the motion

SENATOR GLASS:

Mr._President, of the same motion on...on - was it House Bill 1900
was ruled out of order earlier tonight by the President.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

No, that was a...that was a motion to reconsider .the vote by
which the bill passed...or lost and that would be ineffective. Senator
Glass. .

SENATOR GLASS:

"Isn't this in effect the same motion?
PRESIDING OFFICER: {SENATOR BRUCE)

No, it‘is not. It would be on the Calendar and could stay there.
The other bill was lost. Senator Rock;

SENATOR ROCK: .

Any member under our rules has a right to file any motion in
writing, and all‘the Senator is;asking is leave for it to be journalized
and to be continued to another day. That's simple common courtesy. At
the time the mot;on is put is the tiﬁe to make the arguments about
which Senator Glass, I think, hés s0 riéhtly raised a point.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Now, Senator Graham, I think we understand where we are. Senator

Graham.
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° SENATOR GRAHAM:

IfI...if I misunderstood your ruling, I apologize. Ithoughf%hatyoufﬁu

had ruled that this‘bill would be reassigned to this committee and that's

why I got a little hot under the collar.’
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
No, no, Senator Graham, I did not and I...
SENATOR GRAHAM: '
I apolggizé.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE])
..did not and I...I tell you I did not know what this bill was.
SENATOR GRAHAM:
You're using a different set of rules then I thought you were.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
I wish I were not presiding, in fact.
SENATOR. GRAHAM:
Thank you very much.
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Is there further...is there leave to continue this? Senator
Soper.
SENATOR SOPER:

I .Now, I listened to what ;he statement was and 1 was listening
to the tube upstairs. Now, in other words you're telling us that this
motion is going to be continued till tomorrow. Is that it?

PRESIDING COFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE}
That is correct.
SENATOR SOPER:
Just the motion?
PRES;QING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCEi
That's all Senator McCarthy asked was leave to have this continued‘
till tomorrow. Is there leave?. ' .
SENATOR SOPER:
'1£-s not taken from the committee?

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
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) Né, it's...it's...is there leave? Léave is 'granted. It's
obviously getting a 1i£t1e late. 7Is there further business? Senator
Rock. .

SENATOR ROCK:

I would, now, put my motion to adjourn until 9:30 tomorrow morn-
ing. .

PRESIDING.OFFICERé (SENATOR BRUCE)

Wait a minute. Senator Berning has a...Senator Berning.
SENATOR BERNING:

A point ofenlightenment Mr. President. We had 2a...we had a
schedule for adjournment... .
éRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

...Excuse me. Senator Berning...

SENATOR BERNING:
...as of today...
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
A For what purpose does Senator Buzbee arise?
SENATOR BUZBEE:

On Senator Donnewald's microphone. I believe if I understand
the rules of the Senate correctly that a motion to adjourn takes
precedenceovér.any other motion, and I understood Senator Rock to say
I move to adjourn...

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
He made that motion...
SENATOR BUZBEE: .

...until 9:30 a.m. tomorrow morning.
PRESIDING OFFICERE -(SENATOR BRUCE)

The Chair has general...that is not debatable. The Chair has
always recognized announcements. If we want to push that to a vote
obviously we can, but it is...i£ is notAdebatable, but we've always
held that motion until such time as all members héve an opportunity to
make an announcement. = Senator Berning}

SENATOR BERNING:
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I'm not rising for the purpose of making a motion"or.anything

else. I'm looking for information. We... - . T

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

State your point...
SENATOR BERNING:

...were informed...we were informed sometime ago'by printed
schedule we were going to adjourn on the 27th. That obviously is not
the case. Mf inquiry, Mr. President, is what kind of timetable should
we gear ourselves for. Saturday, sunday, Monday, Tuesday, the 4th of
July, please, what can we anticipate? '
PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRVCE)

Senator, I think that you can anticipate further work of the
Senate. And the House and Senate obviously have to cooperate. Senator
Partee.

SENATOR PARTEE:

Since the 27th was mentioned I feel obliged to say. Senator
Bernipg, that wé night have gotten out on the 27th if we did not have
members who desire to speak on every guestion. Now, to answer the
other part of your question. It occurs to me as we look at what is lef£
that we should be able to get out by Sunday. I certainly think that

we'll be out by Sunday. It will. take all day tomorrow and tomorrow

_evening and a part of Sunday it occurs to me to finish.

PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)
Is there further business to come before the Senate? Senator
Rock stands...moves that the Senate stand adjourned until 9:30 tomorrow

morning. All in favor say Aye. All opposed Nay. The Senate stands

adjourned till 9:30 tomorrow morning.
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